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Date: August 2, 2021

From: National Archives and Records Administration
Subject: Reconstructed FBI File TP 105-5390, Serials 1-36 -,
To: The File

This memorandum briefly summarizes the status of missing original Federal Bureau of
Investigation (FBI) case files or portions of case files in the President John F. Kennedy
Assassination Records Collection (JFK Collection) and documents the National Archives and
Records Administration’s (NARA) efforts to reconstruct these records, where possible, from
duplicate copies of documents located in other FBI files.

As the JFK Collection was first compiled and reviewed in the 1990s, the Assassination Records
Review Board and the FBI designated some records as “not believed relevant” (NBR) or “not
assassination related” (NAR). The FBI retained custody of the NBR/NAR records and N
postponed their transfer to NARA until a later date. Every document or group of documents
(“serials”), however, received an indexed Record ldentification Form (RIF) and FBI inventory
sheet for insertion into the JFK Collection.

In September 2011, several years prior to the 2017 re-review and transfer of the NBR/NAR
material to the National Archives, a flood severely damaged thousands of feet of records at the
FBI's Alexandria Records Center in Alexandria, Virginia. In June 2012, NARA approved the
FBI!’s request for emergency destruction of 10,000 cubic feet of records that posed significant
airborne health hazards. Among the damaged records were FBI field office files that contained
postponed JFK Collection material designated as “pertaining to a matter unrelated to the JFK
Assassination Investigation” or “not assassination related.”

This compilation represents NARA's efforts to reconstruct the original file or portions of the file,
as completely as possible, with duplicate copies of documents located in the FBI field office and
headquarters files within the JFK Collection. Each reconstructed file or compilation contains a
Record Identification Form, an explanatory cover memo, existing administrative documents
available within the JFK Collection, and copies of identified duplicate documents. The table
below summarizes the status of FBI file TP 105-5390, Serials 1 through 36.

RIF Number FBI File List of Serials List of Identified | Reconstructed
Number From Inventory | Serials at NARA | Status (None,
Sheet Partial,
Complete)
124-10185-10190 | TP 105-5390 1-36 1-3, 5, 7-16, Partial
18-19, 21-26, 34

MWW 659594 Docld:32176524 Page 2



— ~

~

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION
POSTPONEMENT INFORMATION SHEET (JFK MATERTALS)

ézé/l Page(s) withheld entirely at this location in the file.
One or more of the following statements, where indicated,
explain this .deletion (these deletlons)

[] Deletions were made pursuant to the postponement
rationale indicated below with no segregable material
available for disclosure. All references.relate to _
Section 6 of the "President John F. Kennedy Assa551nat10n
Records Collectlon Act of 1992. :

[1 Subsection 1A (intelligence agent's identity)n'
. [ Subsection 1B (intelligence source.orhmethod)
1] Subsec*ien 1C (other matter relatlng to mlrltary
: defense, intelligence operations.or

the conduct of foreign: relat;ens)

[]J] Subsection 2 (living person ‘who provided
' - confidential 1nformatlon)

[] Subsection 3 (unwarranted invasion of prlvacy)
[} Subsection 4 (cooperating individual or foreign
' - government, currently requiring

protection)
[] Subsection 5 {security or protective procedure,

currently or expected to be utilized)
\ I ’ : L
ﬂ}//;;rormatlon pertained to a matter unrelated to the JFK
Assassination investigation.

[] For your information:

[}~ The following number is to be used for reference
regarding this page (these pages):

’Tf’ /65 ~5350- ) #hle 36

XOCOXXXXX XXX
XXXXXXXAXX , U 0 0.9.0.90.09.0.04 ¢
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NR@46 WA CODE

8:48PM NITEL 3-24=75 DEB
TO ALL SACS
FRGM DIRECTOR )

SEN§%§ SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELD{@ENCV ACTIVITIES
'§§§;}0R FRA&?QEHURCH, CHAIRMAB\QF THE SENATE SELECT

COMMITTEE “T0 STUDY GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS WITH RESPECT TO
'_INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES HAS MADE AN INITIAL REQUEST FOR INFORMATION
FROM THE FBI. AMONG THE ITEMS REQUESTED IS A BREAKDOWN OF
FIELD AGENT PERSONNEL ASSIGNED TO INTERNAL SECURITY AND
COU NTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS. '

~ ACCORDINGLY, WITHIN FOUR EIGHT HOURS EACH SAC SHOULD SUTEL
TO FBIHQ; ATTENTION: BUDGET AND ACCOUNTING.SECTION, SETTING FORTH
SEPARATELY THE NUMBER OF SACSy ASACS, SUPERVISORS AND AGENTS ASSIGNED
TO INTERNAL SECURITY AND COUNTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS. PERCENTAGES
OF AN AGENTS TIME, WHEN NOT ASSIGNED FULL-TIME TO THESE ACTIVITIES,
SHOULD BE USED IF APPRO?RIATE, PARTICULARLY IN THE SUPERVISORY
CATEGORIES. THIS INFORMATION SHOULD BE BROKEN DOWN SEPARATELY

BETWEEN INTERNAL SECURITY AND COUNTERINTELLIGENCE. YOUR RESPONSE -SHOULD
BE LIMITED TO AGENT PERSONNEL ONLY.

I

END

AR 2% 1q/ 5
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FEOERAL CUREAN B¢ ESTiOATIGn T B5g  fAwo Din .
CoMMHISTIONS akemia 0 = | DeeRDom—

Dep.-A.D-Inve
. . Asst, |
{‘ IR a2 ;.J 5 (&Y ‘ ‘. Admin,

,,,ow*x ' Comp Svet, ol

NRZ12 TP CODE ?EQ ey F‘s . | , Ext. Affairs

b Filex & Com.

=

Gen. Inv. m

6~ 1BPM NITEL MARCH 26, 1975 JFD S '4/’ 1 Jdent

S / '3':":)", Inspention e
TO DIRECTOR A AT
- ' L Y

Taid,
FROM  TAMPA  (105-0)

JIPSPRURRE U

Lab ul Yy e
Plan. & Bval
Spec Inv. e
g . 7 e e

ATTN: BUDGET AND ACCOUNTING SECTION o Legal © ue - e b

Telophone , R e

V= e Y St Sty

. ] B . Diro-s  See’y ___}
BENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES. ‘ L= e

RE BUNITEL MARCH 24, 1975, REQUESTING THAT EACH SAC SUTEL
THE NUMBER OF AGENTS ASSIGNED TO INTERNAL SECURITY AND COUNTER-
INTELL IGENCE MATTERS .

TAWPA HAS ONE SQUAD WHICH HANDLES INTERNAL SECURITY AND
COUNTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS AS WELL AS OTHER CLASSIFICATIONS,
sugH'As APPLICANT, SELECTIVE SERVICE, DESERTERS; AND EXTREMISTS.

‘NONE OF THE AGENTS ARE ASSIGNED FULL TIME TO INTERNAL
SECURITY AND COUNTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS WITH THE EXCEPTION OF
| AGENT WHO IS ASSIGNED FULL TIME TO COUNTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS.

THE PERCENTAGE OF AGENT TIME SPENT ON INTERNAL SECURITY AND = -
COUNTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS IS AN ACCUMULATION OF THE TIME SPENT
BY EACH AGENT WORKING SUCH MATTERS.

" INTERNAL SECURITY - SUPERVISOR, 28 PERCENT ; AGENTS, 3.5
COUNTERINTELLIGENCE - SUPERVISOR, 15 PERCENT AGENTS; 1.5,
END

s?i‘\té“’)
) %
ﬁ, 1, 1‘(“0 ‘\L*\\,\ :)%,\\'5” .‘.__:wp
- (T‘ ., /

*""M
\,Ll««
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NR@74 WA CODE"
1936CCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCPM NITEL 5-2-75 MSE
TO ALL SAC - | |
FRDMaDIRECTOR réz~115595)

\ PERSO AL ATTENTION |

g

\%FNST uwy 75

\ : !§10!017 MATTER PERTAINS TO BUREAU" S HANDLING OF F’ECU“"STS
N

FROM SEMATE- AND HOUSE SELECT CONMITT EES TO _STUDY GOVERNMENTAL

OPERATIO&\‘I}}\‘”ITH R?“"’.PFCT TO INTELL IGENCE ACTIVITIES. IN CONNEC-

TION YITH @QE: OF THESE COMMITTEES , STAFF MEMBERS MAY SEEK
TO INTERVIEW BURRENT AND FORYER FBI szLOYEEé. | |
RECEMILY, THE SEHATE- SE‘FCT‘?OM MITTEE (SSC) STAFF HAS
INTFPVTEUED SEVERAL FORMER EMPLOYEES AND IT IS ANTICIPATED
| THAT MaNY HORE SUCH\PERSONNEL WILL BE CONTACTED
~ THE FBT HAS PLEDGED FULL COOPERATION ITH THE COMMITTEE
AWD WE WISH TO ASSIST AND FACILITATE ANY INVESTIGATIONS UNDER-
TAKEN BY THE COMMITTEE WITH.RESP £CT TO THE FBI. HOWEVLR, WE
DO HAVE AN ORLIGATION TO INSURE THAT STNSTTIVE SOUPCFS AND

METHODS aAND O'\\JGOIING SENSITIVE INVESTIGATIO(\JS AP.E FULLY

éa 2368 - /5

C/ , : / INDEXE
¥ Q.WD B =
. ® - B L Y )

- FBI — ALBANY ,4,/A \
5
ADV)SE m Fﬂrtb*f"ﬂ :
/k?LV-h A /A/Z abanns oﬁ;f A ,\"\
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PROTECTED, SHObLD A“Y/FO RMER “ﬁPLOYEV cC .CT vOU"\’ OFFICE AND
HAVE'ANY'QUESTION REGARDING HIS OBLIGATTON NOT TO DIVULGE INFOR—
WATION OBTAIN“D BY UI%TUE OF HIS DAST FBI LWPL”YMENT HE SHOULD
BE INSTRUCTED TO CONTACT LECAL COUNSE L FBIHQ,'BY COLLECT CALL.

YOUR CQNVERSATIOMS WITH PODMER EMPLOYEVc MUST'BE.IN KEEPING'HITH

OUR PLEDGE. IT Iq BELIEVVD SUCH A DPOC“’DUR WOULD INSURE PROPER

PROTECTION AND' ALSO FACILITATV THE WORK OF THE SSC.
THE ABOVE PROCEDURE ALSO APPLIES TO CURRENT EMPLOYEES
ov-voup OFVICE - HOWEVER, CONTACT WITH THE LEGAL COUNSEL SHOULD
BE HANDLED THROUGH THE saC. | L

END  ' '

HOLD . s R

HW 54955 DocId:32989494 Page 6
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IRE56 YA CODE

é:IEFﬁ‘HIfEL 52075 PAY
TO ALl SACS |
fnbn D1RECTOR (Ge-116393)

FERSO@é%i;zTEﬁfiou

| STUSTUDY = 5. | -

REBUTEL HAY Z, 1S75.

I 60§ﬁacrzcn iTH YORK OF THE SEUATE AID HOUSE SELECT
COITTEES , ITS REFRESENTATIVES GAY COUTACT YOUR OFFICE FOR |
LUFGRHATION, | -

. IN ONE RECENT INSTAWCE, A REFRESENTATIVE OF THE SENATE
SELECT COMWITTEE TELEPHONICALLY INCUIRED AS TO IDEWTITY OF SAC
IN A PARTICULAR OFFICE DURILE 1970 |

IN HAIDLING SUCH INQUIRIES INSURE ESTABLISHIKG BOKA FIDES
OF REFRESEVTATIVE SY SHOW OF CREDENTIALS ON PERSONAL CONTACT OR,
IF TELEPHONIC COSTACT, BY TELEPHONILS BACK TO COMMITTEE.

GILESS ISFORGATION IS OF & PUBLIC LATURE, AS IN THE INSTANCE
CITED ABOVE, OBTALN FBIHG CLE4RAKCEL PRIOR TO SUPPLYILG ANY

LFORUATION, FRIMG WUST BE EXPEDITIOUSLY ADVISED OF ALL
_ , y

IHFORMATION FURNISHEED. .

EiD

MUV 65994 Docld:32176524- Page 11— - “/ . ‘ (



J. B. Adams -
T, J. Jenkins
1 - mach Assistant Director

CODE | 2, TErETYRE . wImEn ’<2;;;77%f}
- | 6229 | o | 20

TO ALL SACS ) MAY B9, 1975

L]
Rt Sl

i‘

‘*\

| j} FROM DIRECTOR FBI (62-116395)(7 ! DERSONAL ATTENTTON

_ SENSTUDY - 75. ©9-1 - Mr. W. O. Cregar
1 - Mr. 8. F. Phillips
/' REBUTEL MAY 2, 1875, | |
IN CONNECTION WITH WORK OF THE SENATE AND HOUSE SELECT
COMMITTEES, ITS REPRESENTATIVES MAY CONTACT YOUR OFFICE FOR
INFORMATION.
IN ONE RECENT INSTANCE, A REPRESENTATIVE OF THE SENATE
SELECT COMMITTEE TELEPHONICALLY INQUIRED AS TO IDENTITY OF SAC

IN A PARTICULAR OFFICE DURING 1970.

IN HANDLING SUCH INQUIRIES INSURE ESTABLISHING BONA FIDES
OF REPRESENTATIVE BY SHOW OF CREDENTIALS ON PERSONAL CONTACT OR,
IF TELEPHONIC CONTACT, BY TELEPHONING BACK TO COMMITTEE.
UNLESS INFORMATION IS OF A PUBLIC NATURE, AS IN THE;INSTANCE
CITED ABOVE, OBTAIN FBIHQ CLEARANCE PRIOR TO SUPPLYING ANY

:? "  INTORMATION. FBIHQ MUSFwREByEXPERIFAAUSLY ADVISED OF AEL

MUNICARIT S 3 La
INFORJA“ION FURNISHED?OM Ghtliis IQJérORNAHOMC M%MA B=

‘ . .- HEREINAS IB1GI ASS %
J SERreme .~y . MA”“ 1? SmxnzﬂiqéQEZ? éﬁ.

- (19 NEErL %’ 3ﬁ
ol MR o

5::$1;1?/// Referenced teletype alerted field to work of the (/
Dep: AD Inv. D 2 Senate and House Select Committees and Bukeau's handling of =
a0 0 itg requests. Algo, it pointed out FBI has pledged full coop-
22:;:7*‘ eration with Committees. San Francisco teletype 5/14/75 advised
e, Atlars . that on that day Lester B. Seldel Investigatorx, Senate Select
Files & Com. Commlttee, telephonically sought and was furnished identities
o™ —— /0f SACs in San Francisco in 1970. Seidel did not indicate

-W"5Wx ", specific nature of his inquiries. Cons 1der1ng the publicity
'wgb' /{Vbelng afforded the work of the Committee, it is not inconceivable

Py ome “unauthorized persons may attempt to obtain information from
sm;h“_;%//she FBI partlcularly at Z;;;d level, under guise of one of the

l.aboratory

Training ¥ ommittees It is therefpfe believed this teletype to all SACs
?ff“} B i, de31r le as a cautl? measurea . v /1 -,
elephone Km. -
irector St Y\ %V%OOM /(I T ETYPE UNIT

18

N B@CI 31?6524‘ P.ag-é-/ l J/f‘f//q((r\’“wlujﬂ'_v'-" {202

>~ by
GPO ; 1975 O™ 568-520
2



. Telephone Rm.

NV

Assoc, Dire e
Dep. AD Adm. __
Cep. AD inv. __

Asst, Dir.:

Admin,
Comp, Syst. ___
Ext, Affatrs ___
Files & Com, __
Gen. Inv
ldent.

Inspection e oen.
Intell,

Loboratery .
Pidn. & Eval, _
Spec. inv.

Training

Legal Coun. .

Dapetar Sopiy -tk

994" DBcIdi32176528 Page 13 ~ — ~ -

CODE TELETYPE NITEL
| 5/28/75
TO SACS ALEXANDRIA NEWARK .
ATLANTA OMAHA 1 - Mr. B. Adams
BALTIMORE PHILADELPHIA 2 - Mr. J. A. Mintz
CHARLOTTE PORTLAND. (1-1c.J.B.Hotis)
CHICAGO PHOENIX
KANSAS CITY TAMPA. PERSONAL ATTENTION
LITTLE ROCK VFO
S 1 - Mr. W. R. Wannall
FROM DIRECTOR FBI (62- 116395) 1 - Mr. W. O. Cregar
(, —— 1 - Mr. S. F. Phillips

_~'SENSTUDY 75
, ALL I =mr s ey o TAnED

“RERTEL WAY 2, 1975 Jo 5§h_liﬁz§1§i““; /;;;%:>

INQUIRIES MADE OF BUREAU BY SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (sg@)'
COLCERNING A NUMBER OF PRESENT AND FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES, IN-
CLUDING THEIR CURRENT WHEREABOUTS, SUGGESTS THEY MAY BE TNTER-
VIEVED BY SSC STAFF, EXACT SUBJECT MATTERS FOR INIERVIEWS UN-
KNOWN. SET OUT BELOY ARE UAMES AND TAST KHOWN  ADDRESSES OF

FORMER BUREAU EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE OF ASSIGNIVHZ‘NT OF" INCUIVDBENTS
REC-100

K}

ALL OF WHOM SSC HAS INQUIRED ABOUT.™ L. //( ~ 3;7
ot
Ot

EACH OF THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES IS TO BE II*MEDIATELY

. TACTED AID ALERTED THAT HE (SHE) MIGHT BE APPROACHED BY, THE
1 - ROME (BY MAIL) ‘

SFP: ekwf\i wl 7
(9) SEE NOTE“PﬁGE *ﬁ'oufz""‘]"‘q
FCEDEEAL BUREAU Of mv/ﬁsnm\nom 1‘2’ . ." { .‘,/
OMMUNICATIONS SECTION 4
MAY 2 41075 TR
j[ ]‘(,K‘I QI . ()m /’ \/"\,t‘
TELETYPE 7 [\
. // \ - "‘
M"&?fhoom: TELETYPE UNIT [ K I'L/: L :J ) 0 55k
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TELETYPE TO SACS ALEXANDAIA ET AL
RE: SENSTUDY 75
62-116395

A\

SSC STAFF, SUBJECT MATTER UNIHOWM. THE& SHOULD BE TOLD THAT

TN THE EVENT THEY ARE INTERVIEFED AND.DURING THE COURSE OF SAME,
QUESTIONS ARE ASKED WHICH RELATE TO SENSITIVE BUREAU OPEQATIOWS
(SOURCES, METHODS, TECHWIQUES, THIRD AGENCY RULE, AND ONGOTRG
INVESTIGATIONS), THEY MAY REQUEST THAT AN FBI AGENT BE PRESENT.
BURFAU WILL FROVIDE AGENT OF REQUEST OF INTERVIEEE, AS A
PRELUDE TO IWTERVIEN, THE FORMER EMPLOYEE MAY, AFTER BEINC
CONTACTED BY SSC STAFF, CONTACT BUREAU'S LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION
BY COLLECT CALL FOR FULL INFORMATION TO ASSIST HIM, IHCLUDING
OBLIGATIONS 4S T0’CONFIDENTIALITY OF IMFORMATION ACQUIRED AS

FBI EMPIOYEE. IT IS DMPHASIZED THAT BUREAU'S OFFER OF ASSTSTACE
IS WOT INTENDED TO IMPEDE SSC WORK BUT IS DOWE AS COOPERATIVE
GESTURE AND TO SATEGUARD SENSITIVE BUREAU THFORMATION, COWIACTS
WITH THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES TO BE HANDLED PERSONALLY BY SAC OR
ASAC. 1IN LVENT THIS NOT FEASIBLE FOR JUST CAUSE, TO BE HANDLED
BY A SENIOR SUPERVISOR. -
THCUMBENT EMPLOYEES TO BE ADVISED THAT TF CONTACTED BY SSC |

STAFF FOR INTERVIEW, LIGAL COUNSEL DIVISION TO BE TMMEDIATELY

FOTIFIED THROUGH SAC.

L

MW E59594 Docld: 32178524 Pagetd —-— -~~~
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TELETYPE TO SACS ALEXANDRIA LT AL
RE: SENSTUDY 75
- 62-116395

IMMEDIATELY AFTER CONTACT, RESULTS ‘SHOULD BE FURNISHED
BUREAU BY TELETYPE IN ABOVE CAPTION, IF A FORMER EMPLOYEE HO
LONGER TN YOUR TERRITORY OR TEMPORARILYﬁAﬁAX, SET OUT LEAD TO
OTHER OFFICE TMMEDIATELY WITH COPY TO FBI HEADQUARTERS.

ALEXANDRIA: COURTLAND J. JONES, 6607 . 29TH STREET,
ARLINGTON, VA.; ROBERT G. KUNKEL, SAC; BERWARD A, VELLS,

5311 MONTGOMERY STREET, SPRINGFIELD, VA.

ATLANTA: ALDEN F, MILLIR

BALTIMORE: ERWEST H. BELTER, 616 EDNOR ROAD, SILVER SPRING,
MARYLAND; STERLING B, DONAHOE, 2813 SPIRAL IANE, BOWIE, MARYLAND;
ROBERT H. HAYNES, 205 NORTHMOOR DRIVE, SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

| CHARLOTTE: JOSEPH A. SIZ0O, 84A PINE CRESCENT, VHISPERING PINES,
HORTH CAROLINA |

CHICAGO: OIGA CIESA, 10409 S. THDIANA AVINUE, CHICAGO,
TLLINOIS

KANSAS CITY: BILL D, WILLIAMS, SAC |

 LITTLE ROCK: JOHN J. CREAMER, JR., ASAC

NEVARK: JOHN J, CORNOLLY; RITA AGNES AMBROSIO,

1604 JOHM STREET, FORT LEE, WEW JERSEY; RALPH 17, BACHMAN,

610 NORYOOD DRIVE, WESTFIELD, NEW JERSEY; KARL L. BROUSE,

-3 -

HW 65994 Docld:32176524~Page 15—~ ~ =~



TELETYPE TO SACS ALEXANDRIA ET AL
RE: SENSTUDY 75
62-116395

' 5 BURRINGTON GORGE, WESTFIELD, WEY JERSEY.

OMAHA: ROBERT L, TAGG |

?HILADELPHIA: JOHN B. MEADE".Y‘>

PORTLAND: LEO B, APP, JR.: EDGAR 0. INGALLS
| 'PHOENIX: MILDRED E. RISK, 11830 113TH DRIVE, YOUNGTOWN,
ARTZOWA

TAMPA IMICHAEL J. ROZAMUS; 6509 GULF DRIVE, HOIMES BEACH,
FLORIDA

VRO: JAMES J. GATFNEY; RIMER L. TODD

ROME: THOMAS J. BIAMONTE; JOSEPH C, MICHE LA; HELEN C. SPEAR
COPY TO ROME, WITH ITS EMPLOYEES NAMED, BY MAIL.

WOTE: . May- 14, 1975,' 8SC letter and anpendices requested current
vhereabouts 1nd1V1ouals named herein. Also included herein names
of Bachman and Brouse who were SAC and ASAC respectively in Newark
Office pertlnent period inasmuch as one request from SSC yas for
g@moranda from former SA Leo T. Clark to Hewarlk SAC and ASAC.

SSC 'request named several additional former employees who were
previously alerted by tel to selected officers 5/2/75. Another
5/2/75 tel, to all offices, referenced herein, gave field general
background re Senstudy 75. By separate airtel to Rome we are
forvarding copy of instant tel as well as copies of prior pertinent
tels. The caution taken herein in alerting former employees as
well as incumbents is same we took previously by 5/2/75 tel to
selected SACs. After dispatch instant tel, copies will be filed
in personnel files of all named herein. ‘One of the 1964 Rome
employees was Theodore A, Korontjis, currently asulgned INID,

wvho will be appropriately informed orally concerning this matter,

‘</ N f:xm,j Lt

T\ ﬂ 7S(W’
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R

Assoc. Dir, .
CFFUETAL BURERE OF INVESTIZATION ,Dep-A.D-Adm._.

‘ | - WA IEATIORS SECTION 1 Dep-AD-Inv..— |
‘ Jll i “i“w.k\s Wil Ti ) i Arzst Dire.
. N . o . Admin. |
. ‘pO ") ‘k . 1

Comp. Syst. &
&— Ext. Affairs .. §~

;,3 \_ . Tiles & Com.
. ' '“‘»'\‘ifh:’g:‘ . 1 Gen. Inv.
NRMOM TP CODE \‘ * '" g - Ident. ...

\‘2\ ’ S . In pe%‘ 7—4:‘(

: .
1:40PM URGENT JUNES, 1975 4D

s

Laomdtoxy S
Plan. & Eval. _.
Spee. Inv. e
Training ..
Legal Coun. .
Telephone Rm. . 3
Director Sec'y ___. {1

i oo e

TO  -DIRFCTOR  (62~-116395)

' 1 I ORMATICN GONTAS »w
JROM__TAUPA (1%5-7-112D) ?{LPEL?M C&‘S“?ll:!r

| e 3
pﬁNﬁTHDY 75 , AT w

- RF BLRFAU NITEL MaAY 28, 1975,

ON JINE 4, 1975, MICHAFL J. ROZAMUS, & @ GILF DRIVF,

I-DLMFS RFACH, FLORIDA, WAS CONTACTFD, MR, ROZAMUS HAD NOT
. BEEN AVAILABLE F‘OR CONTACT T IL THIS DATF BFCAISE OF TRAVFL ,
.MR RO?AMUS ADVTSED THAT HE HAS NOT RFFN QO NTACTED BY ANY

RFPRF‘QFNTATIVF‘S OF THF SFNATE SFLECT COMMITTFR BT HE wAS
CALERTFD THAT HE MAY BRF APPROACHFD BY A MFMRFR OF THF COMMITTFF
_STAFF. MR. ROZAMUS WAS ADVISFD OF THR CONTRNT S OF RERNNITEL
CONCERNING THE FACT THAT HE MAY RFOUEST THAT AN FRI AGENT

BE PRESENT DIRING INTERVIEY IN THE EVENT AIESTIONS ARE ASKED
RELATING TO SENSITIVE BUREA!) OPFRATIONS. MR, ROZAMIS WAS ALSO (:
A&msm THAT AS A PREL IDE TO THT INTFRVIFW HE MAY CONTACT s
ngg BIREAU'S LEGAL COUNSFL DIVISION RY COLLFCT CALL . HE WAS

a@/lsm THAT THE BUREAU'S OFFFR OF ASSISTANCE WAS NOT INTFNDFD
o

%N.gu PAGE ONE g o
L2 A = g N
> : —r ‘ ry" - Y 8
B A b/t 2.5 20
) { ’ -
: N 10 1975

& 4 Jult 11800
H¥ 55168 DocId:32989588 Pade 111
MUY 65994 [chld:321T6524 Page 17




PAGE TWO
" TO IMPEDE THE WORK OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE BT WAS DONE AS A
(DOPERATIVE GESTIRE AND TO SAFEGUARD SENSIT IVF BIREAl
INFORMATION, MR. RozAmns ADVI SED THAT HE MAS AWARF OF THIS
AND FULLY APPRFCIATED THE BUREA('S EFFORT S IN THIS RFGARD.
MR, ROZAMUS FURTHER ADVISED THAT MF WOULD NOTIFY THF TAMPA
OFFICE IN THE EVENT THAT HF IS CONTACTED RY A RFPRESEMNTAT IVE
OF THE SENATE COMMITTEF,

END

RECD THRFE

DCY FBIHQ CL CLR

A i

HW 55168 DocId:32989588 Page 112
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| &

HROG3 WA CODE » o o S
1345AM NITEL 6-28-75 TJT

TO ATLANTA - . KNOXVILLE

BIRMINGHAM - . LOS. amoEL |
ALBANY o TawPa

JACKSONVILLE. , -~ CHICAGO
FROM DIRECTOR (62-416395) |

'stméfumy,75~h
RFBUTEL.MAY‘E, 1975 | o
: INQUIRIES MADE - 'OF BUREAU BY SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC)
'CONCERNING A NUMBtR OF PRESENT ‘AND FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES,
1// INCLUDING THEIR CURRENT' UHEREABOUTS, SUGGESTS THEY WAV BE
‘ INTERVIEWED, BY SSC STAFF CONCERNING BUREAU" S FORMER TJV ST1GA-
TION OF MARTIN LUTHER KING, "JR. SET OUT BELOW ARE NAMES AND |
LAST ‘KNOUN ADDRESSES OF FORMER BUREAU EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE OF
ASSIGNMENT OF INCUMBENTS, ALL OF WHOM SSC HAS INQUIRED ABOUT.
~ EACH OF THESE FORvQ“'MMPLOYErs IS TO BE IMMEDIATELY
'CONTACTED AND ALERTED THAT HE MIGHT BE APPROACHED BY THE SSC

STAFF ABOUT THE KING INVESTIGATION. THEY SHOULD BE TOLD THAT

H¥ 54955 DocId:32989494 Page 18
MW 65994 Docld:32176524 Page 19



IMMEDIATELY NOTIFIED THROUGHASAC;

¥ 54955 DocId:32989494 Page 19
HWW 65994 Docld:32176524 Page 20

PAF"*THO' -

IN THF EVENT THEY ARE INTERVIEWED AND . DURINP THE COU?%E oF

{

CSAME OUESTIONS ARE Aq/ED NHICW RFLATE TO SrNSITIVE BUREAU

OPVPATTONS (SOURCPS, MFTHODS, TFCFNIOHFG THTRD AGENCY  RULE
AND OIPOING INVESTIGATIOND), THFY MAY PEOUFQI THAT AN FBI

AOENT BE PRESENT., BUREAU WILL PROJIDF AquT on PVOUQUI OF
INTERVIENEE' AS A PP TLUDE TO INTEPVIEU THE FORMER‘EMPLOYEE
MaY, AFIER’BEING CONTACTED BY 'SSC STAFF, CONTACT BUREAU' S

LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION BY COLLubT CalLl. FOF. FULL INFOPWATION

"TO ASSIST HIM, INCLUDINC OBLIGATIONS AC TO CON“IDVNTTALITY

'OF IFFORNQTIOJ ﬁCOUIRED AS FBI EMPLOYEE IT IS VMPHASIZEP

THAT BUREAU S OFFEQ OF ASSISTANCF IS NOT IBTTNDED TO IMPEDE
SSC NORK BUT IS DONE AS COOPVRATIVE ‘GESTURE AND TO SAF“GUAPD

_.SITIVE BUREAU INFORMATION. CONTACTS WITH THESE FOQ“CP

EMPLOYEES TG BE HAbDLFD PERSONALLY BY SAC OR ASAC . IN EVENT

THIS NOT FEASIB)E FOR JUoT CAUSE, TO BE MANDLED BY A. SENIOR
SUP?RUISOR ’

INCUMBENT FWP]OYEES lO BE ADVTSED THAT IF COPTACTED BY
S5C STAFF FOR INTE?VIFW LECAL COUNSEL DIVISION TO BE
L / -

IMMEDIATELY AFTER CONTACT, RESULTS SHOULD BE FURNISHED

' ) - . _ AN




PAGE THREE

| BUéFA'U BY TELETYPE 1IN ABOVE CAPTION.. IF - FOPM»«R EMPLOYEE IS
NO LONGER IN YOUR TERRITORY OR TENPOPAPILY AWAY, SET oUT LLAD’
TO OTHER OrFICr IMMEDIATELY WITH COPY TO FDI HEADQUART“RS

| ATLANTA: INCUMBENTS - DONALD P. 'BURGESS, RICHARD E.
FUBATT, EDMUND F. HAGGERTY, 0. RICHARD HAMILTON, CHARLES T.
HAYNES, WILBUR U, SEITZER, ROBERT Y. THOMSON. FORMER -

~ MARION E. CHEEK, 1613 GAIL-AUENUE,.ALEANY;.GEORGIA 31705

.CHARLES'T.'HARDING,.zzas_PINECLIﬁF DRIVE, NORTHEAST, ATLANTA,

GEORGIA 38345. . L
B BIRMINchm- LAW?ENCE T. GURLEY, 1347 VESTMINISTER
PLACE; BIRMINGHAM, ALABAMA 35235,

ALBANY: HENRY G. ROWS&, JRey 39 NORTH MAIQ STREET, ~ ﬁiumb~ﬁ§5~‘2n

ENOSBURG FALLS, CVERMONT @545@.

o

JACKSONVILLE: ¥ILLIAM LEE BOLYARD - INCUMBENT.
KNOXVILLE: W. JOHN BENTON - INGUMBENT.
LOS ANGELES: JAMES'M}‘KELLOGG,-‘INCUMBEﬂT.
TAMPA: JAMES E. MCMAHON, 3112 COCOS ROAD, TalPa,
FLORIDA 33618. | |
CHICAGO: JOHN BASSETT - INCUMBENT
\ END |

GMM FBI ALBANY FOR 3 TELS'.~  - N

ALBANY CL?

i . /
1 ‘ -

HY 54955 DocId:32989494 Page 20
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FEDERAL BUncAU OF INVESTIGATION , AD AT
‘ COMMUNICATIONS SEGTI ' | Deabim
| | JUNT et
L , | NG Sdwin.
N 6 : N . ‘ Dxéllkfsf‘:is":
y/WooS TP CODE - TELETYPE T
: _ - . . ‘ q 1 o —
- 5333 PM RITEL JUNE 38, 1975 Jud = . - Ings"tmn A
- T03~  DIRECTOR (62-116395) D »»‘\L”' - Laimatory ™
- ‘ N | . 13 glau & Eval,
FROM;  TAMPA (1050~ 1121) " R
. Legal Coun, i

;C,/ SENSTIDY 75, | | Zelephone Rm.““

———RE BWREAU NITEL JUNE 28, 1575, ’ -
JAMES E, MC MAHON, 3118 COCOS ROAD, TAMPA, FLORIDA 33618,

24D ‘DIRECTOR OF SECURITY , ezmsm, TELE PIDNE COMPANY, TAMPA,

g..ORIDA, WAS MNTACTED ON JURE 38, 1975, AND ADVISED OF: THE
WGBNI'ENTS oF REFEREN‘CED BUREAU NITEL. MR, MC MAHON ADVISED

L.uTHAT IF HE IS GONTACTED BY THE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE HE

WQULD IME&IATELY NOTIFY THE SAC OF THE TAMPA OFFICE AND _
QILL (XDNTAGT “THE, LEGAL O UNSEL DIVISION TO ASSIS’I‘ HIM AS TO }»
EIS ‘DBLIGATJONS As 10 (X&NFIDENTIAL ITY 6F FURNISHEING INFORMATYGJN /
ACQUIREB AS AN FBI EMPLOYEE,

;‘P‘t’ ""E" "‘i?”

END | AL, mpomzrmon CoNTAmyEy
WL : DATEJ&&%@W P
| IS
‘ " /\V Wl(ﬂ

/ Q\ e 12 (4? *//./;fj’/\s Q?B

\ | \{ {\/ , : S e | |
/ \9 - S r;"'-)‘}j\.‘\

n§ %&QL 30'0113?352’9.89609 Page 82 _ N .

NWW 65994 Docld:32176524 Page 27 ‘



o\ r)

1 - Mr. J. B. Adams

TELETYPE o NITEL

2 - Mr. J. A. Mintz _
(1 - Mragwdy Bo H9bHs)

TO SAC CINCINNATI .

FROM DIRECTOR FBI (62~116395)

A .
TAMPA - Mr. W. R. Wannall

1
1l - Mr. W. O. Cregar
1l - Mr. S. F. PhllllpS

| 1
PERSONAL ATTENTION NOONTAED SR>

ALLWOR“W‘O s o
O/ SENSTUDY 75 HEREIN S “CLASBS“({%ED '&ﬂx&b 9 ©
S~ e pare AU 3\)»

PERSMINEL RECORDS UNIT

OPY RETAINED I

\ \’\/

} [
)

Assoc, Dir,
Dep. AD Adm. _
Dep. AD Inv. ..

Asst, Dir.:

Admin,
Comp. Syst.
Ext. Affairs
Files & Com. o
Gen. lav.
{dent.
Inspection
Intell,
Laboratory
Plan. & Eval, .
Spec. lnv.

Teaining

Legal Coun,

Telephone Rm.

Dircetor Sec'y

NW@S%#“&&IJ“B%%%?% Page2d - -~°

REBUTEL MAY 2, 1975.

INQUIRIES MADE OF BUREAU BY SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC)
CONCERNING BELOW-LISTED FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES SUGGESTS THEY
MAY BE INTERVIEWED BY SSC STAFF. INTERVIEW OF MORGAN WILL
PROBABLY CONCERN COINTELPRO-BIACK PANTHER PARTY MATTERS T
SAN FRANCISCO OFFICE WHEN HE WAS SAC THERE. INTERVIEW or.

\ ‘e . I
MATTER WIT_:L Pl\OBAB.LxY CONCERN INVESTIGATION OF J.IAP IR LU"‘HL..R

KING, JR. SET OUT BELOW ARE ILAST KNOWN ADDRE SSLS OF ‘T‘HESE

T

FORMER BUREAU EMPLOYEES. , CL
EACH OF THESE FORMER BMPLOYEES IS TO BE DMMEDIATELY . -

CONTACTED AND ALERTED THAT HE HIGHT BE APPROACHED BY. THE SSC

STAFF. THEY SHOULD BE TOLD THAT IN THE EVENT THEY ART INTER-

VIEWED AND DURING THE COURSE OF SANME, QUESTIONS ARE ASKEDD WHICH

§\(/V* ‘/:'; Ea %@

SFP :dmt

(8) <§’ SEE NOTE - PAGE 3
— \}?\\'\ o B B 1619{7
R "' T ““"‘;3 5 avs ; , /4- &
(e ilﬁ.ulﬂm I :.H)r. | ((} ) »%\0 ’m

“L’%} "}f}ﬁ)
s

'-u

GPO 535346

MAIL ROOM [}  TELETYPE UNIT E{



PAGE 2 62~116395

RELATE TO SENSITIVE BUREAU OPERATIONS (SOURCES, METHODS,
TRECHNIQUES, THIRD AGENCY RULE AND ONGOINGAINVESTIGATIONS),

THEY MAY REQUEST AN FBi AGENT BE PRESENT. BUREAU WILL PROVIDE

AGENT ON REQUEST OF INTERVIEWEE. AS A PRELUDE TO INTERVIEW,

THE FORMER EMPLOYEE MAY, AFTER BEING CONTACTED BY SSC STAFF,
CONTACT BUREAU'S LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION BY COLLECT CALL FOR
FULL INFORMATION TO ASSIST HIM, INCLUDING OBLIGATIONS AS TO

CONFIDENTIALITY OF INFORMATION ACQUIRED AS FBI EMPLOYEER.

IT IS EMPHASIZED THAT BUREAU'S OFFER OF ASSISTANCE_IS NOT INTENDEL

70 IMPEDE SSC WORK BUT IS DONE AS COOPERATIVE GESTURE AND TO
SAFEGUARD SENSITIVE BUREAU INFORMATION. CONTACTS WITH THESE

FORMER EMPLOYEES TO BE HANDLED PERSONALLY BY SAC OR-ASAC.

\
\

IN EVENT THIS NOT FEASIBLE FOR JUST CAUSE, TO BE HANDLED BY
A SENIOR SUPERVISOR. ‘

IMMEDIATELY AETEE CONTACT, RESULTS SHOULD BE FURNISHED
BUREAU BY TELETYPE IN ABOVE CAPTION. IF A FOR&ER EMPLOYEE NO

LONGER IN YOUR TERRITORY OR TEMPORARILY AWAY, SET OUT LEAD TO

OTHER OFFICE IMMEDIATELY WITH COPY TO FBI HEADQUARTERS .

CINCINNATT: 'HARRY J. MORGAN, 5314 ELMCREST LANE,
CINCINNATI, OHIO-45242.

TAMPA: JOHN M. MATTER, 6777 WINKLER ROAD, APARTMENT I-208,

FT. MYERS, FLORIDA-33901.

HINV.65884 Decld22176524~-Page 24 - ~. - ~~



PAGE 3 62-116395 \
NOQTE:

6/30/75 8SC letter to Department indicated Morgan being
considered for interview. S8C Staff interview of former
Assistant Director Ivan Conrad, 7/9/75, indicated strong
likelihood Matter will be interviewed. Procedure for alerting
former employees as is being done is in accordance with what
we have been doing re many other former employees.

MW E595 Docld: 32176524 Page 25 — e



o @«M R “ﬂ
> A “Ad
l A/{Dep -A.D. InvI.I.L._...
« A e _ 3 As‘st. Dir.:
) . 3 Admin. -
, . , . ‘ ~§ Comp. Syst. I
. FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION
J. o . . ' Ext. Affajrs . \
\} | COMMUNICATIONS SECTION - = . ,mw&;mg
T ~ : ! | | Ident. ..
NR@P7 TP CODE | *&t§/4339?% - | hmmmhuz;ZfE!
- y . ‘I[Jntell T
eSO : - Liaborator
5:22PM NITEL .J/ULY 11, 1975 JFD g"ﬁ“ypgj‘ R
: ’ Spec. Inv.
10 DIRECTOR  (62-116395) Training ééﬁﬁz
: 7 , Legal Coun. \_._C:
' _FROM TAMPA (185-5398) ! Telephone Rm. ... &
- L ,-«\ _ . Director Sec'y ___ )
|  SENSTUDY 75 S LL INFORMATICH C ommmm
A waN£;:39UﬁS;§? lﬂ;:> chfq
[ REBUNITEL JULY 18, 1975. Qﬂ? -wwmmm%

JOHN M, MATTER, 85@5 DOMINICAN COURT, FT, MYERS, FLA G,
TELEPHONE 813-936=-1691, WAS CONTACTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH

REFERENCED BUNITEL.
MATTER A RETIRED AGENT FORMERLY ASSIGNED TO FBI LAB,

INDICATED HE WOULD TELPHONICALLY CONTACT THE BUREAU, SPEAX
WITH ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR CALLAHAN, AND THEREAFTER WITH OFFICE OF
LEGAL COUNSEL IN CONNECTION WITH POSSIBLE CONTACT BY REPRESENTATIVE

OF SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE.
MATTER WILL KEEP BUREAU ADVISED THROUGH SAC, TAMPA OF

ANY CONTACTS IN CAPTIONED MATTER.

ENDr

,:\
Zrve
M ~

84 JuL 221975

NW 55037 Docld:323888617 Page 227 ) : ’ )
W 65994 Docld:32176524 Page 26 , _ 7




S S

[ Assoe Dre -

| Dep-AD.-Ada__
Dep-A.D.-Iny.__

Asst, Dir.:

- Admin.

} v . . ., ) B . COmp Sy;s»{‘;

34

Ext. Affairs __
Piles & Com. ___

| ] Ry . Lor . !
‘k§601‘zp CODE | 7 | \Qéefk Gon: Ty —
| . co - ' "S“;‘ WA\ Ident, o —

t5BAM URGEWT JULY 21, 1975 JFD -_Q&Agggf‘ & Inspection

10 DIRECTOR (82-116395) | Aty f;:f*’é&& fﬁfl ‘E}yg

Intell,

. AN Z
Ll @t "
RO S Spec. Iny,

‘ v

}- C105-5390) ) i

i /C >~M\ AOAT T %%‘g
|

:

"_\L\‘;\, D rector Sec Y

B ST UDY |
JE AP RITEL JULY 11,.1975.
GN EVENING JULY 20, 1975, FORMER S4 JOMN MATTER, TELEPHONE

813-~936- 1691, WAS T[’LEPHONICQLLY COI\TACTED AT FT . MYERS B\'

MIKE EPSTEIN OF SERATE SELECT COMNIYTEE STAFF. EPSTEIN
RZZQUESIED MEETING :M' FI. WIERS THE NIGHY OF JULY 22 OR THE D]

WORNING OF JULY 23, 'éi”:“ REG26 -~ ;f;;?;;7
. ABOUT ONE HOUR AFTER ISITIAL CALL, EPSTEIN CALLED MATTEE«me /
AGATH AHD FINALLY SET APPOINTHENT FOR FRIDAY, JULY 25, 1975,aq AUG 14 1973
11130 A.M,, ROOM @308, WEW SEHNATE OFFICE BUILDING. S
MATTER WILL TRAVEL 70 WASHINGTON FOR THIS MEETING AND |
REQUESTS- SUPERVISOR PAUL DALY, LEGAL conwsgn DIVISION, TO
TELEPHONICALLY CONTACT HIM IN FT. MYERS, MATTER DESIRES
BUREAU REPRESENTATIVE AT MEETING JULY 25, 1975
END | o é,;})
FBIHQ CLR

2,

PESUNNEL rlLUR

< 1
-

AN

I Sl Dot
54 AUB 2B, 7 £
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. Assoe. Dir. e
Lt e Dep.~A.D.-Adm.
ADInvee—
i ’ ’ FEDERAL BUnEAU OF INVESTIGATION Ang Dir.: A
| RO13 TP CODE | ' g Gormp. Aﬁa.r-s—_—_:
| 5 / ﬁUG 26 1%73 ,/ Fges & C:Jm. —
| ' 5358 pN ergﬂ AUG 26, 1975 JMM | gﬁmgmh__~__
; TYBE e
T0¢ D ’?’ECTOR. s FB I  (82-116395) TELE Lg iﬁ:}gﬁf,ho . —5
- i ) N , - Laboratory -
FROMs /TAMPA (¢ 105-539.0) (% Plan, & Eval —
. ‘ SN C“ - Q . Spec. _lnv. e &
SENSTUDY 75 - L'ﬁiii‘“é‘om?m |
' - eleph Ll ©
" RE BIREAU TELS MAY 2 AND AIBUST 26, 19753 AND BUREAU TEBGALr Seoy —J

T0 TAMPA, ALGUST 26, 1975,
ON AUBUST 26, 1975, SEYMOUR PHIL IPS, UNIT CHIEF ,.\FB‘I'HQ_,
ADVISED TPO HE WILL HANDLE LEAD TO CONTACT FORMER SA PAUL L.

.“‘

00X, -3
N0 FURTHER ACTION BEING TAKEN BY TANPA. - o
m - ' W)
LD T es \_,/
ER | Yo
kﬁ //J/’
=y | e
REG 5/
A o /1035 5 /
EXlDo
EENORONTY  peeUEEECT NS
¥ AUG 281975 .
/-
AR f
r“”)"’ it {
X‘QV QXX égll »
-ﬂﬁ% nXbJ~ L
v\LwL9 : )

84 SEP‘Z 975
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(iigENéEEB;—;E\\\y

\

Adsoc. Dir.
Dep. AD Adm, __
Dep. AD Inv. __

Asst, Dir.:

Admin.
Comp. Syst. .___
Ext, Affairs ___
Files & Com. .__
Gen, Inv.

ldento

[nspoetion

Intell,
Laboratory
Plan. & Eval.
Spec. Inv.

Training

Legol Coun.

Telepho ne Rm, -

Dirggto MA’@?@OM[:I

B34 Docld: 32176524 Page 29~

'BE INTERVIEWED BY SSC STAFF.

fAr, J. A. Mintz -
(1L - Mr. J. B. Hotis)

' NITEL
1 - Mr, W. R. Wannall

le
AUGUST 23, 1975
.1 =~ Mr, W. O. Crega

-1 - Mr. S. F. Phillips
" PERSONAL ATTENTION

CODE TELETYPE

»

TO SACS ALBANY
BALTIMORE
MIAMI
PHILADELPHIA
TAMPA,

s

- FmOor )6

FROM DIRECTOR FBI (62-116395) .
TRE 00 SF‘Z/”L"?/J%

I
~ REBUTEL MAY 2, 1975,

INQUIRIES MADE OF BUREAU BY SENATE SELECT coMMITTEE (ssC)
CONCERNING BELOW-LISTED FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES SUGGESTS THEY MAY
WHILE SUBJECT OF INTERVIEWS HAS
NOT BEEN DISCUSSED BY SSC, INTERVIEWS WILL LIKELY ?ERIA;N TO
THESE FORMER RMPLOYEES' DUTIES WHILE IN THE INTERNAL SECURITY
AND/OR SUBVERSIVE CONTROL SECTIONS AND MAY ALSOuRELATE TQIIH%R,'
FORMER BUREAU'S INVESTIGATTONS OF MARTIN EUTHgﬁéxqu; JRzijfgf"

~

COMMUNIST INFLUENCES IN RACIAL MATTERS AND RELATED MATTERS.

~ SET OUT BELOW ARE LAST KNOWN ADDRESSES OF THESE FORMER BUREAU

(2 7

REC 27 ‘
N SEE NOTE PA@ ﬁUG 271475
EX-105

EMPLOYEES . \

SFP:1hb [} 5
(7N

FEOE AL LURLAY OF INVESTIGATICN
COMMUNICAT!ONS SECTION

AUG 2B 197u

/u u‘"." ;

(¢
TELETYPE

. ’ l,?‘f):}
. .
TELETYPE UNIT ﬁo‘;‘l’»") - w -

B



PAGE THO 62-116395
" EACH OF THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES iéf:o BE DMEDIATELY
GONTACTED ANDVAiERTED’THAI HE MiGﬁT;BE APPROACHED BY THE SSC
STAFF., THEY SHOULD BE TOLD THAT IN THE EVENT THEY ARE.
INTERVIEWED AND DURING COURSE OF SAME, QUESTIONS ARE ASKED
ﬁHICH RELATE TO SENSITIVE BUREAU OPERATIONS (SOURCES, METHODS
AND TECHNIQUES, ONGOING INVESTIGATIONS, AND THIRD AGENCY RULE,
- INCLUDING IDENTITIES OF FOREIGN INTELLIGENCE AGENCIES), THEY
MAY REQUEST AN FBI AGENT BE PRESENT. BUREAU WILL PR&%IDE
' AGENT ON REQUEST OF INTERVIEWEE. AS A PRELUDE TO INTERVIEW,
THE FORMER EﬁPLogEEMAy, AFTER BEING CONTACTED BY SSC STAFF,
CONTACT BUREAU'S LEGAL couﬁsEL DIVISION BY COLLECT CALL FOR
FULL INFORMATION TO ASSIST HIM, INCLUDING OBLIGATIONS AS TO
co&FIDENIIALiTY OF INFORMATION ACQUIRED AS FBI EMPLOYEE. IT
IS EMPHASIZED THAT BUREAU'S OFFER OF ASSISTANCE IS NOT
INTENDED TO IMPEDE SSC WORK BUT IS DONE AS COOPERATIVE GESTURE
AND TO SAFEGUARD SENSITIVE BUREAU INFORMATION. CONTACTS WITH
THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES TO BE HANDLED PERSONALLY BY SAC OR
ASAC. IN EVENT THIS NOT FEASIBLE FOR JUST CAUSE, TO BE

~

HANDLED BY A SENIOR SUPERVISOR.

HUV 65994 "Docld: 32176524 Page 307 -



PAGE THREE 62-116395

INMEDIATELY AFTER CONTACT, RESULTS SHOULD BE FURNISHED
BUREAU BY TELETYPE IN ABOVE CAPIIQN;)MIF A FORMER EMPLOYEE NO
LONGER IN YOUR TERRITORY OR TEMPORARILY AVAY, SET OUT LEAD TO
OTHER OFFICE IMMEDiAiELY'WITH COPY TO FBI HEADQUARTERS.

ALBANY: JOHN H. KLEINKAUF, 1153 CULLEN AVENUE, SCHENECTADY,
“NEV YORK 12309; EMPLOYED AS DIRECTOR OF SECURITY AND SAFETY,
UNION COLLEGE, SCHENECTADY, WEW YORK 12308.

BALTIMORE: JAMES F. BLAND, 4310 ROSEDALE AVENUE, BETHESDA,
MARYLAND 20014,

MIMI: FREDERICK F. FOX, 1450 WEST BISCAYNE CANAL ROAD,
MIAMI, FLORIDA 33161, | |

PHILADELPHIA: MRS. KATHLEEN LOGAN, SPOUSE OF SA RICHARD E.
LOGAN, ASSIGNED PHILADELPHIA OFFICE.

. TAMPA: PAUL L. COX, U.S.N.A.T.O., P.O. BOX 1418,
SARASOTA, FLORIDA 33578,

BEST IﬂFORMAfION BUﬁﬁAU HAS CONCERNING COX'S WHEREABOUTS
IS THAT HE IS CURRENTLY ON A LENGTHLY TRIP WITH A MOTOR .TRATLER
THROUGH CANADA AND THE MID-WEST. INDICATED ADDRESS BELIEVED TO
BE A TRATLER COURT CONTAGT POINT FOR MATLING PURFOSES. BUREAU

DOES NOT DESIRE EXTENSIVE INVESTIGATION TO LOCATE COX ' AND

;

MWW 65994 ’[Foclﬂ:32176522f" Page 31 ~— T



| PAGE FOUR 62-116395

SUGGESTS FEASIBILITY OF LEAVING’SOME‘MESSAGE THROUGH THE
INDICATED ADDRESS OR SOME MEANS OF FORHARDING A COMFUNICATIOW
TO COX SO HE MIGHT CONTACT YOUR OFFICE ON RETURN TO AREA.OL

SOONER. TAMPA'S REPLY TO BUREAU SHOULD SET OUT WHAT ARRANGEMENTS
FOR POSSIBLE CONTACT HAVE BEEN PERFECTED.
NOTL:

SSC request dated 8/20/75 was for whereabouts of '
above former employees. Ve have separately responded to SSC
with last available information from our files. Address on
Cox taken from 19735 Directory of the Society of Former Special
Agents. Supervisor S. F. Phillips of Senstudy 75 Project
determined from a mutud) acquaintance the information relating
to Cox. Procedure for alerting former employees is being done
in accordance with vhat we have been doing concerning many
other former employees. The referenced 5/2/75 teletype
furnished all offices background on SSC requests and Bureau's
cooperation with the SSC,
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TO ALL 54CS

FROM DIRECTOR (62-116395) -

oo QA

SIMSTUDY 75

e

REBUTEL MAY 2, 1975.

PURPOSES OF INSTAMT TELETYPE ARE TN (1) REITEZPATT THAT
PRI HAS PLEDEED FULL COOPTRATION WITH THZ SENATE STLEOT
COMMITTRF (SSC) AND MISHTI TO ASSIST AMD FACILITATE AMY | ,
INVISTIGATIONS UMDERTAKEN RY THE SSC WITH RESPECT fo TH% FRI; /
AND (2) STT FORTH NEW PPOCTUUDV RELATING TO sqc STAFF
INTERVIEws.oﬁ CURRTHT AND FORMEZR FRI TMPLOYEES.

Fop-inORmATlow OF THOSE OFFICES WHICH HAUT NOT PRTVIOUSLY
AN CURREMT OF FOPMER EMPLOYETS IN ITS TERRITOY INTERVIEHTD
SY THT $5C, THT BUREAU FRIQUENTLY LEARMS FROM THT $SC OR
OTHTRYIST THAT FORMER EFPLOYRES ART BEING CONSIDERTD FOR
inPDVI g DY THR ssc'sreFF. INSTRUCTIONS ARE ISSUWD FOR THE
FIELD OFFICE TO COXTAGT THT FORMIR TYPLOYTE TO ALTRT HI™M AS TO
POSSIBLE INTERVIRW, RIMIND HIM OF HIS CONFIPENTIALITY AGRIZMENT

WITH THE RIREAU A“D SUGBEST THAT IF HE 15 CONTACTER FOR

jee

(WA

o v RO

- —ﬁ-— | SEP 41975
LONERGAN .‘ U—/f‘ja |

FBI-ALBANY /3

I SEARCHE (T o —
.;mmuzm__@,&ma ¥

| FCEE—
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PAGE THO
INTEPVIRY, HE YAy coanCT THE LTGAL COUNSTL DIVISION RBY
COLLECT CALL FOR FURTHIR INFORMATION. 1M THE USUAL CAS®,
AS CIRCUMSTANCRES UNFOLD, THE FORMER TMPLOYRT IS TOLNC1)
THAT HT HAS A RIGHT TO LEGAL COUNSEL, BUT THAT THE RURFAU
CANNOT PROVIPE SAMT; (2) THAT THE BURTAU HAS WAIVED THE
COMFIDENTIALIIY AGRTEMTYT FOR THE INTERVIEY UITHINM SPRCIFIRD
PARAVITERS; AND (3) THAT THIRE ARE FOUR PRIVILEGED AR%AS I
WHICH HE IS WOT REQUIRZID TO ANSWER QUISTION. THEST AREAS
ART RELATING TO IHFORMATIoﬁ MHICH MAY (A) IDPENTIFY RUREAU
SbURQES; (B) REVEAL STEMSITIVZ MITHODS/TECHNIQUES; (C) REIVEAL
IDENTITIRS OF THIRD AGENCIES, INCLUDING FOREIRYN INTELLIGENCT
AGENCIES, OR INFORMATION FRONM SUCH AGENCIES; AMD (D) ADVERSELY
AFFECT ONGOING BUREAU INVSSTIGATIONS, |
HERETO&ORE; BUREAU HAS OFFERED INTERVIEWZIES CONSULTATION
PRIVILEGES WHTIRZBY A BUéEAu SUPERVISOR WOULD RE AVAILARLE
NEARBY, ALTHOUGH NOT ACTUALLY AT INTERVITW, SO INTERVIEWES
MIGHT CONSULT WITH HIM SHOULD QUESTIONS ARISE AS TO PARAMETIRS
OF IHTZRVITH OR-PRIVILEGED AREAS. THE CONSULTANT PID MOT ACT
AS A LZIGAL ADVISOR.

E'FFECTIVT IMMEDIATELY, RURZAL MILL MO LOMGER PROVIDE

HW 54955 DocId:32989494 Page 35
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'DEPARTMENT IN EXPLORING AVENUTS TO ARRANGE LEGAL REPRESTMTATION

N

PAG" THREE

OYN-THEZ-SCENE PTRSONNEL FOR CORSULTATIOMN PURPOSES TO ASSIST

" EITHER CURRENT OF FORMER TMPLOYEES. PROSPZCTIVE INTERVIEWEZS

SHOULD BE TOLD THAT, IF THTY DESIRE ASSISTANCT OF THIS MATURR
DURING AN INTERVIEW, THEY MAY CONTACT SITHER PERSONALLY CIF
INTERVIEY IS IN WASHINGTON, D. C.) OR 3Y COLLECT CALL, THE \
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF THE INTELLIGENCE_DIVISION, R. W, R.
WANNALL, OR, IN HIS ABSENCE, SECTION CHIEF W. 0. CREGAR.

 THIS CHAWGE IN PROCEDURE SHOULD K0T BT COMNSTRUEN AS
LESSENING THT ASSISTANCE WE ARE FURNISHING TO CURRENT AND
FORMER EMPLOYZES.

FOR YOUR ADDITIONAL iNFORMATiom, 1 AY WORKING WITH THX

’

WMHEN NTCESSARY, FOR CURRENT AND FORMER EMPLOYREES WITHOUT

EXPENSE To THEM. YOU WILL BE KEPT ADVISED OF PNEVELOPMENTS

Y 549535 DocId:32989494 Page 36\ _
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TO ALL SAGS

37 DIRECTOR
LEGAL ADVICE

EGAL ADVICE FOR PRESENT OR FOR®ER BUREAU EWPLOYEES.

It} RESPOMSE TO OUR REGUEST, THZ ATTORNEY

GENERAL ADVISED THAT LEGAL REFRESENTATION. FOR EMNFLOYEES {OULD

BE ©ADE AVAILABLE FOR PRELI{IINARY ADVICE.

SHOULD* CASES ARISE

WHERE A FORMER OR PRESENT EMPLOYEE REQUIRES MORE PROTRACTED

AlD SUBSTANTIAL LEGAL REFRESEMNTATION, IT IS THE POSITION OF THE

DEPARTMENT THAT SPECIAL COUNSEL JAY BE RETAINED FOR SUCH

EMPLOYEES AT DEPARTWENT EXPENSE .

GUIDELINLS PRE BEIVG
DRAUN BY THE DEPARTHMENT TO GOVERN THESE HALTERS.

HOWEVER , SHOULD THE DEPARTHENT SUdSEGUEﬂlLY COHCLUDE THAT

SUCH CASES INVOLVE MATTERS OUTSIDE THE SCOPE OF A PRESENT OR

FCRWER EHPLOYEE'S DUTIES,

EfD,
SSP FBI ATLANTA
TKS/CLR
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L1BBP WITEL 9/26/75 Pitd

TO ALL SAGS

1 DIRECTOR | |
//Eizgn ADVICE FOR PRESENT OR FORWER BUREAU EWPLOYEES,
It RESPONSE TO OUR REGUEST, THI ATTORNEY
GEVERAL ADVISED THAT LEGAL REFRESKNTATION FOR EMFLOYEES {OULD
BE #ADE AVAILABLE FOR PRELI{IINARY ADVICE. SHOULD GASES ARISE
. VHERE A FORWER OR PRESENT EMPLOYEE REGUIRES MORE PROTRACTED
AID SUBSTANTIAL LEGAL REFRESENTATION, IT IS THE POSITION OF THE
DEPARTWENT THAT SPECIAL COUNSEL AY BE RETAINED FOR SUGH
‘MPLOYEES AT DEPARTHENT EXPENSE, GUIDELINES ARE Baxva
DRAYN BY THE DEPARTHENT TO GOVERN THESE HATTERS »
HOUEVER , SHOULD THE DEPARTHENT SUBSEGUENTLY COHCLUDE THAT
SUCH CASES INVOLVE HATTERS OUTSIDE THE SCOPE OF A PRESENT OR
FORHER EUFLOYEE'S DUTIES, OTHER GONSIDERATIONS WOLLD AFPLY,
ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY.
Ef,
SSP FBI ATLANTA
TKS/CLR

7
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By William Safire

. WASHINGON, Nov. 19—0n Oct. 10,
1963, the then-Attorney General of the
Unitzd States put his personal signa- (
ture on a document that launched and
legitimatized one of the maost horren-
dous abuses of Federal police power in
this century.

In Senater Frank Church’s subcom-
mittee hearing room this week, the
authorized wiretapping and subse-
guent unauthorized bugging and at-
tempted blackmailing of Martin Luther
King. Jr. is being gingerly examined,
with the “investigation” conducted in
such-.a way as not to unduly em-
barrass officials of the Kennedy or
Johnson Administrations.

With great care, the committee has
focused on the F.B.I Yesterday, whent
the committee counsel first set forth
the result of shuffling through press.
clips, it scemed as if no Justice De-,
partment had existed in 1962; today ‘
an F.B.I. witness pointed out that it
was Iobert Kennady who ' authorized
the wiretap of Dr. King, and that “the
President of the United. States and the
Attorney General specifically discussed
their concern of Communist inflience
with Dr. King." .

But the Church committee showed
no zest for getting further to the Ken-
nedy root of this precedent 1o Water-
gate cavesdrepping. 1f Senator Church

vrere willing to let the chips fall where -

they may, he would call some knowl-
edgeable witnesses into the giare of
* the camera lights and ask them some

questions that have gone unasked for
thirleen years. : ,

For example, he could call Nicholas
{alzenbach, Attorney Gencral Ken-
nedy's deputy and successor, and ask
what he knows of the Kennedy ce-
cision to wiretap Dr, King, Who at
Justice concurred in the recommenda-
tion? How doss the F.B.IL know the 3
President was consulted or informed?
" After Mr. Katzenbach assumed of-
fice, and the wiretapping continued,
he was told by angry newsmen that
the V.B.I. was leaking scurrilous in-
formation abcut Dr. King., Why did he
wait for four months, and for a thou-
sand telephonic interceptions, tn disa
continue the officiaily approved tap?

Of course, this sort of testimony
would erode Senator Church’s political
base. That is why we do not see for-
mer Assistant F.B.I. director Cartha
(Deke) Delnach, 'vrdon Johnson's
personal contact with the F.B.I. in the
witness  chair. What dia  President
Johnscn know ahcut the charactes-
assassination plot and when did he
krow {t? Whal conversations toolk
vlace between Mr. Deloach and Presi-
dent Johnson on tiée tapping of Dr.
King, or about tre vse of the £ B io
any olher intrasions ings ibe lives of
petitis) fygures?

—
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~ The committee is not asking embar-
rassing questions even when answers
are readily available. A couple of
weeks ago, at an open hearing, an
FB.I. man inadvertently started to
blurt out an episode about newsmen
who were weritapping in 1962 withy

.the apparent knowledge of Attorney

General Kennedy. The too-willing wit:

ness was promptly shoosied into '"'s_izj :
lence, and told that such informatiod

would be developed only in exccutive

Church committee is vividly shown by
the handling of the buggings at the
1964- Republican and Demoacratic con-

ESSAY

=R 1Y

ventions which were ordered by Lyn-
don Johnson. Such invasions of politi-
cal headquarters were worsa than the
crime committed at Watergate, sirce
they involved the use of the 'F.B.I,
but the Church investigators seem to
be determinet not to-probe-too deeply.

If F.B.I. documents say that reports
were made to specific Johnson aides,
why are those men not given the

same opportunity to publicly tell their
story so avidly given the next Presi-
dent’s men? If Lyndon Johnson com-
mitted this impeachable high crime of
using the F.B.. to spy on political
opponents, who can be brought for-
ward to tell us all about it?

But that would cause embarrass-
ment to Democrats, and Senator
Church wants to embarrass profes-
sional employees of investigatory
agencies only. A new sense of Con-
gressional decorum exists, far from
the sense of outrage cxpressed in the
Senate Watergate committee’s hear-
ing room. When it is revealed that the
management of NBC Naws gave press
credentials to L.B.J.'s spies at the 1964
convention, everybody blushes demure--
ly—and mdbody demands to know.
which neiwork executive made what
decision under what pressure. i’

I have bveen haranguing patient*
readers fer years about the double
standard applied lo Democratic and’
Republican political crimes, and bad
hoped the day would come when the
hardball precedends set by the Ken-

‘nedy and Jolnson men would b2 laid

befure the public in damning detail. .

Obwiocusly, Demucrat Frank Church
i3 not the man to do it. His jowi-
shaking indignation is all tee sclee-
tive: the trail ot high-ievel reenonsi-
ity for 1he crimes commitied woringt
Dr. King and others is evidently going
‘0 he allewnsd e cool.

Pity, Yuua dnnk thi after all fhe
nution has been through in the past
few voars, ovr politiczal 'eagers welld
have learued that the one thwyg that
wings row dovn is the act ol cover-

ing up. T e RS

- session. Nobody raised an eyebrow. ..

That pattern of containment by the . =~

THE NEW YORK TIME
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il Senator Tower.. The next witnesses to appear before the

g .12. Committee are Mr. James Aéams, Assistant to thé Director-

a . :

g 13 || Deputy Associate Director, Investigation, responsible for'all

N :

' 14 || investigative operations; Mr. W.‘Raymond Wannall, Assistant
; 15 Directorx, Infélligence Division, responsible for internal
16. ‘security and foreign éounterintelligence‘investigations; Mr.
17 John A. Mintz, Assistant‘Director, Legal Counsel Division;
18 Joseph 'CG. Deegan, Section Chief, extremist investigatioﬁs;

§ 19 Mr. gobgrt L. Schackeiford, Section Chief, subversive

é 20' investigations; Mr. lomer A. Newman, Jr., Assistant to Section

I3 i _ .

g 21 Chief, Supervises extremist informants; Mr. Edward P. G;igalu-:
| 2 929 Unit Chief, supervises supyersive informants; Joseph G. ¥~2liuy, |
i g 273 Assistant Segtiop Chief, Civil Rights Section, Gener-.i annvtij
| i | 24 éative Division.

< N . .

25 Gentlemen, will YOU all rise and be sworn.

\
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 NW#: 54955

Q N 3 i o N 1901

. Do you'solemnly swear the testimony you are about to give
before this Committee is the truth, the whole truth, and nothind
bup the truth, so help you God? 

Mr. Adams. I do.
Mr. Wannall. I do. . o -

" Mr. Mintz. I do.

Mr. Deegan. I do.

Mr Schackelford. I do.

Mr. Newman. I ao. |

Mr. Grigalué. I do.
Mr. Kelley. I @o.

Senator Tower. It is intended that.Mr. Wannall will be

the principal witness, and we will call on others as questioning

might require, and I would direct each of you when you do
respond, to identify yourselves:, please, for the record.
I think that we will spend just a few more minutes to allow
the members of the Committee to‘re.tur.n from the floor. S
(A brief recess was taken.)
Senator Tower. The Committee will come to order.
Mr. Wannall, according to data, informants provide'83
percent of your intelligence information.
Now, will you providé the Committee with some information

cn the -criteria fcor the selection cof informants?

DocId:32989494
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TESTIMONY OF W. RAYMOND WANNALL, AésxsTANT DIRECTOR,

INTELLIGENCE DIVI.SION, FEDERAL BUREA{; OF INVESTIGATION -

ACCOMPANIED BY: JAMES B,HADAMS,.ASSiSTANT %O‘THE

DIRECTOR-;.DEPUTY ASSOCIATE :DIR'ECT(.)R '(-.INVESTIG'ATI"ON-‘) :

Joiy A. MINTZ, ASSISTAN.T‘bi;iEETOR,,LEGAL COUNSEL

DIVISION; JOSEPH G. DEEGAN, SECTION CHIEf; ROBERT L.

SCHACKELFORD, SECTION CHIEF; HOMER A. NEWMAN, JR.,

ASSISTANT TO SECTION'CHiEF; EDWARD P. GRIGALUS, UNIT

CHBIEF; AND JOSEP% G. KELLEY, ASSISTANT SECTION CHIEF,

CIVIL RIGHTS SEQTION, GENERAL INVESTIGATiVE DIVISION

Mr. Wannall. Mr. Chairman, that is not FBI data that you
have quoted. That was prepared by ﬁhe Generél Accounting
Office, | | |

SenatérvTower. Thaﬁ_is GAO.

Mr. Wannall. Based on a §ampling of about 93 cases.

Senator Tower. Would that appear to be a fairly accurate
figure. |

Mr. Wannall. I have not Seen any survey which the FBI
itself has conducted'that.would confirm that, but I,think'that
Qévdo get the principal portion of our information from live

sources,

Senator Tower. It would be a relatively high percert.-

then?

S !

Mr. Wannall. I would say yes. And your queskt . e

criteria?
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 Senator fowef. What criteria do youﬁﬁse in the sélection
of informants?

Mr. Wannéll, Well, the Critefia vary wiﬁh the neéds. In
our cases relating to egtremisﬁ mgﬁFer;, surely iﬁ;order to get
an informant who can meld into a éroup which is eéngaged in a
criminél type activity, you're going to have a different sét
of criteria. 1f you'ré talking about our internal‘SQCurity
matters, I think we set rather high standards. - We.dé reéuire'
that a preliminéry inquiry be conducted which would consist
princibally of checks of our‘headquarters indices, our field
office-indices, checks wi£h other informants who are operating
in tﬁe same area, and in various established sources such as
local'poiice departménts.

Following_this, if it appears that the person is the' type
who has credibility, can be depended upon to be reliable, we
would interview the individual in order to make a determination
as to whether or not he will Qe willing to assist the FBI
in discharging its responsibilitiés in.that.fiéld,

Following that, assuming that the.answei is positive, Qe
would cénduét a rather in depth inVestigation fbr.thé,purposé
of.fﬁrthef attempting to establish credibility and.reliabiligy.

Senator. Tower. .How. does the;Bureau.distinguish between

the use of informants for law enforcement as ‘opposed to

. intelligence. collection?

Is the guidance different, 6r is it the same, or what?

NW*@S%d;ﬂocld:321?’651kLt"P“a"ge*#-’l - -
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.Mrf denall. Well, Mr, Adams can ?rqpably best‘addréss
the use of informants on criminal matteré éince:he is over )
the operatiénal division on that. ,

Mr. Adams. fog do have soméWﬁgt éf a aifference iﬂ\the*fact
that a criminal informant in a‘iéﬁLégforcement.function, you
are trying to develop evidence which:Will be admissible in
court for prosécution, whereas with intelligehce,~the informant

alone, your pﬁrpose could either be prosecution or it could be

just for purposes of pure intelligence.

/

The difficulty in both is retaining the confidentiality

of the individual and protecting the individual, .and trying to,

- through use of the informant, obtain evidence which could be

N

~used independently of the testimony of the informant so that

he.can continue operating as a criminal inférmant.

Senatér Tower. Are these informants evér authorized to
function as proVocateurs?‘

Mr. Adams. ©No, sir, they're not. We have strict regula-
tions against'using"informaﬁts as provocateurs. This gets
into thqt delicaté area of éntrapment which has beeniadareésed
by the courts on many Qccasions and has been concludéd by the
courts that providihg an individual has a willingness to engagef
in an activity,Jthe government has the fight to provide him,the 
opportunity. This does not mean, of course, tﬁat mistakes don'f
occur in this area, but we take whatevef steps we can to

avoid this., Even the law has recognized that informants can
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‘an informant hHimself can engagg‘ip criminal activity, but,

~we are not stepping out of bounds insofar as the use of our

1905

engage in criminal activity, and the courts have held that,
especially the. Supreme Court in the Newark‘CouthACase, that -
the very difficulty of penetrating;an ongoing.operation, that
because there is lacking thiS'c:iminal intent to violate a
law, we stay away from that. Our regulations fall short of that.

If we have a situation where we felt that an informant

U

has to become involved in some activity in order to protect
’ ' B
or conceal his use as an informant, we go right to the United -

A
States Attorney or to the Attorney General to try to make sure

informants. ‘ ’
Senator Tower. But you do use these informants and do

instruct them to spread dissension among certain groups that

they are informing on, do you not?

Mr. Adams. We did when we had the éOINTELPRO programsg,
which were discontinued iA 1971, and I think the Xlan is probabLy
one of the best-examples of a situation where the'law was:
in effe;t at the time. We heard the term étatES\RightS used
much more then than we hear it today. We saw in thé,Little
Rock situation the President of the United States, in sending
in' the troops, poiﬁting out the neces;ity to ﬁse local law
enforcement. We must have local iaw enforcemenﬂ to use the

. . _

troops only as a last‘rgSort.

And then you have a situation like this where yvou do try
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- trated as anyone else was, and when we got information from
/

l

_ 1906 |
N

to preserve the respective roles in law enforcement., You have

4
Ve

historical probléms with the K;aﬁvcpmipg albng. We hadk
situations where the FBI and tﬁe”Fedefal Government was almost
poweilesé téiéct. We "had locaizigwhenfofcement officers in
some areas participating in Klah violence.

’

The instances mentioned by Mr. Rowe, every one.of those,’
he saw them from the lowest level of the informantf He didn‘t»
see what action was taken with that informaﬁion, as he pointéd
out in his testimony. Our files show that thi$ information was
reported to the police departments in every instance. We
also knew that in certain instances the ihformatioﬁ, uponlbeing
rgceived, was not being»acted upon. We glso diéseminated
simultanéously tﬁrough letterhead.memorandabto tﬁe Department
of Justiceithe problem, and he;e, here wé were, the FBI, in a
position where,we had no authority in the absence of instruction
from the Department of Justice, to make én arrest,

Sections 241 and 242 don't cover it because you don't have
evidence of a conspiracy, and it ultimately resulted.in
a situaﬁion where the Department called in United States
Mafshals who do have authority similar to local law enforcement

ofﬁicials.

So, historically, in those days, we were just as frus-

someone like Mr. Rowe, good information, reliable information,

and it was passed on to those who had the fesponsibility to

2 Pugesi ~ - -



[=]
o
[}
0
:
<
<
'z ]
a8
v &
~
o
-
q
<
(]
[
£

10
11
12

13

WARD & PAUL :

14
15
16
17
18
19

20

n

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

e

1%07

" do something about it, it was not always acted upon, as he

indicatgd.'

Senator Tower. None ofuthese,cases, then; there was
adéguagg gvidence“of’conspiraéy‘to give you jurisdicﬁioh_to ‘
act? -

Mr. Adams, Thé Departmental rules at thaEvtime, and stili
require Departmental approval where you have a conspiracy.
Under 241, it takes two or more persons acting togetger., Yoﬁ

can have a mob scene, and you can have blacks and whites

belting each other, but unless you can show tﬁat those that

initiated the action acted in concert in a conspiracy, you have|

.no violation. : A

Coﬁgress recognized this, "and-it wasn't until 1968

- that they came along and added Section 245 to the civil rights

statute, which added punitive measures against an individual

~

that didn't have to be a conspiracy. But this was a problem

that the’wgole country was_grappling with: the President of
the United States, Attorney General. We were in a situation

where we had rank lawlessness taking place, as you know from

a memorandum we sent you that we sent to the Attorney General,

{

The accomplishments we were able to obtain in preventing

/
i

violence, and in neutralizing the Klan -- and that was one
of the reasons.
‘Senator Tower. What was the Buréau's purpose in con-

tinuing or urging the continued surveillance of the Vietnam

MYWE5994~ ﬂﬁc;ld:EZ’ﬁﬁﬁ?&"'P?ageutB - e
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Veterans Against the War? - o ~

Wés there a legitimate law enf?rcemenﬁ purpose, or was éhé
intent to hélter politic;l exﬁresSién?

Mr. Adams. We had informagion,gn tﬁe Vietnam Veterans
Against the War that indicated that there were -subversive
gfoups involved. They were going to North Vietnam and meetingl
with the Communist forces. They were going to Paris,_attending
meetings paid for and sponsored by the Communist Party, the
International Communist Party. We feel that we.had a very valid
basis to direct our attention to the-VVAW.

It started out, of course, with Gus Hall in 1967, who was
head of the Communist Party, USA, and the‘comments he made,
and what it fin%lly boiled down to was a éituation where it
split off into the Revolutionary Union, which was a Maost
group, and the ﬂafd~line Communist group, and at that point
fac£iondlism.developed in many of thé chaptérs, and- they closeér

< AN
those chapters because there was no longer any intent to follow!

the national organization.

But we had a valid basis for investigating it, and we

investigated chapters to determine if there was affiliation

Senator Tower. Mr. Iart?
Senator Hart of Michigan. But in the process of chasing
after the Veterans Against the War, you got a lot of information

K R
that clearly has no rclationship to any Federal -criminal
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"we have talked about before., We have to narrow down, because

- we recognize that we do wind up with too much information in

1909

statute.

Mr., Adams. I agree, Senator,

‘Senator Hart of Michigan- ,Wh§ don'ﬁ,yoﬁ tryuto,§hut'that
stuff off by sifply tél;inqﬁthgiégeﬁg; or.yéur'iﬁfbiﬁant?,

.Mr.,Adams. Here is thé:problém that you have with that..
When‘youfre looking'at‘ankorganization, do you reéort only ﬁhe
Yiolent ‘statements made by the group or do you also show that
you may have one or two violent individuals, but you have
some of these church -groups that were mentidngd, and others,
that the whole intent of the group is not in vio;ation of the
statutes., You have to report the good, the favorable along
with the unfavorable, and this is a problém. We Wind,ﬁp'with
in?orﬁatiop in ogr.filés. We arevaccused of being vacuum
cleaners, and you are a vacuum cleaner. If vou want to know the
real purpose of~an organization, do YOU only report the
violent statements made aﬁd the fact that it is by a sﬁal;

: ¢

minority, or do you also -show the broad base of the organizatioh

and what it .really is?

And within that is where we have to haxe the guidelines

our files. E

Senateor Hart of Michigan. But in that vacuuming process,

you are feeding into Departmental files the names of people

who are, who have been erigaged in basic First Amendment
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files has an onerous impression, a chilling effect. I agree;

"see where any harm is served by having that in our files.
o

‘the veterans,.vVietnam Veterans Against. the War, and two years

file shows. is that he was. associated two yvears ago. with a group

... 1910

exercisés, and this is what hangs some ofﬁus up.

Mg.'Adams. It hangs me up. But in the same files I
imagine every one of you h%s beenfiﬁterviewedyby the EBI, eitheX
asking you about the qualifigaﬁiéys_of some other Senator
being considered for a Presidénﬁial appointment, being inter-
viewed concerning some friend who is applying for a job.

Were you embarrassed to héve that in the files of the
FBI? . . Co

Now,. someone can say, as reported at our ;ast.session, that
this is an indication, the mere fact that we have a héme inlpury
It can\have, if someone wants to distort what we have. in our
files, but if they‘recognize that we interviewed you because
of considering- a man for the Supremeygourt'of the United

States, and that isn't distorted or improperly used, I don 't

‘Senator Hart.of Michigan. Bug if. I am Reverend. Smith
, _

and. the. vacuum cleaner. picked up the fact. that. I was.helping
later a name check. is.asked. on Reverend Smith and. all. your

that was sufficient enough, held sufficient doubtful. patriotism

to justify turning loose a lot of yoﬁr energy in pursuit on

them --

Mr. Adams. This is a problem.
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o :
° .
r"\ é 1 " Senator Hart of Michigan. fhis is what sbould require
§ 2 us to rethink this whole business, - .
E S : Mr, Adams. Absolutely. . \
» 4 And thié is what I hope the-guidelines commiftées as well

5 | as the Congressional input are going to address themselves to.

) ' Senator Hart of Michigan. We've talked about a wide‘rangé
7 || of groups which the Bureau can and has had informanf penetration
8 and report on. Your manual, the Bureau manual's'definition
9 of-when an extrémist or security investigation-may be under-

10 || taken refers to groups whose activity either involves ‘iolation
11 || of certain specified laws, or which may result in the violation
12 of such law, and when such an investigation is opened, then

13 informants may be used.

“} |
WARD & PAUL

~

!

14 ‘, Another guideline says that domestic intelligence
15 |l investigations now must be predidated on criminal violations.
16 || The agent need only cite a statutersuggestiﬁg an investigation
17 rglevant to a pbtential violation. Even now, with an\improved,
18 | upgraded effort to avoid some of these problems; we are back
19 | again in a world of possible violations oxr actiVitie§ thch

.20 || may result in illegal acts.

21 |l Now,.any constitutionally protected exércise'of the

290 right to demonstrate, to assemble; to protest, to.petition,‘

23 concelvably may result in viclonce cor disrupticn of a lecal

410 Flrst Street, S.E,, Washington, D.C. 20003

24 town meeting, when a controversial social issue might result

o5 in disruption. It might be by hecklers rather than those holdind

MVW-65954 ~Becld=22176024-~ Page-52 -~--- --~-
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the meeting;
| Does this mean that the Bureau should investigate éll .
groups organizing or participatingiin such a Agetiné because
-théy maf_result ih_&iolencéK di§%3?tion?,“' 7 -2_ \,
.Mr. Adams. No, sir. ‘
Senator Hart of Michigan. vIsn't thﬁt how you justify'
spying on almost every»aspeét of“fﬁeléeace(ﬁovemehté
Mr. Adams. No, ;ir. When we monitor demonstrations,'we
monitor demonstrations where we have an indication that the.
demonstration itself is sﬁonsored-by a group that we have an
investigative interest in, a valid investigative intdrest in,
or where members of 6ne of these groups are participating where
there is a'potential that they might change the pé;ceful
nature of the demonstration. |
But this is our closest guestion of trying to draw
guidelines to avoid getting into an»a;ea of infringing on\fhe.
First Aﬁéndment rights of people, yet at the same time. being
aware of groups such a; we have had invgfeater numbers in the
" past than vwe do 'at the present time, But we have had periods
where the demonstrations have been rather severe, aﬁd the
cdugts have said that the FBI has 'a right, and indeed a duty,
to keep itself informed with respect té thé possible commission|
of crime. It is notﬁobliged to wear blinders until it may be
too late for‘prevention.

And that's a good statement if applied in a clearcut

~
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case. Our problem is where we have a demonstration and we have
to make a judgment call as to whether it is one ‘that clearly
fits the.criteria_oflenablingmﬁs tétﬁpniﬁér_thé activities, and

Eﬁatﬁsuwheré:ﬁ'ﬁhinkfﬁd§£:bf}ouridgség;ééﬁenté:faii;
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Scnator Hart of Michigan., Let's assume that the rule

for opening an investigation on a group is narrcwly drawn. . The

Bureau manual states that informant$ investigating a subversive

. : . 5 L iy )
organization should not -enly report on what that group is

doing but Should~look at and réport on abtiVities in which -

the group is participating.
There is- a Section 87B3 dealing with reporting. on

connections with other groups. That section says that the’

field office shall "determine and report on any significant

. . ’ \ L
‘connection or cooperation with non-subversive groups." Any

significant connection or cooperation with non-subversive

groups.

Now let's look at this in practice. In the spring of

;

1869 there was a rather heated national debate over fhe

remember that. An FBI informant and two FBI confidential -
sources reported on the plan's participants and activities

of the Washington Area Citizens Coalition Against the ABM,

particularly in open public debate in’a high school auditorium,

which included speakers from the Defense Department for the

ABM and a scientist and defense analyst against the ABM.

s

The informants reported on the planning for the meeting,

y

RO R A -

participation by local clergy, plans to seek resolution on

ABM from ncarby town councils. There was also informat’

NW-659%4 Docld:32176524 ~Page 55 ~ - -~

installation of the anti-ballistic missile system. Some of us

1
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AN

plans for a'suhSequont town meeting in Washington wiéh the
names of loéal political leaders whoﬁwoﬁld atggn&.

Now the information, thewiﬂféfgapt inqumatidn cam§~;s
paft of aﬂ ihveéﬁiggtion of an-élnggd%y subﬁergiveféroup~
participating in that coalitién.. Yet the information dealt /,R
with all aspects and all participants. The fepor£s on the
plans for the meeting aﬁd on £hé meéting itself were dissemigated
to the State Department, to military igtelligence, and to- the

White llouse.
S

How do we get into all of that?

Mr. Adams. Well —-

Senator Hart of Michigan. Or if you were to rcrun if,

- Mr. Adans. Well, not in 1975, compared to what 1969

was. The problem we had at the time was where we had an

. . . i ,
informant who had reported that this group, this meeting was

going to take place and it was going to be the Daily World,

which was the east coast communist newspaper that made comments
, » R _
about it. They formed an organizational meetihg. We took
a Quick look at it. The case apparently was opened in May .28,
_ , _ )
1969 and closed June 5 saying there was no problem with this
organization, |

Now the problem we get into is if we take 'a quick lcck

and get out, fine., We've had cases, thoﬁgh, where we have

stayed in too long. When you're dealing with security *: iu Jilp

‘

. ‘ i
J24-Page 56 — o . ' :
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Soviet esPionage'Qhere they' can put one person in this country

and they supported him with total resources. of  the Soviet

‘Unidn,.falsg identification, all.the money he needs, communi-

cations networks, satellite assistance, and everything, and
you're working with a paucity of information.

The same problem exists to a certain extent in domestic

‘security. You don't have a lot of black and white situations,‘

. So someone reports something to you which you feel, you take

a quick look at and there's nothing to it, and I think that's

what they did,‘

Senator Hart of Michigan. You said that was '69. Let

me bring you up to date,’ closer. to current, a current place

. on the calendar.

This one is the fall of last ye;r, 1975. President
Ford announced his new program withirespecﬁ to amnesty, as
he descrihed it, for d;aft resistors. Fbilowiné thét there
were several national conferences involving all thé groups
and individuals interested in unconditional amnesty. |

| Now parenthetically, while unconditional amnesty is

not against -- while'dncgnditional'amnesty is not ?et the lﬁw,
we agreed that advocating it is not against the:léw either.

>Mr. Adams, That's right.

Scnator llart of Michigan. Some of “the sponsors wurn

umbrella organizations involving about 50° diverse oraup: © e

the country. IBI informants provided .advance ij. - .r+!'ic i

~

524" Pagesf ~ - -
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plans for the meeting and apparently atténded and reported on

the conference. The Bureau's own ;on:ts described the.

participants as having represented diverse' perspectives -on

the issue of amnesty, including civil liberties and human

" rights groups, G.I. rights spbkesmen, parents of men killed

in Vietnam, wives of ex-patriates in Canada, experts on draft
. J

counselling, religious groups interested in peace issues,

delegatos from student oxganizations, and aides of louse and

~Senate frembers, drafting legislation on amnesty.

The informant apparently was attending in his role as

a member of a group under investigation as allegedly subversive

and it described the topics of the workshop.

Ironically, the Bureau office report before them noted

“that in view of the location of the conference at a theological

seminary, the FBI would use.festrainﬁ and.limit'itsncoverAge.
to informant.reports.

Now this isn't five or ten years ago. This is last
fall. - And this is 'a conference of pcople who have the p01nt

of view that I share, that the socner we have uncondltlonal

amnesty, the better for the soul of the countryﬁ

Now what reason is it for a vacuum cleaner approach on

ra thing like that? Don't these instances illustrate how broad

inf ormant 1 itelligence really is, that would cause these groups

in that setting having contact with other groups, all and

everybody is drawn into the vacuum and many names ¢o into the

MU-B5954 ‘D@cld:321’f6ﬁ?4“Pﬁge* 58 - oottt
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T

Is ‘this what we want? -

Mr. Adams. I'll let Mr;TWanﬁal; address himself to this.

“lle is particular knoyledgeablewa53tgrthis operatiqﬁ.

Mr. Wannall. Senator Hait, that was a case that was

opened on November 14 and closed NWovember 20, and the.infdrmatic

- which caused us to be dinterested in it were really.two particular

items. One was that a member ©f the steering committee there
was a three man steering committee, and oné of those meémbers

of the national conference was in fact a national officer

of the VVAW in whom we had suggested before we did have a

legitimate investigative interest.-

Senator Hart of Michigan. Weli, I would almost say so wh

Mr. Wannall. The second report we had was that the o

VVAW would actively participate in an attempt to pack the

s !

- conference to take it over. And the third report we had --

Seﬁator Hart of Michigan. And incidentally, all bf/the
information that your Buffaio informant had inen you with
respect to the goal§ and aims of ‘the VVAW éave you ;.list of |
goals which were completelylwithin Constitutionally.protectéd
obhjectives. There wasn't a sindle.item out of that VVAW that
jeopardizes the .security of this country at all. |

Mr: Wgnnali; Well, of -course, we did nbt_rély entirel?

on the Buffalo informant, but even there we did recej-

5%~ Page59 ~- - < -
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from that informant information which I consi?ered to be
. )
significant.

The Buffalo chapﬁer‘of thewVV&% was the“}égional office .

covering New York and northern_ﬂéw Jef%ey; It was one of the
five most active VVAW chapters'iﬁ ;h% count;y agd at a
national conference, or at the regibnal confetence,/this
informant reported information bacg to us that gn\attendge
at.the conference announpéd that he had run guns into Cuba
prior to the Castro take-over. Hg himéelf said that he during
the Cuban crisis had been under 24 hour suveiilance. There

was also discussion at the conference of subjugating the

"VVAW to the revolutionary union. There were some individuals

in the chapter or.the regional conference who were not in

’

agreement with us, but Mr. Adams has addressed himself to the

. interest of the revolutionary union. v

S0 all of therinformation that we had on the YVAﬁ did
not come f%om that source buﬁ even that particular sourﬁe did
givé us information whiéh we considered to be of some
significance in our appraisal'of‘the need for continuing the
investigati;n of that particular chapter of the VVAWZ

Senator Hart 5f Michigan. ~But does it give you the
right or does it create the need to go to a conference, even
if it is a conference that might be taken o§er by the VVAW
when the subject matter is how and by wﬁét meané shall we

\

secek to achieve unconditional amnesty? What threat?

MWrE5994 BbcldtBZ17652¢"P§g€€ﬂ - me
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Mr., Wannﬁll. Our interest, of cogr;ej’was theAVVAw
influence on a particular meétiné, i{ you‘everwhappenéd to bé
holding a megting, or whatever éhpjé%%bit vas.

.Sénator Hart of'Nichigﬁn.:AWhgt;if it was a meeting to
~seek to make wore. effective the food stamp system in this

country?

. ME] Wanmall. Well, of course -there had been some

organizations.
Senator lart of Michigan. Would the sane logic follow?

Mr. Wannall. I think that if we found that if the

Communist Party USA was going toltdkc,over the meeting and

in doing-that; You have a whéiefsé&peﬁho;éjéﬁﬂ it'g é mattéri
of‘wﬁete ioQ}d@'and.where‘yqu‘doﬁ}t{ &nd hopefully,.as wae've
said'before( we will have'séme'guidance; hot only from this
committee but from the guidelines that arc béing developed.,
But withiﬁ the rafionale of what we're deing today, I was
explaining_to'you our interest not in going to‘this thing and
not gathering everything there was about it.

. Iﬁ fact, only 6ne individual attended and reported to us,
ana that was .the person who had, who was not developed for
this reason; an informant who had been reporting on other

f

matters for some period of time.

And as soon as we got the report of the outfecowe ¢ e

meeting and the fact that in the period of some ~i- ¢ = e

§524~Page 61 =~ ==~

use it as a front for its own purposes, there would be a logic .
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discontinued any furthef'interest.

Senator Hart of Michigan, Weli;iﬁybtime has expired
but even this brief exchange, I Ehihk, indiééées that if we
really want to control\the dangers to our society of using
informants. to géthér domesti;mggiitical intelligenéé, we have .
to restrict sharply domesticrintElligeﬁce in&estigatiohs, And
that gets us into what I would like to raise 'with you when

my turn comes around again, and that's the use of warrants,

obliging the Bureau to obtain a warrant before a full-fledged

informant can be directed by the Bureau against a éroup or
individuals. |

I know you ha&e objections to,that and I wouid like to
review that with you.

Sénator Mondale, pursue that Question.

Senatbr Haft of \Michigan. I am talking now about an
obligation to obtain a warrant before you turn ﬁoqse’a full-.
fledged informaht.' I'm not talking about tipstérs-that run
into yoﬁ or you run into, or wﬁo walk in as inférmation sources
Tﬁe Bu;eau:has raised some ohjections ip this memorandum to the
Commitéee. The Buréau argues‘théﬁ such a Warfant fequiremént

might be unconstitutional because it would vioclate the First

Amendment rights of FBI informants to communicate with their

' government,

Now that's a concern for First Amendmeént righté'that

oughf to - hearten all the civil libertarians.

MW-B59594- Docld: 32178524 -Page 62 - i
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But why would that vary, why wou}d a warrant reguirement:
raise a serious constitutional question? '77"

Mr'. Adams. Well, for one.tbiﬁg it's thé pfacticability

4

of it o?'ﬁhéLimpacficabiiityfgﬁige;ting a warrant .which:
ordinarily ih?olves probéble‘céuée?tonﬁow thgt a crime has
been or is about to be-commifted.'

Iﬁhthe intelligence field Qe are not dealing necessarily
with an imminent criminal action. We're4dealiﬁg with activitied
such as with the_Socialist Workers Party, whigh we have
discussed before,.where they say bub;iclyﬁwe're.not‘to engage
in any violent activity today,'buf we gﬁ;rantee you we stili'
‘subséribe to the tenets of communism and that when the time
is ripe, we're going to risé up and help overthrow the United
Stateé.

Well, now, you can't show probable cause if they're about

and you know they're not going to do it at this'particplar
moment.

It's juSt;the mixture somewhat of trying to mix in a
criminal procedure with an intelligence gathering function;-and
we can't find any practical way of doing it, We have a particulak
organization. We may have an informant thét not only belongs
to the Communist Party, but belongé to §evcral 6ther organizatioh:

and as part of his function he may be sent out by the Communist

Party to try to infiltrate one of these clean organizations.
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We dod'ﬁ;have ﬁfobable_cause ﬁdr'himlto target against

Ehat organization, ‘but yet we should be:éble to_receive inﬁo;ma~

tionffroh him that he as & Cgmmuniét Party member, even

though in an informant status, is going to that orgéﬁizatién3'

AR . i
and don't worry about it. We're making no headway on it.

It's just from our standpoint fhe‘possibility'bf informants,
the Supreme Court has held.that'informants per se do not )
viplate‘the Firét, Fourﬁh} or Fifth Amendments. They have
recognized thernecessity'that the government has to have
individuais who will assist them in carryipg oﬁt their |

governmental duties.

Senator Mart of Michigan. I'm not sure I've heard anythin

vet in response to the constitutional question, the very
practical question that you addressed.

Quickly, you are right that the court has said that the

use of the informant per se is not a violation of constitutional

rights of the subject under investigation. But Congress
can prescribe some safeguards, some rules and some standards,

just as we have with respect to your use of electronic

‘surveillance, and could do it with respect to informants.

That's qqite\different from saying that the warrant
procedure itself would be'pnconstitutional.
But with respect to the fact that you couldn't show

probable cause, and therefore; you couldn't get a’warrant,

therefore you oppose the proposal to require you to get a

g

MW-B59594 -Docld: 32176524~ Page 64 - e



~

Q
0]
o R
*_JE
—

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000
D

10
11
12

f?\

C 13

"WARD & PAUL

End TapeAG14

Begin Tapelp

3

16
17
18
g 19
g
0
¢ 20
!
£ -
‘;’i 22
; 23
o
: o 24
<
25

1924

warrant. . It seems to beg the question. . o 4 ’

. Assuming that you sdy that since we use informants and
_;nvestigate groups which may_onl§'engage in lawful activities
but which might engage in acti&ities Fhat can result in

violence or illegal acts, and you can't use the warrant, but

~ Congress could say that the use of informants is subject to -

such abuse and poses such a threat to legitimate activity,

inclﬁding'thé willingness of'pe0ple to assemble and discuss

. the anti-ballistic missilé system, and we don't want you to

use them unless you have indicaﬁion of criminal activity or
unless you present your request to a‘magisﬁrate,iﬁ’ﬁhevéame.
fashion as you'are required to do with respect to, in most
cases, to wirétap. -

This is an option availablg to‘Cohgfess.

Senator Tower. Senator Schweiker.

Sepator Schweiker. Thank ?ou very mﬁch.

Mr. Wannall, what's the difference between a potential.
security informant and a security informant? |

| Mr. Wannall. I mentioned earlier, Senator!Sghweiker,

that in developiné an informant,we‘do'a preliminary check on
ﬁim,before talking with him and then we do a further in—dépth
background check.

A potential security informant is someone who is under-

N

consideration before he is approved by'headquarﬁers for use as’

an informant. He is someone who is under current consideration.

-
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‘On some occasions that person wili have ‘been develOped to a
point where he is in fact furnish%ng information and we are
engagedrin cheéking uéén_hisﬂﬁéliébility.

In Séﬁé instanceé hé méyabéapaidsfér-iﬁférmétién,fﬁfnighéd
lbut it.ﬁas not gotten to the point ygﬁ‘where we have satisfied |
ourselves‘that-he meets all of our criteria. When he does,;
the field must submit its recommendations to headquarters, and
headquarters will pass upon whether that ;ndividual is an
approved FBI informant.

Senator Schweiker. So it's really the first step of:
-being an informant, I guess. |

Mr. Wannall. It is a preliminary step, one of .the

preliminary steps. .

Senator Schweiker. In the Rowe case, in :the Rowe

testimony thatlwe just heard, what was the rationale again
for not interveﬁing when Qiolencg was known?

I know we asked you several times but I'm still having
trpuble undefstanding what the rationale, Mr; Wannall, was
in not iniervening in the Rowe situation when violence was
known..

Mr. Wannall. Senator Schweiker, Mr. Adams did address
himself to that. If you have no objection, I'll ask‘him to
answer that, s

| Senator Schweiker.

ot .

Mr. Adams. The problem we had at the time, and it's the
Nl ~

All right.
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probiem today, we are an investigative agency. We "do ‘not

About 1795, I guess, or some erlOd like that marshalls have

“activities to furnish the information to the'local\police,

.a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the country.|

19' .in itself at the time either because many of them did act

1226

have police powers like the United States marshalls do.

had. the authorlty that almost, borders on"what a- sherrff has.

We are the 1nvest1gatlve agency of the Department of Justice

and during these times the Department of Justice had us maintain .

the role of aniinvestigative agency. We were to'reportzon
wﬁb'had an obligatibn to act. We furnished it to the Department
of Justice.

In those areas where the local police did not act, it
resulted finally in the Attorney General sending 500 United
States marshalls down to guarantee the safety ef people whor
were tryrng'to march in protest of their civil rights.

This Qas an extraordinary measure pecaase it came at 5\

time of civil righs versus federal rights, and vet there was
This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement agenciés

upon the information that was furnished to them.- But we
have no authority to make an arrest on the spot because we . .
would not have had evidence that there was a-conspiracy.

available We can do absolutely nothlng in that regard

In Little Rock, the decision was made, for instande, that

if any arrests need to be made, the Army should make them and
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under the "Civil Rights Act. But the marshalLs‘are in Boston, |

~on an immediate'and fairly contemporzry basis, that kind of

01927

next:tq:tﬁe Army;"the"United”States mdrshalls.shoﬁld-make them;
not the FBI, eveh théugh,we develéped the v%olatidné._

And Q;ef the years., és:you kﬁ;w;fét‘#he time there were;maﬁy N
unStiogs.raiSéa."'Why_doesn@tgtﬁé FBiL;£§p£this? ;Wby‘d;ﬁ*t”ﬂ
youldo something about it?-'

Well, we took the other route and effectively destroyed

the Klan as far as committing acts of_violence, and of course

\

we exceeded statutory guidelines in that area.

Senator Schweiker, What would be wfong,.just following
up YO%r point there, Mr, Adams, with setting up a program .
siﬁcé it's obvious to me that a lot of informers are going}ﬁo‘
have pre-knowledge of .violence of using U.S: manshalis on some‘
kind of a lohg—range basis to prevent Violqpce? |

Mx. Adams; We do. We have them in Boston in connection

with the busing incident. We are investigating the violations

they are in Louisville, I believe at the same time, and this
is the approach, that the Federal government finally recognized,
was the solution to the problem where you had to have added

Federal import.
Senator Schweiker. But instead of waiting until it

gets to a Boston state, which is obviously a pretty'advanced

\

confrontation, shouldn't we havewsomr#hgre a coordinated-prog;aJ

5

that when you go up the ladder of cc-and in the FBI, that

1
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help can be sought instantly as opposed to waiting until it

~

gets to a Boston state?

I realize it's a departtprejfrom.the past.. I'm not

saying it isn't.. But it seems. to me. we need. d.better remedy

oo

than we have.

Mr. Adams, We;lw fogtuﬁaﬁéiﬁ,;yefie.at-é‘timg.wgeré B
conditions have subsidéd in the coﬁﬁtxy; even frbm-thé.'Gos
and the '70s and periods -~ or '50s and '605;- We .report to thé;
Department of Justice on potential trbublequts around the
country as we learh of them' so that the Department will be
aware of them, fhe planning for:Boston} fofainstancg,'took

place a year in advance with étate'officials, city officials,

the Department of Justice and the FBI sitting down together

saying, how are we going to protect the situation in Boston?

\

I think we've léarned a lot from the days back in £he
early\‘GOs. But the government had no‘mechanics which protected
people at that time.‘

Senator Schweiker.» I'd liké to go, if I may, to the -~
Robert lardy case. I know he is not a witness but he
was a witness before the Illouse. But since this affects ﬁy
state; I'd like_to ask Mr. Wannall. Mr. Hardy, of éourée; was
the FBI informer who ultiﬁately led and planned and organized

a raid on the Camden draft hoard. An' according to Mr. Hardy's

testimony bhefore our Committee, he sz that in advance of the

raid someone in the Department had ewven acknowledged the fact

§
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M § that they had all the information they reéeded to clamp down
N . .
s 2 : -
g on the conspiracy and could arrest:; people at.that point in time,
£ and yet no arrests were made. -
4. . . AT
‘ Why, Mr. Wannall, was this true?
; . _ k . ‘ |
Mr., Wannall. Well, I can answer that based only on the
6 . ,
material that I have reviewed, Senator Schweiker. It was not
7 f b . '
a case handled in my divisioh but I think I can answer your
8 | .
guestion.
9 : i - _ oo |
_ There was, in fact, a representative of the Department
10

of Justice on the spot counselling and advising coﬁtinuously‘

11 . _ o :
as that case progressed as to what .point the arrest should be

y é ] ‘
N > * made and we were being guided by those to our mentors,. the.
A a . - X
'4
i N 13 ones who are responsible for making decisions of that sort..
14 So I think that Mr, llardy's statement to the' effect that
15 there was someone in the Department there is perfectly true,.
16 Senator Schweiker. That responsibility rests with wlo
17
™ [lundexr your procedures?
" 18 Mr. Wannall. We investigate decisions on making arrests,
§ 19 when they should be made, and decisions with regard to
o ' ‘
5 20 prosecutions are made either.by the United States attorneys
€ ' ' : ' »
2 2l or by Foderals in the Department.
u , ' B : :
A B2 Mr. Adams. At this time that particular case did have
N i a3 a departmental attorney on the scene !#®:ause there are questions
i : : » .
S 24 of conspiracy. Conspiracy is a touql violation to prove and
25 ) |

Bometimes a question of do you have the added value of catching

1
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soneone in the commission of ?he'crime.as further.proof,
rather than relying on’qne‘informant aﬁdésome circumstantial
evidence to prove the violétipp.;ff,

Senator Scﬁweike;. We%l;.in this case, though, they
even had a dry ruﬁ. - They coui&ﬁQAQe arresged them on the\
dry run.

" That's getting pretty close to conspifacy, it seems to
me. ‘They had a dry run and they could héve arrested-them on
the dry run.

I'd like to know why they didn't arresf them:on the dry
run. Who was this Departmenﬁ of dustice official who.made
that aegision? |

Mr. Adams. Guy‘Goodwin was the Department official.

Senator‘Schﬁeiker. Next I'd like to ask back in 1965,

" during the height of the effort to destroy the Klan, as you

put it a few moments ago, I bélieve the‘FBI has released
figures that we had.something likg %(OOO informers of some
kind or another inf%ltrating the:Klan out of roughly 10,000
estimated ﬁémbership. »

I belieye these are either FBI figureé or estimates.
Tﬁat‘would mean that one ou£ of every five members of the.Klan
at that point.was an informant paid by thé government.

And I believe the figufe g;es onﬁfo indicate that 7b

percent of the new members of the Kla: that’year were FBI

informants. : '

] J

1 . . }
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"to.put in an effort such as that? I'm not criticizing that

" you shouldn't have informants in the Xlan and know what's

-racial matters, informants at that partictlaf time, and I

‘mind that I think the ﬁewSpaéers, the President and Congress an?

R Y

Isn't this an awfully over&helming quantity of people

going on for violence, but itiseemé to me that.this is the
tail wagging the.dog. e

For example, today we supposedly have only i594jtdta1
informants\forvboth domestic informaﬁts and‘potential informéﬁts“
andvthét here we had 2,000 just in the Klan alone.

-

Mr,.Adams. Well, this number 2,000 did include all

think the figurés we tried td'reconstruct as to the actual
vnumﬁer of Klan informants in relation to Klan members was aroundg
6 percent, I think, after we had read some of the testimony.
Now the problem we had on the Klan is the Klan had a
group called the Action Group. This was the group that you
remember from Mr., Rowe's testimony, that he was left af-

ter the meeting. He attended the open meetings and heard

{
\

all of the hurrahs and this type of thing from informétion,
but he never knew what was going on because each one had an
action group that went out and considered themselves in the

. . ! ',
missionary field.

~
{

Theirs was the violence.

In order to penetrate those, it takes, 'you have to direct|

\

as many informants as you possibly can against it. DBear in

MYV 65994 Dotld:32176524 Page 72 con
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everyone is concerned about the_murder'éf‘the civil fights
workers, the Linio Kent . sase, thgfviola Liuzzo case, the 
bombihgs of the church in Bitmiﬁéﬁam. We were faced with one
,tfemendous probleﬁ at that ﬁiﬁg?“”

Senator Schweiker. ; aéknowledge-that.

Mr. Adams: Oux only'approéch Qas ﬁhrough‘informants
and through the use of informénts we solved these cases; the
ones thaf were solved, Séﬁe of the bombing cases we have
never solved. They are extremely difficult.

These informants, as we told the Attorney‘General, and
as we told the President, that we had moved informaﬁts like
Mr. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was the bédyguard £o the
head man. He wgs.in a position’where he could forewarn us
of violence, could help us on cases thét had transpired, and
vet we knew and conceived that'this could contipue forever
unless we can create enéugh disruption that theée members will
realizé that if I go out and murder three civil rights workers,
even though the sheriff and other law enforcement officers are
in on it, if that were the case and with some of them it was
the case, that I woula be caught. And that's what we did and

that's why violence stopped, was because the Klan was insecure

and just like you say, 20 percent, they thought 50 percont of

\

‘their members ultimately were Klan members and they didn't

dare engage in these acts of violence because they knew they

{
'

~Page73 = --°
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Senator Schweiker., My time is gxpired. I just havew
one quicquuestion. |

\Is‘it correct tha£ in l971‘ﬁe¥RQ;using aréund 6500
informers for black gheﬁto situaﬁions?

Mr. Adams., I'm not sure if that's'the year. We did
‘have one' year where we had a number like that which érobably
had been around 6000, and tﬁat was the time when the cities
&ereibeing burned, Detroit,.Wéshington, areas like this.,: We"
were given a mandaté to know what the situation is, wvhere is
violence going to breék out,.what_nexﬁ?

They weren't informants like an individual penetrating
an organization. They were listening posts in the community
that would help tell us that we have a group here that}s getting
ready to start another fire-fight or something.

Séhator Tower., At this point, there are three more-
Senators remaining for questioning. If we can try to gét
everything in in the first‘round, we will not have a‘second

round and I think we can -finish around 1:00, and we can.go

on and terminate the proceedings.

However, If anyone feels that they have another question

that they want to return to, we can come back here by 2:00.

-

Senator Mondéle?

.-

Senator Mondale. Mr, Adams, it seems to me that the
. N4

record is now fairly clear that when the FBI operates in the

MU B59594 ﬂb%ﬁd::

'Ofg$§im?“}qﬂgstigating, it may be the best-professional
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organizqtion of its kind-in the world. And when thé:FBI écts
in the field of political ideas, it has bnngledlits job, it
has interfered with the civil,jibef;ies,.and %inally,kin the
last month or tVOi through its;?ngiic disclosnres, heaped
shame upon itself and really.led toward an undermining of
the crucial public confidence in an essential- law énforcement
agéncy of this_country.

In a real sense, history has repeated itself because it‘

in i&24.

In World War I, the Bureau of Invéstigation strayed from
its law enforcémenﬁ functions and became an arbiter and (
protector of political iaeas. ‘And through the interfefence_
of civil liberties and Palmer Raidsvand'the rést, the public
became so offended that later through Mr, Justiée Stone and -
Mr; Hoover, the FBI‘was created. And the first statement
by Mr. Stone was that never again will this Justicg Department
get involved in political ideas.}

And.yet nére we are again looking at a recor@ where with

Martin Luther King, with anti-war resistors, with -~ we even

had testimony this morning of meetings with the Courcil of

Churches. Secretly we are investigating this vague, ill-defined

®

impossible to define idea of investigating dangerous ideas.

\

It seems to be the basis of the.strategy that people

can't ppotect'themselves, that you somchow need to use the

. MWW 65994 Docld:3217
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was precisely that problem that led to the creation of the FBI.
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tools of law enforcement to protegt people'from subversive
or dangerous. ideas, which I £ind strangé“;nd quite profoundly
at odds with the philosophy of Ame:iéan goverhﬁent.

I started in politics yeatSlggo énd the first ﬁhing we
had to do was to get the qommunist%‘gut of our parts and out .
of the union. Ve did a very fine jbb. As far as I know, and
I'm beginning to woﬂaer, but as far as I know, we had no help
from the FBI or the CIA. We just rammea £hem out of the meeting
on the grounds that thevaqren;t Democrats and.théy weren't
good uﬁion leaders when:we didn't want anything to»do.with them |
And yet, we see time and‘time again that'we'ré going .to
protectithe blacks from Martin Lﬁther King bécause he's
dangérou§, th#t we've going to protect‘véterans from whatever
it is, and we}re going tolprotect the Council of Churches
from the ?éterans, and so on, and it just getg 50 gummy'énd
confused and ill-defined and dangerous, that don't you agree
wiéh me that we have to control this, to restrain ié, so that
precisely what is expected of thevFBi is known by vyou, by‘the
public, and that you can justify your actions when we ask
you? |

Mr. Adams. I agree with that, Senator, and I would like
to point out tﬁat whén the Attorgey General madé his statement

Al

Mr. Hoover subscribes to it, " ye foll~ved that policy for about

ten years until the President of _thce ..ited States said that

we should invéstigate the Wazi Party.

1
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I for one feel that wevshould inveStigaﬁe the Nazi Party.
i feel that our-investigation of Ehe Naéi Pﬁrty.resulted iﬁ
the fact that in World War Ii;ﬁaéucqntrasted‘with World War I,
there wasn't 'one single inéidéntﬂof’foreigﬁ’direcfed sabotage
which took place in the United States.

Senator Mondale. And under the criminal law you could

"have investigated these issues of sabotagg.

Isn't sabotage a crime? -

Mr. Adams. Sabotage.is a crime.

Senatof'Mondale._ Could you have investigated that?

Mr. Adams. After it happenea.

Senator wondale. You sge,'everyltime we‘get'invqivéd
in éolitical ideas, you defend youfself on the basis of’
c?imes that could have been committed. It's very interesting.

In my obinion, you have to stand here if you're going to

|

continue what you're now doing and as I underst.nd it, you
still insist that you did the right thing with the Vietnam

Veterans Against the War, and investigating the Council of
. ' ~ s

Churches, and this can still go on., This can still-go on under

your interpretation of your present powers, what you try to

justify on the grounds of your law enforcement activitics

in terms of criminal matters.
Mr. Adams. The law does :not say we have to wait.until
we have been murdecred before we can --

Senator Mondale. BAbsolutely, but that's the field of

MW-B5994 ~Docld: 3176324 Page-?flf —~---- -~-
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‘Why did you object to going to court for authority for that?

wouldn't be better for the FBI for us to define authority
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law again. Yoﬁ're tfyiné to defend apples*With ofanges. That.!'d
the law. You can do that. |

Mr. Adams. -That's right,igutxhow aé.you find out which
.of the 20,000 Bund members‘migﬁfﬁhéVe been‘é saboteur. You
don't have probable cause to investigate anyone, but you can
direct an intélliggnce operation against the.German-§mericén
Bun@, the same thing wefdid after Congress said --

Senator Mondale. Couldn't you get a warrant for that?

Mr. Adéms. Becau;e we don't have probable cause to
go against an individual and tﬁg law doesn't providg for
probable cause to investigate an organization.

There were acti&ities which did.takelplace; like one time

they outlined the Communist Party --

e

Senator Mondale. What I don't understand is why it

that you could use in the kind ovadnn situation where under
court authority you can inves£igate whére there is probable
cause ér reasénable cause.to suépect sabétage and the reSt.
Wouldn't that ﬁake a lot more éense‘than,just making theée
deciSiQns on your own? o
Mr., Adams. We(héve expressed ccmpiete concurrence in
that. We feel that we're going to gﬁﬁinéat to death in the
next 100 ycérs, you're damned if you ‘g, and damned if/yoh

’ B

don't if wa don't have a delineation of our responsibility
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in this area. But I won't agree with you, Senator, that we

‘have. bungled the intelligence operations in the United States.
- - ' coo ‘ ~

I agree with you that we have_m§de some mistakes. Mr. Kelley.

has set a pattern of being as forthright as any Cirector of the
. TR dealn) ‘

FBI. in acknowledging mistakes that. had been made, but I think ~
that as you said, and I believe Senator Tower said, and

Senator Church, that we have to watch these hearingé because

of the necessity that we must concentrate on these areas of

-abuse. We must not lose sight of the

overall law enforcement and intelligence community; and I
still feel that this is the freest counctry in the world.
I've travelled much, as I'm sure you havé, and I know we have

made some mistakes, but I feel that the people in the United

States are less chilled by the mistakes we have made than they

are by the fact that there are 20,000 nurders a year in the
. i
United States and they can't walk odut of their bouses at night

and feel safe,.

. Senator Mondale. That's correct, and ish't that an
argument ﬁhen( Mr . Adams, for'strengthening our powers to go
after those who commit crimes rather than ;trengthening or .

continuing a policy which we now see undermihes ‘the public
i ) : ,

‘confidence you need to do your -job.

Mr. Adams. Absolutely. The mistakes we have made are
. . . . .
what have brought oﬁ this embarrassment to us.

I'm not blaming the Committee. I'm saying we made some

MW-B59594 - Bocld 32178524 Page?¥d ~- - -~~~
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mistakes and in doing so this is what ha; hurt the FBI. But

at the same time I don't feel that a balanced picture comes

out, as you have said yourselves, because of the necessity

v

of zercing in on abuses.
I think that we have done one tremendous job. I think
the accémplishments'in the Klan was the finest hour ofrﬁhe

I'BI and yet, I'm.sure in dealing with the Klan that we made-

~

.some. mistakes. But I just don’'t agree with bungling,
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Senator Mondale. I don't want to argue. over terms, but

I think I sense an agreement that the FBI has goﬁten.into trouble

over it in the political idea.troublé; and that that's where we

need to have new ‘legal standards{l;:.

Mx. Adams. Yeé,;i agree with that.

Senator Tower. Senator Huddlegéon.

Senator Huddleston. Thank ygﬁ, Mr., Chairmag,

Mr. Adams, thgse two instances Qe have studied at- some
length seems to have been an jinclinétion on the part of
the Bureau to establisﬁ.a notion about an individual or a group
which secems to be very hafd té ever change or dislodge, - In
the éése of Dr. King, where the supposition was that he was
being influenced by Communist individuals, extensive inveéti~
gation was made, surveillance, reports came back indicating that
this in féct was untfue, and difections continued to go out
to intensify the investigation. There never seemed to be a
willingness on the part of the Bureau to accept its own facts.

Ms. Cook testified this morniné‘that_something similar
to that happened with the Vietnam Veterans Againsﬁ the War, that
eVery piece of information that she supplied to thé Bu;eéu
seemed to indicate that the Bureau was. not correct in its
assunmption that this organization planﬁed to commit violence;,
or £hat it was being manipulated,Aand vet you seemed to insist

@

that this investigation go on, and %i.s information was used
: !

against the individuals.

\
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‘on, ad infinitum. The wiretaps on Mdrtin Luther King were

‘wasn't the FBI, and the reason they were apptoved was that
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Now, are there instances where the Bureau has admitted that

its first assumptions were wrong and they have changed their

Mr. Adams. We have adﬁitté@#}?ét. We have also shown
from.one oflthe cases that éénator Hart brought up, that after
five days we closgd ﬁhe case. We were told something by-an
indiviaual that there was a concern of an adve;se influence
in it, and we looked into it. .bn the Martin Luther Xing
situation there was no testimony to thg effect that we just
dragged on and on, or admitted that we dragged on and on and

o

all approved by the Attorney General. Microphones on Martin

Luther King were apprbved by another Attorney General. This

thgre waé.a basis to continue’the investigation up to a-point.
What I testified to was that we were imprope:‘iﬁ'discreditir
Dr. King, but it's just like --
Senator Huddleston. The Commigtee,has before it‘memorandﬂ
written by high officials of the Bu;eau indicating that the

information they were receiving from the field, from these

surveillance methods, did not confirm what their supposition

P

was.
Mr. Adams. Thét‘memorandum Qas rot on Dr.vKing. That

was on another individual that I thiiﬁ somehow got mixed up-

in the discussion,one.whe?e the issus was can we make people
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"provg they aren't é §ommunist before we wili agree not- to.
invegfigate them. |

- But the young ladyxappearingﬁthiéimorning ﬁéking the
comment that she never knew of angthing ghe téld us that

she considers herself a true member of the VVAW-WSO inasmuch

as she feels in general agreement of the principles of it, and

ing the orgaﬁizatioﬁ to aid inlpreventing-violent individuals
from associating themselves with the VVAW-WSO. She is nost
concerned about efforts.by the Revolutionary Union to take over
the VVAW—WSQ, and she is working actively to pfeven£ this..
< I think that we have a basis for investigating the VVAW-
WSO in certain areas today. In other areas we have stobped
the investigation. They don't agree with these %rinciples
laia down by the ~-

Senator Huddleston. That réport was the(basisrof your
conﬁinuing to pay informants and contiﬁuing to utilize that
_information against meﬁbers who‘certéinly had not been involved
in violence, and apparently to get éheﬁ fired from their job
or whatever? |

Mr..Adams. Itiallvgets back to the fact that even in the
criminal 1éw field, you have to detect crime, and you have to
prevent crime, and you can't waitsunt;L something happens. . The

S . . .

Attorney General has clearly spoken i+ that area, and even our

statutory jurisdiction. provides that we don't --

1

)176524-Page 83 - -~
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(T\ § 1 * . Senator Huddleston. ,Well,'of cou;gegwe've had considerakle
\~§ 2 evidence this morning where no attempt was madé’po prevent
E 5. crime, when ybu had igformaﬁidh-théé ?t was g;ing to occur.
'L4~ But I'm sure there are instancéé;yggxe you have. .
5: . ‘Mr. Adams.: We dissgmiﬁated every single item which he
6 reported to us. J \
v Senator Huddleséonj To a police department which you
8 knew was an accomplice to the crime. |
9 Mr. Xaams. Not necéé%arilyf
10 Senator Huddleston., Your informant had told\yoq thét,

11 || hadn't he?

12 Mr. Adams. Well, the informant is on one level. We have

e

13 " other informants,»and we have other information.

WARD & PAUL

14 Senator Huddleston.‘ Yes, but you were a&are that he

15 had worked with certain members of the Birmingh?m policé in’
16 o;der to ==

17 © Mr. Adamé. Yes; ‘He furnished many other instances also.
‘18 Senator Huddleston. So you weren't really doing a whole
19 lot tb prevenﬁ that incident by telling the people who werg'
20 || already paft of it.

21 . Mr. Adams. We were doing everything we could lawfﬁlly
22 do at the time, and finally the situation was corrected, so that
. 23 when'the Department, agreeing @hat_we had no further:jpris~

24 diction, could sent the United States Marshal down to perform -

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25 certain law enforcement functions. .
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Senator Huddleston. Now, the Comﬁiﬁtee has received
documents which indicated that in one sifﬁatioﬁ the FBI assisted
an.iﬁformant who had beea est;bliéhed in a whiﬁé haté group
to establish a rival white haté»éféuﬁ{ and that the Bureau‘paid
his expenses in setting up thi§”§f$éi organization. |

Now, does this not put the Bureau in a position of.being
responsible forxr what.ac;ioné the rival white hate group might
have undertaken? B

Mr. Adams. I'd like to see if one of the other gentlemen
knéws that specific case, becaﬁse I don't thiﬁk we set up a
specific group.

This is_Joe Deegan.

, N

Mr. Deegan. Senatcr, it's my understanding that the

)

informant we're talking about decided to break off from the
group he was with. He was with the  Macon Klan group of =

the United Klans of America, and he‘decided.to break off. ' This

t

was in compliance with our regulations, Higfbreaking off,
we did not pay him to set up the organization. He did it
on his own. . We paid him for the information he furnished

us concerning the operation. We did not sponsor the organiza-

tion.

/

Senator Huddleston. Concerning the new organization that
he set up, he continued to advise you of the activitieé of that
e

organization?

Mr. Deegan.. He continued to advi:: us of that organizatioj

s




smn 6

ys

D
Phone {Area 202} 544-6000.
o

10

\

11

12

5>

WARD & PAUL

13
14
15

’ 16

17

(
18

19

20
21

22

23

410 First Street, 5.E., Washington, D.C. 26003

)

24

25

activities.

FBI contact of supplying members with weépons and instructing

_case.i'It'does not sguare with our policy in all respects, and

NVY-65994 Docld:321765

24 Page 86 - -

1yas

and other organizations. He would advise us of planned

Senator Hudd;estén; Théfnewfbrganiiatign that he formed,
did'it’operéte in a very simi;égumanner to the previous one?

Mr. Deegan. No, it did not, ‘and it did hot last that
lohg.. |

Senator Huddleston. 'There's,also evidence of an FBI
informant in the Black Panther Party who h;d a position of.

responsibiliﬁy within the Party with the knowledge of his

them in how to use those weapons. Presumably this was in the
knoWledge of the Bureau, and he later bécame -= came in contact.
with the group that was contracting for murder, and he partici-
pated in this group with the knowledge of the FBI agent,‘and
this group did in fact.stalk a viétim who was later killéd‘with
the weapon supplied by this individual,‘présumabiy‘all in the
knowledge'of the FBI. \ ’

How does this'square with your enforcement ana’crime
prevention responsibilities.. |

Mr. Qeegan.. Senator, I'm not fam;liar with that particulaxy
I woﬁld have to look at that partiq;lar case you're talking
about to givé you an answer.

Senator HﬁddleSton{ I don't have the documentation on that]
particular case, but it brings up the point as to what kind of

i
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’

control you exercised over this kind offihformant in this kind

of an organization and tq.what‘extent an effort is made to

prevent these informants from engaging in the kind of thing

that you are supposedly tryingufdhﬁiévent.

Mr. Adams. A good example of this was Mr. Rowe, who becamd

active in an action group, and we told him to get--out or

" we would no longer use him as an informant, in spite of the.

information he had furnished in the past.
We have had cases, Senator, where we have had --

Senator Huddleston. But you also told him to participa£é
in vidient activities.

Mr. Adams. We did not tell him to participate in violent
activities.

Senator Huddleston. That's what he said..

Mr. Adams. I know that's what he said. But.that's what

-lawsuits are. all about, is that there. are. two sides to the

issue, and our agents. handling. this have.advised.us, and I
bé;ieve have advised.four staff, that at no time did they
advise him to engége.in violence.

Sénator.Hud@leston. Just to do what was. necessary to
get the information, I believe maybe might have been his
instructions.

Mr; Adams. I don't think they,madé any such statement
tq him'along that line, and we -have informants,-ye have

-

informanté who have gotten involved in the violation of the law

I3

5524 Page 87 ~- - - -
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smn 8
r, g
l (ﬂ\ g 1 and we have immediately convefted their status from én informany"
| .§ 2 to the subjeét, and have prosecuted I would'sayf?offhand, I
q , N
g 5 || can think of around 20 informaﬂﬁg‘tﬁat‘we have prosecuted for .
4 violating the ;aws, ohce it came. to.our attention, and even
5 to sﬁow you our policy of disseminatiné inférmation on violence
.6 | in-this case, during the review of the matter, the agents told

n me that they found one case where their agent had been working

B

8 24 hours a day, and he was a little late in disseminating the

9 information to the police department. No violence.occurred,.

|

10 but it showed ug in a file review, and’he was censured for

11 his delay in properiy~notifying local authoritiés.

o

f”\g 12 So we not only have a policy, I feel that we do follow

.“, b d . » N .
g 13 || reasonable safeguards.in order to carry it out, including periodic. :
g ,
< ,

14 review of all informant. files.

Senator Huddleston. Well, Mr, Rowe's statemgnt is

. 15
16 substantiated ;o some.extent with the acknowledgemeﬁt by the
Y 'agent\in charge that if you're going to be a Klansman and you
1 . : )
| | 18 happen to be with someone and they deéide to.do something, that
| g '19 . he couldg’t be an angel. These were the words of'the’agent,‘
é 20 and be a good informant. _He wouldn't take the ‘lead, but the
5 _
% ,21 implication is that he would have to go along and.would have
; L) \to be involved if he was going to maintain his credibility.
; (\é 23 \ Mr. Adams.. There's no quesfioh but that an informqnt at
? é 24 times. will have to be' present. during demonstrations, riots,
< . ‘ i
é5 fistfights that take‘place; but I believe his statement was

HYY 65994 - Dozld: 32176524 Page 88 e
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to the effect that -- and i‘was'sittipg.inﬁthe back:of the
room and I don't recail it exaétly, but égke of‘Fhem‘were
beat with chains, and I-didn?t»heag”whether he said he beat
sémeone with a chain or not, b“?i? r§£hér doubt that he did
because- it's one thing béing presenﬁ; and it's another thing
takihg an active part in criminal actions.

Senator Huddleston. He was close enoﬁgh to get his
throét\cﬁt.

How does the gathering of information --

Senator Eower. Sgpa?or Mathias is here, and I think that
we probably should recess a few minutes.

Could we have Senator-Mathias' questidns and then should
we convene this afternoon?

Senator Huddleston. I'm finished. I just haq one more
question.,

SenatprfTower. Go ahead.

Senator Huddleston. I Qénted to ask how the selectioﬁ of,
information ebout an iﬁdividual’s persénal life, .social, sex
life apd.becoﬁing involved in thdt sex life or socia; life
is a requiremént for law enforcement or crime prevéntion.

Mr. Adams.‘ Our agent handlerslhave advised us on Mr..
Rowe, that.tﬁey gave him no such instruction, they had no

| }
such knowledge ‘concerning it, and I can': see where it would

- £
(2 N

be .of any value whatsocever.

Senator Huddleston. You aren't aware of any case where

NW*’ES%AI"B&CI{!:BE?&EZA"PéQE‘Sg - .-
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L

rthese instructions.were given to an agent»qppan.informant?
Mr. Adams. To get involved in sexuai activiﬁy? fNo, sir.
Sénator Huddleston. Thénk~you,ihr. Chai;ﬁan.
Senator Tower. Sehator}Math{és. ‘
" Senator Mathias. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I would like to come back very briefly to the Fourth
. /

and in posing these questions we're not thinking of the one
time volunteer who wélks in to an FBI office and says I have
a story I want to tell you and that's the only time that you
may‘see hiﬁ. I'm thinking of the kind of situations in which
there;}sAa moxre extended relétionship which could be of varying
" degrees. It might be in one case that the same individual
will have some usefulﬁess in a number of situations. But when
the FBI orders a regular agent to engage in a seaFch, the first
test is‘a judicial warrant, and what I would like;to explore
with you is the difference between a one time search which
requires a warrant, and which you get when you make that
vsearch, and a continuous search which uses an inforﬁant, or
the case of a continuqus search which uses a regular undercover
agént, someone who is totally under ybur contfoli and 1is in av
slightly different category than an infbrﬁant.

Mr. Adams. Wel;, we get thgre into the fact that ﬁhe_

Supreme Court has still held that the use of informants does

not invade any of these constitutionally protected areas, ,and

MWV 65994 Docld:?
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if a persoq'wahts to tell an informant éomgthing th%t isn't
pfotected by the Supreme Court. o

An actual search for legal_e?iaence, that is a protected
item, but 1nformation and th;‘QSé»of informants have been
consistently held as not poéing'an;»constitutional problems.

Senator Mathias. I wouid agree, if'you're talginéiabout
thg»feilow who walks in 6ff the street, as I said earlier,

but is it true that under exisﬁing proced;fes informants are
given background checks?

Mr. Adams. Yes, sir.

Senator Mathias. And they are subject to a testing period

Mr. Adams. ' That's right, to verify and make sure they
-are providing to us reliable information.

Senator Mathias. And during tﬂe period that thé relation-
ship cont%nﬁes,“they are rather'closely controlled by the
handling agents. .

jMf. Adamé. That's true.

Senator Mathias. So in effect they can come in a very
practical way agents ﬁhemsélves to the FBI. -

Mr. Adams. They.can dqvnothing -

Senétor.Mathiasé Certainly agents in the common law ﬁse
of the word.

Mr. Adams. That's right, they can do nothing, and we

- instruct our agents that an informant can do nothing that the

agent himself cannot do, and if the agent can work himself into

5524 Page ¥t - - -~
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an organization in an undercover capacity,.he can sit there and

glean all the information that he wants,vand'thqtlis not in the

Constitution as a protected éréa.  ﬁut we,dbyhave this probiem.

Senator Mathias. But if 3 ;§gElar agent who is a ﬂémber |
of the FEI attempted to enterithese premises, he would require
a warrant?

Mr, Adams. No,isir, if a regular -- it depends on the
éurpose for which he is entering,’\If a.regﬁlar agent by
concealing his identity, by'~~ was admitted as.a member of the
Communist Party, he can étténd‘Communist Party meetings, and he
‘can enter the premises, he can epter the Building, and.there's'
no constitutionally invaded area there.

Senator Mathias. And so you feel that anyone who has
a less fprmal relationship witﬁ the Bureau than.a.regular
agent, who can undertake a continuous surveillanc?boperation
as an undefcover.agent.or as an inforﬁant.—-

Mr. Adams. As lbng as he commits no illegal acts.

Senator Mathias. Let me ask you.why you. feel that it is
impractical to.require.a warrant since,.as I understand it,

/

headquarters must approve the use of an informant. Is that

degree of formal action required?

76524 Page92 - - -~
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Mr. Adéms. The main difficulty igAthe partibularity'
which has to be shown in obtaining a searé% warrant. You
have'to‘go after particular eviden¢é; You have to specify
what you're going éfter, ana aniégfo;ﬁant operates in an
area that you just cannot specify:WJﬁe doesn't know what's

-going.to be discussed at'that meeting. It may bepa plot to
blow up the Caﬁitbl agéin or it may be a plot to blow up the
State Department building, . .

v

Senator Mathias. If it were a criminal investigation,

- you wbuldihave 1it£le'difficulty with probable cause, wouldn't
) :
you?

Mr. Adams. We would have difficulty in a warrant to
use someone as.an informant in that area'ﬁecause the same
difficulty of particularity'éxists. We can't specify.

Senatoxr Méthiés; I ﬁnderstand the probleﬁ bécause #t's
very similar to one that we‘discusscd carlier in connection
séy wiretaps on é national security'problem.

Mr. Adams. .That's it, and therg we face the problem of
where the Soviet, an individual identified as a Soviet spy
iﬁ a friendly céuntry and they tell us he's been a Soviet spy
there andAnow he's coming to the United States,‘and if)Qe.can't

show under a probable cause warrant, if we couldn't show that

he’ was actually ehgaging in espionage in the United'States,

J

o

we couldn't get a wiretap under the probable cause réquirements

¢

which have been discussed, If the good fairy didn{t drop the
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evidence in our hands that this individuaiéis here éOnducting
Vespionage, we again'would féll short of this,wand that’s
why we're still groping with ié;l, E
ﬁ Senator Mathias. When you ‘Say- fall short, yqu.really,
you would be falling short of éhe requirements-éf the Fourth
Amendment.
Mr., Adams, That's right, except. for the‘faét that the
-President; under this Constitutional éowérs, to protect this
r ' . 1 s :
nation and make sure that it survives first, first of all
national survival, and thesé are the areas that not only the
President bhut the.Attorney General are congerned in and we're
~all hopingbthqt somehow we can reach a legislative middle
gfound in here..
Senator Mathias. Which we discussed iﬁ the other nétional
security area as to curtailling a warrant to that particular
"need.. R - : ' '
Mr. Adams. And if ybu could get away from probablé'
cagse and éet some- degree of reasonable cause and get some
‘method of sealing indéfinitely your interest, say, in an
ongoing espionage case and can work out thosé_difficuiéies,
we may get their yeﬁ. ( ‘ S
Senator Mathias. And you don'fvdespair of finding that
middle ground?
Mr. Adams., I don't because I think that foéay there's

more of an open mind between'Congress and the Execuftive Branch

MVW-559594 -~ Becld: 32
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énd the FBI and everyone concerning the need to get these
areas resalved,

Senator Mathias; And_y6£ béiieve that the Department,
if we could come toéether, would“suéport, would agree to that
kind of a warrant requirement if we could agreé on the language?

- Mr, Adams. If we can work out problems and the Attorney
General is personally inﬁerested in that also.n |
" Senator Mathias. Do you think that this agreement might
extend to éome of those othér aréas that we talked about?

Mr; Adams, I thinklﬁhat that would be a much greater
difficulty in an area of domestic intelligencé iﬁformaht who'
reports on many different operations and different types of
activitiés that might come up rather than Say in a Soviet
.espionage or a fogeign espilonage cése where you do have a little
more degree of specificity td deal with.

-Senator Mathias. I suggest that we_arrange'té get

/ 7
/

together and try out some drafts with each other,'but in the
meantime, of course, there's another alternative and that

Awopld be the use of wiretap procedure hy which the Attorney
i K :
General must approve a wiretap bhefore it is placed, "and the

-

~

same general process could be used for informants, since
you come\to headquarters any way.

Mr. MAdams. That could be én alte g&bive. I think it
would be a very bufdensome alternative - I think at some

.point after we attack the major abusecs, or what are ¢onsidercd

/
/
1

]
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major abuses of Congress and get ober this;hurdle, I think
we're still going to have té recognige thét ﬂgéas-of agencieé
have to accept the responsibiliﬁy'féf managing that agency
and Qe can't just keep pushing.;verymoperational problen up
to the top because there just.éren't enough hours in the day.

Senator Mathias. But the reason that para}lel suggests.
itseif is 6f course the fact that thg wiretgp deals genera;ly‘
with one level of iﬁformation in one segsg of gathering
- information. You hear what vou hear from the tapé

Mr, Adams. But you're dealing in'a much smaller number
also.’ !

Senator Mathias. Smaller number, but that's all .the
more reason. When an informant.goes in, he has all of.his_
senses. He's gathering all of the informatién a human being
can acquire from a situation énd has access to more information
than the a&erage,wiretap.. |

And it would seem to me that for thatvreasbn a .parallel
process night bg usefui'and in order,

Mr. Adams. Mr. Mintz_poinﬁed out one other main
distinc£;6n. £o me wﬁich I ﬁad overlooked from our prior
diséuSSions, which is the fact that witq an infor&ant he is
more.in.thc position of being a coﬁcéntral monitor in that one
of the twé parties to the conyersation agrees, éuch as Tike
concentral monitoring of telephones and microphone§ and'

anything else versus the wirctap itselfl where the individual

7524 Page® —-— -~
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whose telephone is being tapped is notlawafé’and there is,
and neither of the two parties talking had agreéd'ﬁhat their

7

conversatioﬁ could he ménitored,lil

Senator Mathias. I‘findifﬁé%‘dne difficult to accept.
If I'm tﬁehthird party overhearing a conversation that is taking -
place in a room where I am, and my true character isn‘£ perceivegd
by the two people who are talking,ﬂin effect they haven't
consented to my overhearing my conversationi Then they consent
if they believe that I am their friend or their, a pértisan
of fheirs. |

But if they knew in fact that I was an informant for

Mr. Adams. Well, that's like I believe Senator Ilart
' i
raised earlier, that the courts thus far have made this -
distinction with no difficulty, but that doesn't mean that
addressed. b
Senator Mathias. Well, I particularly appreciate youi
attitude in beiné wiliing to work on these'problemsybécause
I think that's the most important thing that can evolve from
these hearings; so that we can actually look at the Fourth
Amendment as the standard thét we. have to achieve. ‘But the
way we get there is ;bviously going to ?”*q lot easier if we

can work toward them together.

I'just have one final question, liz. Chairman, and that

'
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aéals with whether we shouldn’t impose a'éééndard of‘probable

~ cause that a crime has been committed.as é meahéﬁbfnéontrolling

. the use of informants aﬁd the kind«of informatign that they
collect. | .'"‘ffg' _ ' .

Do you feel that this would be too‘;estriétive?

Mr. Adams. Yes, sir, I do.

When I look at informants'and;I see tﬁat each year
informants provide us, locate 5000 dahgerous fugitives, théy
provide subjects in 2000 more cases, they recovér $86 million
in stoien property and contraband, and that's irrespective
of what we give thé local law enforcement and other IFederal
agencies: which is almost a comparable figure? we Have almost
reached a poing in the crihinal‘law where we don't have much »

‘left. And in the intelligence field we still, I think when
we carve all of the problems away, we still have to make sure
that we ﬁave the means to gather information which will permit
us to be aware of tﬁe identity of individuals and organizations
that are/gcﬁingltO‘overthrow the govérnment of the Uniﬁed
States. And I think we still”have‘some areas to look hard_
at as we have discussed, but I.think informants are here to.
étay. They are absolutelyIQSSential to law enforcenent,
Everyone uses iﬁformants. The préss has informants, Congress
has informants, you have individuals‘in ygur community that

yoﬁ rely on, not for ultcriof_purposés, but to let you know

what's the fecl of the people, am I serving them properly,
p
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am I carrying out this?

It's here to say. It's been heré £ﬁroughopt history °°
and there will always be.informants:’And the éhing we want to
avoid ié abuses. like érévocate@?éﬂncyiminal éétivities}.and

\v

to ensure that we héve safeguards thgt %%ll prevent. that.
But we do need informants. -

Senator Tower. Senator Hart, do you have any further
questions? |

Senator llart of ﬁichigan; Yes. I ask unanimous request
perhaps with a view to giving balance to the record, the
groups that we have discussed‘this morning into which the
Burecau has put informants, in vpopular lﬁﬁguage, our liberal
groups -- I would ask Q?animous consent that .be printed in
the recorq, the summary of the opening oﬁ,tﬁe headQuarters,
file by ﬁhe Bureau of Dr. Carl McIntyre Qhen he announced
that he was-organizing a gfoup to counter the American Civil
Liberties Union and other "liberal and communist groups,"
is not a left only pre-occupation.

Senator Tower. Without objection, so ordered.

‘(Thé material referyed to foliows:)

b
&
]
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Senator Tower. Any more questions?
: ~N

Then the Committee will have an Executive Session this .

I hope everyone will be in atte@?%HC?;

Tomorrow morning we Qill'heafgéiom Courtney Evans,
Cartha DeLoach. Tomorrow afternoon, former Attorneys General
Ramsey Clark and Edward Katzenbach.

The Committee, the hearings are recessed until 10:00

-

a.m. tomorrow morning,
) A\

(Whereupon, at 1:10 o'clock p.m., the hearing in the
: _ )
above mentioned matter was concluded, to reconvene on Wednesday

December 3rd, 1975, at 10:00 o'clock a.m.)
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QUESTION: ....You do use informants and do ingEruct them to
s?read dissention among certain groups that théyhare
informing on, do'you not? ) h
MR. ADAMS: We did when we had the COfﬁ?@L p?ograms which were
discontinued‘in 1971, and I thinkwégé Klah ié probably one
of the best examples of a situation where the law was
ineffective at the time. We heard the term, State's Rights
used much more than we hear today. We saw with the
Little Rock situatioh the President of the United States
sending in the troops pointing»out the nécessity to use
local law enforcement. We must have‘local law enforcement
use the trdbps‘on;y as a last resort. When you have av
situation like this where you do try to preserve the
respective roles in law énforqement, you have historical
problems.
- With the Klan coming along, we had situations where.
“the fBI and the Federal Government was almos; powerless
to act; We had local law enforcement officers in some

areas participating in XKlan violence. The incidents

mentioned by Mr. Rowe--everyone of those he saw them from the
lowest lével——the'informant. He'didnft see ‘what action

was taken with that information as he pointed out during

his testimony. Our files show that this information was
reported to the police departments in every instance.

We also know that in certain instances the infor-

mation upon being received was not being acted upon. We

~

also disseminated simultaneously through letterhead

‘\
1 -
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QUESTION :

MR. ADAMS :

memorandum to the Department of Justice . the problem;
And here we were-—-the FBI--in & pcsition.whe:c=we had no
authority in the absence of aﬁ'inééchtion from the
Départment of Justice tochake éﬁxﬁ??eSt“ Section 241
and 242 don't cover it because you don't have evidénce
of a conspiracy. It ultimately resulted in a situation
where the Department called in U. S. Marshéls who do have
authority similar to local law enforcemen£ officials’.

So historically, in those days, we were just as

~

frustrated as anyone else was, that when we got information
from someone like Mr. Rowe-—-good informaéion, reliable
information-~and it was passed on to those who had the
reéponsibility to do something about it, it\ﬁas not aiways
acted upon as he indicated.

In none of these cases, then, there‘was adequate
evidence of conspiracy to give you jurisdiction to act.

The Départmeﬁtal rules at that time; and still do,
fequire Departmental appfoval where you have a conspiracy.
Under 241, it takes two or more pérsons acting toéether.
You can have a mob scene and you can have blacks and whites
beltin§ each other, but unless you can show that those that
initiated the action acted in concert, in a conspiracy, you
have no violaﬁion. |

Congress tecognized this and it wasn't until 1968

that they came along and added Section 245 to the Civil

Rights Statute which added punitive measures against an ~

N

-2 =
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QUESTION:

MR ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

individual. There didn't have'to be a cqpspiracy. vThis
was a problem that the whole country was grappling with--
the President of the United States;?Attorneyé‘General——we
were in a situation where we hadﬂrank lawlessness téking
place. As yoﬁ know from the meﬁéi;ﬂduﬁ weVsent you that

we sent to.the Attorney General the accomplishments we were

able to obtain in_preventing violence and in neutralizing

the Klan and that was one of the reasons.

os s A iocal town meeting on a controversial soéial
issue miéht result in disruption. It might bé'by hecklers
rather than by those holding the meeting. Does this
mean‘that the Bureau should investigate all groups
organizing or participating in such meetings because
they may result in' violent government disruption?

No sir, and we don't.... ‘

isn't that how you justify spying on almost every
aspect of the peace movement?

No_sir; ( When we monitor demonstrations, we monitor
demonstrations where we have an indication that the
demonstration itself is sponsored by a group that we have
én investigative interest in, a valid investigative
interest in, or where members ofvone'of these groups are
participating where there is a potential that they might
change the peaceful nature of thé demonstration.

‘This is our'closest question of trying to draw
guidelines to avoid getting into.an area of infringing

on the lst Amendment right, yet at the same time, being

|
-3 -
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aware of groups such as we have had in greater numbers
in the past than we do at the present time. - We have had
perlods where the demonstrations have been rather severe

s

and the courts have said that theAFBI has the rlght,
and indeed the duty, to keep itself informed with respect
to the possible commission of crime. It is not obliged
to wear blinders until it may be too late for prevention.
Now that's a good statement if applied in a clear-cut
case.
Our problem is where wevhave a demonstration and
we have to make a judgmen£ call as to whether it is one
that clearly fits the criteria of enebling us to monitor
the activities. That's where I think most of our disagree-
- ments’ fall. |
aQUESTIONi‘ In the Rowe Case, in the Rowe tesﬁimony that we just
\heard, what was the rationale again for not intervening when
violence was known about. I know welhave asked this several
times--I'm stiil having troublebunderstandind what the
rationale, Mr. Wannall, was in not inéervening in the Rowe
situation when violence was known. |
MR. WANNALL: Senator Schweiker, Mr. Adams did address himself to
that and if you have no objections, I'll ask that he be
the one to answer the question. ‘
MR. ADAMS: The probleﬁ we had at the time, and it is the preblem

today, we are an investigative agency; we do not have

police powers even like the U. S. Marshals do. The Marshals

i -4 -
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since about 1795 I guess, or some period like that, had
authorities that almost border on what a SEerifthas. We
are/the investigative agency ofgthefbepartmené of Justice,
and during these times the Depar‘tﬁent ‘-‘of‘ Justice had us
maintain the role of an investigééz;évagency;

N We were to report on activities. We furnished. the -
informatidn to the loéal police who had an obligation to
act. We furnished it to the Department of Justice in those
areas where the local police did not act. It résulted\
finally in the Attorney General sending 500 U. S. Marshals
down.to guarantee the safety of people who wére trying to
march in protest of their civil rights.

This was an extraordinary measure because it came at
.a time of Civil Rights versus Federal Rights and yet there
was a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the
country. This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement
agencies in the South at thé time either, because many of
them did act upon the information that was furnished to
them. But we have no authority to make an arrest on the
spot because we woﬁld not have had e&idence that was a
conspiracy available. We could do absolutely nothing in
‘that regard. In Little Rock the decision was made, for
instance, that if any arrests need to be made, the Army
should make them. And next to the Army, the U. S. Marshals
should make thém——not the FBI, even though we developed

4

the violations. We have over the years as you know at the

' .
§ ‘

o .
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Time there were mahyﬂquestions'raised. Why doesn't the
‘ FBI stop this? Why don't you do something about it? Well,

A

we took the other route and effectivély desEfoyed the Klan

N

as far as committing acts Qf_vibléncé and, of course, we

exceededvstatutory guidelines igagﬂét area. \

QUESTION: What would be wrong; jus£ following up’on your point
there, Mr. Adahs, With setting up a pfogram‘since it is
"obvious to me that a lot 6f our informers are going to
have pfeknowledge of violence of usiﬁg U. 8. Marshals on
some kind of long-range basis to prevent violence?

MR. ADAMS: We do. We have them in Boston in connection with
the busing incident. We are investigatihg.thé violations
undér the Civil Rights Act, but the Marshals are in
Boston. They are in Louisville, I believe, at.the same
ﬁime and this is the approach that the Fedéral>Govefnment'
finally recognized. i

QUESTION: On an immédiate and fairly contemporary basis that

| kind of hélp can be sought instantly as dpposed to waiting
till it gets to a Boston state. I realize a departure from
_ﬁhe paséxand not saying it isn't, but it seems tobme we need
a better remedy than we have.

MR ADAMS: Well; fortunately we are at a time where conditions have
subsided in the country even from the 60's and the 70's,‘or
50's and 60's. We report to the Department of Jusﬁice on

potential trouble spots around the country as we learn of them

so that the Department will be aware of them. The planning

-6—
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- for Bostoﬁ, for instance,‘took'place a yea;vin advance, with
. state officials, city officials, the Dépé;;menﬁ of Justice
and the FBI sitting down toéether sd&ihg "How are we going to
protect the situation in Bostonf?’ i think we have\learned a
lot from the days back in the eéfi&ﬁéb's. But, the Government
y , v
had no mechanics which protected people at that time.
QUESTION: Next T would like to ask, back in 1965, I guess during
the height of the effort to destroy‘the Klans as you put it
a few moments ago, I believe the FBI has released figures that
we had sbmething like 2,000 informérs‘of somekkind or anothef
infiltrating the Klan out of foughly 10,000 estimated mémber-
ship. |
MR. ADAMS: That's right.
.QUESTION: I believe these are FBI figures or estimates. ' That would
mean that 1 out of every 5 members of the Klan at»that point
was an informant paid by the Government and I believe thé
figure goes on to indicate that 70 percent of the new memg;r;
in the Klan that year were FBi informants. Isn't that an
awful overwhelming quantity of people to put in anleffort such
as that? I'm not criticizing that we shouldn't have informants
in the Klan and know what is going on to revert violencé/but it
just seems to me that the tail is sort ofbwagging the dog. Fgr
exam?le today we supposedly have only 1594 total informants,
both domestic informants and potential informants. Yet, here
we have 2,000 in just the Klan alone.

MR. ADAMS: Well, this number of 2,000 did include all racial matters

and informants at that particular time and I think the figures
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we tried to reconstruct as to the actual‘?gmbe; of Klan
informants in relaton to Klan members was'aroundkﬁ,percent) I
think after we had read some of -the éestimonyrbn it. 1Isn't that
right, Bill? Now the problem we:héd Oﬂ the Klan is the Klan
~had a group called the Action Groﬁéju'This was the group if you
remember from Mr. Rowe's teétimony thatfhe was left out of in
the beginning. He attended the open meetings and heard all the .
hoorahs and this type of information but he never knew what was
going on because each one had an Action Group that went out and
considered themselves in the missionary field. Theirs was the
violence. In order to penetrate those you have to directra;
many informants as you possibly can against it. Bear in mind
that I think the newspapers, the President, Congress, evefyoﬁe,(
waé concerned about the murder of. the three civil\rights

workers, the Lemul Penn case, the Violet Liuzzo case, the

bombings of the church in Birmingham. We were faced with one

tremendous problem at that time. n p
. "QUESTION: I acknowledge that.
MR. ADAMS: Our only approach was thfough informants. Through the
use of informants we solved these cases.‘ The ones that were

solved. Thére were some of the bombing cases we never soived.
They're extremely difficult, bﬁt, these informanté as we told
‘the Attorney General and as we told the President, we moved
informants like Mr. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was the
bodyguard to the head man. He was in a position where he

could see that this could continue fdreve: unless we could

’ /
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/
QUESTION:

| MR ADAMS:

QUESTION:

create enough disruption that these membereaWill realize that
1f I go out and murder three civil rlghts, even though the
Sherlff and other law enforcement offlcers are in on it, if
that were the case, and in some of -that was the case, that I
will be caught, and that's what we did, and that's why violence
stopped because the Klan was insecure and just-like you say

20 percent, they thought 50 percent of their members ultimately

were Klan members, and they didn't dare engage in these acts of

| violence because they knew they couldn't control the conspiracy

any, longer. J
. I just have one guick question. Is it correct that in

1971 we were using around 6500 informers for a black ghetto

" situation?

I'm not sure if that's the vear. We did have a year
where we had a number like that of around 6000 and that was
the time when the citiesiwere being burned. Detroit, Washington,
areas like this, we were given a mandate to know what the
situation is, where is violence going to break out next. They
weren't informants like an individual that is penetrating an
organization. They were listening/posts in the community that
would help tell us that we have another group here that is
getting ready to start another fire flght or something.

N Without going into that subject further of course we

have had considerable evidence this morning where no attempt

was made to prevent crime when you had information that it~

was going to occur. I am sure there were instances where

you have.
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MR. ADAMS: '  We disseminated every single item which he reported to us.

QUESTION: To a police department which you knew was”ah'accomplice to

the crime.

MR. ADAMS: Not necessarily knew.
QUESTION: Your informant told you that, hadn't he?
MR. ADAMS: . The informant is on one level. 'We have other informants

and we have other information.

/

QUESTiON: You were aware that he had worked with certain members of

- the Birmingham Police in order...
MR. ADAMS: | That's right. \ He furnished many other instances also.
-QUESTION: | ' so you reélly weren't doing a whole lot to prevent that
ihcident by telling -the people who were alréady a'part of it.
MR. ADAMS : e were doing everything we could lawfully do at the
time and finally the situation was corrected when the Department\
agreeing that webhad no further jurisdiction, sent the'U.S.
Marshals down to perform certain law énforcement functions.
QEESTION: ...This brings up the point as to what kind of control
you cén exercise over this kind of informant and to this
kind of organization and to what extent an effort is made to
prevent these informants from engaging in the kind of thing
that you were supposedly trYing to prevent. |
MR. ADAMS: »’_ A good example of this was Mr. Rowe who became active in
an Action Group and we told him to get out or wé were no longer
using-him as an informant in»spite of the information he had
. furnished in the past. We have cases, Senator where we have had

QUESTION: But you also told him to participate in violent activities
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MR. ADAMS: We did not tell him to participate:ih violent activities.
QUESTION:  That's what he said.
MR. ADAMS: - I know that's what he says, but that's what lawsuits

are all about is that there aréftwo;é;des to issues and our
( Agent handlérs have advised us,iépgﬁ; believe have advised your
staff members, that at noifime did they advisé him to engaée
in violence. R
QUESTION: Just to do what was necessary to get the information.
MR. ADAMS: I do not think they’made any such stateﬁent to him
| along that line either and we have informants who have gotten
involved in‘the violation of a law and we have\immediatgly
~ converted their status from an informant to‘the subject and\
have:.prosecuted I would say off hand, I can think of around
20 informants that we have prosecﬁted for Violating the laws
once it came to our attention‘and even to show yoﬁ oﬁr-policy
of disseminating information on violence in this case during
the review of the matter the Agents have told me thaﬁ they
found one case where an Agent had been working 24 hours a
day and he was a little late in disseminating the information
tb the_police department. Nd violence occurred but it showed
up in a file review and he was censured for his delay in
- properly notif&ing local authorities. So we not bnly
have a policy, I feei that We do follow reasonable safeguards
in order to carry it out, inéludihg periodic review of all
informant files.
QUESTION: Mr. Rowe's statement is substantiafed to some extent with

an acknowledgment by the Agent in Charge that if he were going

\
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to be a Klansman and he happened to be'Qith someone and they
decided to do something, he couldn't be$;; angél. These are
words‘pf the Agent. And be a gqodiinformantT: ée wouldn't
take the lead butithé imp;ication is that he would have

\fo go along or would have to béxiﬁﬁblved if he was going

to maintain his liability as a —---

MR. ADAMS: There is no\éuestion that an informant at times will
have to be present during demonstrations, riots, fistfights
that take place but I believe his statement was to the
effect that, and I was sitting in the back of the room and I do
not recall it exactly, but that somé of them were beat with

‘ chainé and I did not hear whether he said he beat soméone with
a chain br not but I rather doubt that he did, because it is.
one thing being present, it is another thing taking~ah
active part in a c:iminal‘action.

{

"~ QUESTION: It's true. He was close enought to get his throat cut

apparently.
\
QUESTION: How does the collection of information about an

individual's personal life, social, sex life and becoming
involved in that sex life or social life is a requirement for.
law enforcement or crime prevention.
MR. ADAMS: : Our Agent handlers have advised us on Mr. Rowe that
. ﬁhey gave him no such inspruction, they ﬂad no such knowledge

concerning it and I can't see where it would be of any

value whatsoever.

-12- N
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QUESTION: You don't know of any such case where these instructions

were given to an Agent or an informant?

MR. ADAMS: To get involved in sexual activity? ©No Sir.

-13-
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 NR@S® WA PLAIN

11:32PM NITEL 12/18/75 GHS
TO ALL SACS %A’/
FROM DIRECTOR
DIRECTOR'S AP#EARANCE BEFORE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE
ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES,‘DECEMBER 18, 1975

A COPY OF THE STATEMENT I DEL IVERED BEFORE THE SENATE
SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE,ACIIVITIES TODAY HAS BEEN
SENT ALL OFFICES. FOR YOUR INFORMATION, THERE FOLLOWS A
SYNOPSIZED ACCOUNT OF THE MAJOR AREAS OF THE COMMITTEE’S
QUESTIONS TO ME, TOGETHER WITH MY Rﬁspousss:

€1) REGARDING FBI INFORMANTS, QUESTIONS WERE ASKED

- WHETHER COURT APPROVAL SHOULD BE REQUIRED FOR FBI USE OF

INFORMANTS IN INVESTIGATIONS OF ORGANIZATIONS (MY RESPONSE

WAS THAT THE CONTROLS WHICH EXIST TODAY OVER USE OF INFORMANTS
ARE SATISFACTORY); HOW CAN FBI KEEP INFORMANTS OPERAT ING
WITHIN PROPER LIMITS SO THEY DO NOT INVADE RIGHTS OF OTHER
PERSONS (MY RESPONSE %AS THAT RELIANCE MUST BE PLACED ON THE
INDIViDUAL AGENTS HANDLING INFORMANTS AND THOSE SUPERVISING

THE AGENTS® WORK, THAT INFORMANTS WHO VIOLATE THE LAY CAN BE //{/}

M 3 iJZ?LI SEARCHED
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PAGE TWO e, 4
PROSECUTED -- AS CAN ANY AGENT WHO COUNSELS AN INFORMANT TO

COMMIT VIOLATIONS); AND DID FORMER KLAN INFORMANT GARY ROVE
TESTIFY AccuRATELY WHEN HE TOLD THE COMMITTEE ON DECEMBER 2
" THAT HE INFORMED FBI OF PLANNED ACTS OF VIOLENCE BUT FBI
DID NOT ACT TO PREVENT THEM (MY RESPONSE WAS THAT.ROVE'S
TEST THONY WAS NOT ACCURATE).
(2> IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS REGARDING IMPROPER .’
CONDUCT BY FBI EMPLOYEES, I STATED THAT ALLEGED VIOLATIONS OF
LAW BY FBI PERSONNEL SHOULD BE INVESTIGATED BY THE FBI OR
OTHER APPROPRIATE AGENCY; THAT THE INSPECTION DIVISION HAS
. CONDUCTED INQUIRIES REGARDING ALLEGATIONS OF MISCONDUCT;
THAT AN OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL RESPONSIBILITY HAS JUST
BEEN ESTABLISHED IN THE JUSTICE DEPARTMENT, AND WE WILL ADVISE
THAT OFFICE OF OUR MAJOR INVESTIGATIONS OF DEPARTMENTAL PERSONNEL,
INCLUDING FBI EMPLOYEES, FOR ALLEGED VIOLATIONS OF LAWY, REGULATIONS,
OR STANDARDS OF CONDUCT; THAT I WOULD RESERVE COMME NT
REGARDING POSSIBLE CREATION OF A NATIONAL INSPECTOR GENERAL
TO CONSIDER MATTERS OF MISCONDUCT BY EMPLOYEES OF ANY FEDERAL
AGENCY, ‘
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PAGE THREE

(3) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS CONCERNING -HARASSMENT OF

. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR., I STATED THAT THE PERSONS WHO ISSUED

THE ORDERS WHICH RESULTED IN SUCH HARASSMENT SHOULD FACE THE
RESPONSIBILITY FOR IT, RATHER THAN THOSE UNDER THEM WHO CARRIED
OUT SUCH ORDERS IN GOOD FAITH; THAT THE FBI STILL HAS RECORDINGS
RESULTING FROM ELECTRONIC SURVEILLAN&ES OF KING; THAT WE RETAIN
RECORDINGS FOR TEN YEARS BUT WE ALSO HAVE AGREED TO A\REQUEST
FROM THE SENATE NOT TO DESTROY INFORMATION IN OUR FILES WHILE
CONGRESSIONAL INQUIRIES ARE BEING CONDUCTED; THAT I HAVE NOT
REVIEWED THE KING TAPES; THAT IF THE COMMITTEE REQUESTED TO
REVIEW THE KING TAPES, THE REQUEST WOULD BE REFERRED TO THE
ATTORNEY GENERAL,

(4> 1IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS REGARDING WHETHER IT WOULD
BE ADVANTAGEOUS TO SEPARATE THE FBI CRIMINAL INVESTIGATIVE
RESPONSIBILITIES AND OUR INTELLIGENCE FUNCTIONS, I STATED
THAT WE HAVE FOUND THE TWO AREAS TO BE COMPATIBLE, AND I
FEEL THE FBI IS DOING A SPLENDID JOB IN BOTH AREAS.,

(5) 1IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS CONCERNING THE ADEQUACY
OF CONTROLS ON REQUESTS FROM THE WHITE HOUSE AND FROM OTHER
GOVERNMENT AGENCIES FOR FBI INVESTIGATIONS OR FOR INFORMATION

\
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PAGE FOUR
FROM OUR FILES, I STATED THAT WHEN SUCH REQUESTS ARE MADE
ORALLY, THEY SHOULD BE CONFIRMED IN WRITING; THAT WE WOULD
WELCOME ANY LEGISLATIVE GUIDELINES THE CONGRESS FEELS WOULD
PROTECT THE FBI FROM THE POSSIBILITY OF PARTISAN MISUSE,

‘A FULL TRANSCRIPT OF THE Quzsrxowé AND ANSWERS WILL BE
FURNISHED TO EACH OFFICE AS SOON AS IT IS AVAILABLE.

ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY.

J

END
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Routing Slip (Copies to Offices Checked)l
Q-7 (Rev. 7-11-75) -~ 1 C
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'I;O. SAC: o , “ 70 LEGAT:
] albany (3. louston . [ Oklahoma City
(] Albuquerque Indianapolis Omaha . ..M Bem
[H:J:] Alexandria E‘_‘]j Jackson E_%] Philadelphia _ % Bonn
(]} Anchorage [} Jacksonville C7) Phoenix - (7] Brasilia :
] Atlanta () Kansas City , [] Pittsburgh. " ] Buenos Aires’
] Ballimore ] Knoxville (] Portland . "] Caracas .
[ Bimmingham [ ) Las Vegas (] Richmond - _ (] Hong Kong
“  [] Boston™~ ] Little Rock 7] Sacramento ] London
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December 5, 1975
RE: TESTIMONY OF ASSISTANT TO THE DIRLCTOR-—-—-
DEPUTY. ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR JAMES B. ADAMS
BBFORE THE SENATE SLLDCT COMMI’I‘TEE ON .
2/75

Retention For appropriate
(3 For information 7] optional [] action | {7] Surep, by

[ The enclosed is for your infonmation. If used in a luture roport, [ concenl oll
<~ sources, [] purupl‘rase conlents. .

3 Enclosed are corrected poges from report of SA
daled ‘ .

Remarks:

(
Re Bureau R/S of 12/4/75 which prov1ded

.excerpts of Mr. Adams' Lestlmony

Attached for your infornation and
assistance, is the complete cranscript of
above-referenced testimony. -

.

Be. (1) ANEDITe O “TRAMSCRIPT™
Bufile - ) :
Utfile
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I welcome the interest which this Committee
has shown in the FBI and most particularly in our
operations in the intelligence and internal security

- fields.

I share your.high regaﬁd*for the rights
guaranteed by the Constitution and laws of the United
, .

States. Throughout my 35~year career in law enforcement
you will findnthe same insistence, as has been expressed
by this Committee; upon programs of law enfordement that :
are themselves fully consistent With law;

I ;lso have strongly supported the concept of
leéislative oversight. 1In fact, at the time my appointment
as Director of the FBI was being considered by the Senate
Judiciary Committee two and one—héif years ago, I told
the membersrof that Committee of my fiéﬁ belief in
Congressional overéight.

{ This Committee‘has completed the most

exhaustive study of our intelligence and ‘security

operations that has ever been undertaken by anyone
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outside the FBI other than the present Attorne§ﬁGeneral.
At the outset, We pledged our fullest.cooperation1and':
promised to be as candid and forthriébﬁ és-possible in
responding to ybur questibns and complying with your
requests, ‘

I beiieve we have lived up to thoSé promiées.v

The members and staff of this.Committee have

- had unprecedented access to FBI information.

‘You have talked to the personnel who conduct
securiﬁy—type investigations and who are ﬁersonally involved
in evefy facet of our day-~to-day intelligence operations.l

You have attended numerous briefings by FBI
officials who have sdught to familiarize the-Committee
and its staff with all mgjof areas of our activities
and operations in the national sechrity and intelligence
fields. |

In brief, you ha%e had a firsthand exdminétion,of
these matters that is unmatched at any time in the history
of the Congress.

As this Comm;ttee has stated, these hearings
have, of necessity, focused largely on,certain errors
and abuses. I credit this.Committee for its fortﬁright
recognition that the hearings do'nom,give a full or

balanced account of the FBI's record of performance.
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It is, perhaps, in the néture of suqﬁﬁhearings
to’focus>dn abuses to the exclusion of pqsiti#e aqumpiisﬁments
of the oiganization. { |

The Counterintelligence Prog;ams which have
receivea‘the lion's share 6f public attention and critical
comment constituted an infinitesimal portion of bur.over—
all Work. |

A Justice Department CommitteelWhich was formed
last year to conduct a thoroﬁgh study of the FBI's
Counterintelligence Programs has reported that in the

-five basic ones it found 3,247 Counterintelligence proposals
were submitted to FBI Headquérters from 1956 to 1971. OFf this
total, 2,370 -- iéss than three-fourths -- were approved.
| I reéeat, the vast majority of those 3,247

proposals were being de&ised, considered, and many wére
rejected, in an era when the FBI was handling an average
of 700,000 investigative matters per year.

’ Nonetheless, the criticism which has been
expreésed regardiﬁg‘the Counterintelligence Programs
is most legitiﬁate gnd understandable.

The question might well be asked what I had
in mind‘wh?n I stated last year that for the FQI to have

~ done less than it did under the circumstances»then'existing
would have been an abdication of its responsibilities

to the American people.
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What I said then -- in 1974 ——‘and what I believe
today, is fhat thevFéI/employees involvgd in £hes§vprograms
did what they felt was expected ofdﬁh;m"by‘the President,
the Attorney General, the Congress,:angmphe peopié of
the United States. o

Bomb explosions rocked public and private.
offices and buildings; rioters led by revolutionary
extremists laid siege to military, industrial, and
educational facilities; and killings, maimings, and
other atrocities accompanied such acts of violence
from New Ehgland to California..

:The victims of these acts were human béings‘——
men} women, and children. As is the case in time of peril --
whether real or ,perceived -- théy looked to their Government,
théif/elected and appointed leadership, and to the FBI and
other law enforcement agencies fo,protect their lives, their
property, and their rigﬁts;

fhere were many calls for action from Members
of Congress and others, but few guidelines were furnished.
The FBI and other law enforcement agencies were besiéged
by démands...impatient demands...for immedigte action.

fBI émployees reéognized the danger; felt

. N
they had a responsibility to respond; and, in good faith,

~
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initiated actions designed to counter conspiratoérial:
: [

efforts of self-proclaimed revolutionary groups, aﬁd“
to neutralize violent activities.( R

In the development and execution of these programs,
mistakes df judgment admittedly were made. _

N Our concern over whatever abuses occurred

in the Counterintelligence Programs -- and there were
sdme substantial ones -- should not obscure the underlying
purpose of those programs. |

We muéﬁ recognize that situations have occurred
in the past and will arise in‘the future whére the
Go&erﬁméﬁt may well be expected to depart fram its
traditional role -- in the EBI‘S case, as an lnvesti-
gative.and intelligence-gathering agency -- ané take
affirmative steps which are needed to meet an imminent
threat to human life or property. ’ '

in short; if we learn a murder .or bombing is to
be carried out NOW, can we truly meet our responsibilities
by investigating only after the crime has occurred, or
should we have the ability to prevent? I refer to those
instances where there is a strong sense of urgency-because:
. of an imminent threat to huﬁan life.

Where there exists the potential to penetrate

and disrupt, the Congréés must consider the question of

\
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wheﬁher or.ﬁot such preventive acﬁion should be;hvailablé 
to the FBIL |
These matters are currentiY"beiﬁg»addresséd
by a task‘force in the Justice Deparémggp! including the
FBI, and I am confident that Departmental guidelines and
cdntrols can be developed in cooperation with pertinent
Committees of Congress to insure that such measures are
used in an entirely responsible manner.
Probably the most important questioﬁ here
tqéay ié what assurahcés can I give that tﬁe errors
and abuses which arose under the Counterintell;gende
Programé will npﬁ occur again?
| First, let me assure the Committee that sdme
very sﬁbstantial chanées have beén made iﬁ key areas of the
 FBI's methods “of operations since I took the oath of
oﬁfice as Director on July 9, 13873,
Today we place a high premium on openness ~-
openness both within and without the service.
I have instituted a program of open, frank
~discussion in the decision-making process which
ihsures that no future program or major policy decision
will ever be adopted without a full and critical review"

of its propriety.

MW 659594 Docld3217654 Page 126 - -




Participatory management has becomeféifact

in the FBI. |
VI have made it known throﬁéhduf éur Headquarters

and Field Divisions that I welcome all::employees, régardless
of pdsiﬁion o; degree of experienbe, to contribute their
thoughts and sugéesﬁiohs, and to voice whatever crigicisms
or reservations they may have concerning any area of our
operations. |

The ultimate decisions in the Bureau are mine,
and I take full respohsibility for them. My goal is to
achieve maximum critical analysis among our personnel without
in any ﬁannei weakéniné or undermining our basic cqmmand
structure. | } | |

| The results/bf this program have been most

beneficial...to me personally...to the FﬁI's disciplined
performance...and to the morale_of our émployees.

FIn addition, since some of the mistakes of the

N

past were occasioned by direct orders from higher authorities
outside the FBI, we have welcomed Attorney General Edward
Levi's guidance, counsel, and his continuous availabilit§ -
in his own words -- "as a 'lightning rod' to deflect improper
’requests."- |

' Within days after taking office, Attorney General

Levi instructed that I immediately report to him any

-~
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requésts or practices which, in my judgment, wéée impropér
or which, consiaering the context of thelrequest,fI‘BeiieVéd
presented the appearance of impropriéty..

I am pieased to report to'this«Committée as I
have to the Attorney General thaﬁ during my nearly two
and‘one—half years as Director under two Presidents and
three Attorneys General, no oneé has approached me or
made overtures - directly or otherwise -- to use the
FBI for partisan political or other improper purposes.

I'ca? assure you that T would not for a moment
consider honoring any such request. |

I éan‘assure you, too, in my admiﬁistration of
the FBI I routinely bring to the attention of the Attorney
General and the Deputy Attorney General major policy guestions,
incluaing those which arise in my continuing review of our
operations and practices. These are discussed openly and
candidly in order that the Attorney'General can exercise
his res?onsibilities over the FBI.

I am convinced thaf the basic structure of the
FBI today is sound. But it would be a mistake to think
that integrity can be assured only through iﬁstitutional
means.

| Integrity is a human quality. It~depends upon
the character of the person who occupies the office of

Director and every member of the FBI under him.
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I am proud of the 19,000 men and woﬁ§£ with
whom it is my honor to serve tdday.J Their dedication,
their brofessionalism, theif,standardé, énd the Self—’
discipline which they personally demand of ﬁhemsélves
and expect of their assocliates are the N;tion's ultimate
assurance‘of proper and respénsible conduct at all times

by the FBI.

The Congress and the members of this Committee
in particular have gained a great insight into the problems
confronting the FBI in thé security and intelligence fields -- .
problems which all too often we have been lef£ to resolve
withouﬁiéuffiéient guidance from the Executive Branch or
the Congress itself. |

" As in all human endeavors, errors of judgment
have been made. But no one who is looking for the cause
of our failures should confine his search solely to the
FBI, or even to the Executive Branch.

The Congress itself has long possessed the
mechanism for FBI ovérsight; yet, seldom has it been
exercised.

‘An initial step was taken in the Senate in
1973 when the Committee on the Judiciary\established ‘

a Subcommittee on FBI Oversight. Hearihgs had been

A
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commenced, and we were fully committed to maxiﬁﬁm
participation with the memgers of tbat Subcommittee{L'»

I laud their efforts. Howeﬁer; those efforts
are of very recent origin in terms df?EhefFBI's history.

One of the greatest beneflts of the study
this Commlttee has made is the expert knowledge you have
gained of the complex problems confronting the FBI. But
I respectfully submit that those benefits are wasted if
they do not lead to the next step -- a step that I believe\
is absolutely essential -- a legislative charter, expressing
Congressionel determination of intelligence jurisdiction for
the FBI.

Action to resolve the problemsvconfronting us
in the security and intelligence fields is urgently needed;
and it must be undertaken in a forthright manner. Neither
the Congress nor the public can afford to look the other
way, leaving it to the FBI fo do what must be done, as
too often has occurred in the past.

\ This means too that Congress must assume a
continuihg role, not in the initial decision—making
process but'in the review of our performance.

I would cautien against(a too-ready reliance
upon ﬁhe Courts to do our tough thinking for us. Some

proposals that have been advanced durlng these hearings

would extend the role of the Courts lnto the early stages

B
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,of the investigative process and, tﬁereby, woﬁfé_take
over what hiétorically have been EXocutiye Branchudéoiéions.

I frankiy feel thatbsuch attreﬁd; if unchockéd}
‘would seriously undetmine the independénce of the Judiciary
and cast them in a role not oontemplated by the authors
of our Constitution. Judicial review cannot be a
substitute for Congressional o&ersight or Executive
decision.

The FBI‘ﬁrgently needs a clear and workable
détermination of our jurisdiction in the intelligence
field, a jurisdictional statement that tho Co?gress finds
,tovbe feoponsive to both the wiil and the needé of the
American people.

Senators, first and foremost,.I am a police
officer -- a career poiice.officer. In my.police experience,
the most‘frustrating of all problems that I have discovered
fécing law enforcement in this country -- Federal, state, or
local -- is when demands are made of them to perform
their traditional role as protector of life and property
without clear andvunderstandable.legal bases to do’éo.

I recognize that the formulation of such a
legislétive charter will be a most precisé and demanding

task. )
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It must be sufficiently flexible th&ﬁfit
does not stifle FBI effectiveness ipicomb%ting the"
growihg incidence of crime and violence écross the.
United-States. That charter must ciééf1§'address:the
demonstréted problems of the past; yvet, it must amﬁly

recognize the fact that times change and so also.do

the nature and thrust of our criminal and subversive
challenges.

The fact that the Department of Justice has
commenced the formulation of operational\guidelines

governing our intelligence activities does not in any

manner'aiminish the need for legislation. The respoﬁéibility

for conferring jurisdiction resides with the Congress. L
In this regard, I am troubled by éome pfoposals
which question.the need for intelligence gathering, suggesting
that infdrmatiop needed for the prevention of violence can’
be acquired in the normal course of criminal investigations.
As a prdctical matter,  the line\between intelligence
work and regular criminal investfgations is often difficult
to.describe. What begins as an intelligepce'investigatioh |
may well end in arfest and prosecution of the subject. But

there are some- fundamental differences between these
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investigations that should be recbgnized — diéferences

in séopé;'in objective and in the time of‘initiatibﬁ: In

ﬁhé usual criminal case, a crime has occurred and it

remains dnly for the Government to i&éﬁfify'the perpetrator

and to éollect\sufficient\evidence for proéecution. .-Since

the invéstigation.normally follows the elémenté of the

crime, the scope of the inquiry is limited and fairly

well defined.

By contrast, intelligence work involves

the gathering of information, not necessérily evidence.

The purpose may well be nbt\tokprosecute,.but rather

to thWart crime or to insure that the Government has

enough.infofmatiqn to meet aﬁy future crisis or emergency.

The inquiry is necessarily broad because it must tell

us not only the nature of the threat, but also whether

the threat is immiﬁent; the persons in&olved, and the

means by which the threat will be carried out. The ability

of the Government to prevent criminal acts ié dependent
~on our anficip@tion of those unlawful acts. Anticipation,

in turn, is dependent on d@dvance information -- that

is intelligence.

Certainly, reasonable people can differ on
these issues. Given the opportunity, I am confident
that the continuing need for intelligence work can be

documented to the full satisfaction of the Congress. We

\
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récognize tha£ what is at stake here is notrﬁhedinterestsn

of the FBI, but rather the interests of everyn;ltizenhv
o of this country. We recogpize alSOJthatjthe resoiﬁfion

of these matters will demand extensive and thoughtful |

deliberation by fhe Congress. To,thigqggé, I pledge the

complete coopération of the Bureau wifh this Committee

or its successor in this important task.

In any event, you have my unqualified assurance

as Director that we will carry out both the letter and

the spirit of such legislation as the Congress may enact.

5
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- INTELLIGENCE INVESTIGATION

— - - - 4

Wednesday, December. 10, 1975
United States»Senate,
;Seiect Coﬁmittee to Stﬁdy Governmental
Operations with Respect to
Inte;ligence Activities,
Washington, D. C.
" The Committeé met, pursuant to notice, at 10:10
o'clock a.m., in Room 318, ﬁussell Senate Office Building,
the honorable Frank'Church (Chairman of the Committee)
presiding.

Present: Senators Church (presiding), Hart o£ Michigan,
Mondaié, Huddleston, Hart of Colorado, BRaker, Goidwéter'and
Mathias.

Also present: William G. Miller, staff Director; Frederiqgk
%. 0. Schwarz, Jr., Chief Counsel; Curtis R. Smothers, Minority
Counsel; Paul Michel, Joseph diéencva, Barbara Banoff, Frederigk
Baron, Mark Gitenstein, Loch Johnson, David Bushong, Charles
Lombard, John Bayly, Charles Kirbow, Michael Madigaﬁ, Bob
Kel;ey, John El1liff, Eiliot Maxwell, Andy Postal, Pat Shea,
Michael Epstein and Burt Wides, Professioﬁal Staff Members.

The Chairman. The Committee's witness this morning is

MUV 65994 DBocld:32176524-Page 137 - --
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E 1 » the Honorable Clarence M.fKelley, the Director of the Federal
§ ,
g 2 || Bureau o? Investigation.
§ 3 Mr. kelley was appointedﬂDiregtor in Jﬁly'bf‘1973.in_a
4 || troubled time for the FBI. Higwexéerience as an innovative
5 law enforcement administratof‘iﬁééharge of the Kansas City
6 Police Department for over ten years, and his'previous work as
7 a Special‘Agenﬁ of the FBI have made him uniquely qualified
8 to lead the Bureau.
9 - The Select Committee is grateful for the cooperation
10 extended by Director Kelley in the course o? its inquiry over
11 the past months. The Committee is also impressed by the
4
2 12 openness of the FBI's witnesses before this Committee, and
[ ’ .
g 13 their willingness to consider the need for legisla£ion to
.3 : .
| 14 clarify the Bureau's intelligence responsibility.
15 It is important to rememberifrom £he outset that this
16 Committee is examining only a smali portion of the FBI's -
17 activities. Our hearings have concentrated on FBI domestic
18 intelligence operations. We have.consistently expressed our
é 19 admiration and support for the Bureau's criminaI'iﬁvestigative
§ 20 énd law enforcement work, and we recognize the vital importance
g 21 of counterespionage in the modern world. But domestic
3 i
u 29 intelligence has raised many difficult qﬁéstions.
% 23 The Comhittee has also concentrated on the past rather
E 24 than on pfesent FBI activities. The abuses brought to light
= .
25 in our hearings occurred years and even decades before Directox
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Kelley took charge. _ : o SRS
The Staff has advised the Committeéf%hat_under Director
Kelley the FBI has taken significant steps to. rethink previous

policies and to establish new safegudrds against abuse. The

FBI is now placing greater empHéEIEJOn foreign related intelli~

geﬁce operations, and less on purely domestic sufveillance.
The FBI is working more closely with the Justice Depart@ent in
developing policies\and standards for intelli;ence. These

are welcome developments.

Nevertheless, many important issues remain unresolved.
Therefore, we have invited Director Kelley to share with the
Committee his views on some of the considerations the Cohgress
should take into account in thinking about the futﬁre of

y

FBI intelligence. Among these issugs are whether FBI surveil=-|
e 4

lance should extend beyond the investigation of persons
;ikely tb commit specific crimes; whether thére should be
outside supervision or approval before the FBI conducts certain
types of investigations or uses cgrtain‘surveillancé techniques
whether foreign related intelligence éctivities should be
strictly separated from the FBI's domestic law enfofdement
functions, and what should be doge to the informatiph already
in  the FBI files and that which mayvgo.inﬁo those files in
the future.

/The Committee looks forward to a éonstructive exchange

\ .
of views with Director Kelley this morning, with Attorney
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o
g
b 1 General Levi tomorrow, and with both the FBI and the Justice
[=] . . -
s P Department in the next months as the Committee considers
Z N - N e
g 3 recommendations that will strengthen_the American people's
2 ) s
4 confidence in the Federal Bureau:of Investigation. That
5 ‘confidence is vital for the effective enforcement of Federal
¢ || law and for the security of the nation againsé foreign
o espionage.
8 Director Kelley, we are pleased to welcome you, and if
9 'you would have a prepared statement you would like to lead off

10 with, please proceed.
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STATEMENT OF THE HONORABLE CLARENCE ﬁ; KELLEY,

DIRECTOR, ?EDERAL BUREAU OF‘INVESTIGATiBN_

Mr. Kelley. Thank you very«much; Senator éhurch‘and
gentlemen. \ | ‘

I weléome the interest whichvxﬁi; Committee has shownﬁin
the FBI and most particularly in our operations in the intelli-
gence and internal security fields.

I share ydur high regard for the rights guarantegg‘by the
Constitution and laws of the United Sfates. Throughout my
35 year careef in law enforcement you will find the same insisH
éencé, as has been expressed by this Committee, upon programs
of law enforcement that are themselves fully consistent with

oo

I also have strongly supported the concept of legislative
oversight.' In fact, at the time my appointment as Diréctor'df
the FBI and was being considered by the Senaﬁe Judiciary
Committee two and one half years ago,vI told the members of
that Committee of my firm belief in Congressional overéight.

| This Coﬁmittee has completed the\most exhaustive study
\ . ‘
of our intelligence\and seéurity opergtions that has ever been
undertaken by anyone outside the FBI otherlthan the present
Attorney General. At the outset, we pledged our fullest
cooperation and promised to be as cahdid ana forthright as
: ( .

possible in'respgnding to your questions and complying with you

requests.
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I believe we have lived up to those promises.
The members and staff of this Committee have had unpreée—

dented acce;% to FBI information.
At

You have talked to the personnel who conduct security-type

investigations and who are personally invo1ved in every facet
of our day-to-day intelligence operations.

You have attended numerous\briéfings by FBI officials who

have sought to familiarize the Committee and its staff with

!
i

all major areas of our activities and operations in the nationall

security and intelligence fields.
In brief, you have had firsthand examination of these

\ .
matters that is unmatched at any time in the history of the

Congress.

As this Committee has stated, these hearings have, of
necessity, forcused largely on certain errors and abuses. I
credit this Committee for its forthright recognition tgat the
Qéarings do not give a full 6: balanced account of the’fBI's
record of performance.

It is pgrhaps in the nature of such hearinés to focus
on abuses to the exclusion of positive accomplishments of the
organizaﬁion.

The Counterintelligence Programs which have received the

- lion's share of public attention and critical comment constitutked

/ an infinitesimal portion of our overall work.

A Justice Department Committee which was formed last year

~NW 65994 Bocld:32176524- Page 142 - --
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to conduct a thorough study of the FBI's QggnterintElligence
Programs has reported that in the‘five basic oﬁesLit- found
3,247 Counterintelligence Progréms'wétg submit;éd ts FBI
Headquarters from 1956 to l97lf;;é§w§his total, 2,370,

less than three fourths, were approved. |

I repeat, the vast majority of those 3,247 proposals were
being devised, considered, and many were rejected, in an era
when the FBI was handling an average of 700,000 investigative‘
matters per year.:

Nonetheleés, the criticism which has been exprgssed,
regarding the Cdunterintelligence-PrOgrams ié,most legitimate
and underétandable. v

The quéstion might well be asked what i had iﬁ mind when
I stated last year that for the FBI to have done less than it
did under the circumstancés then existing would,have been an
abdication of its responsibilities to the American peopie..

What I said then, in 1974, and what I believe today, ié
that the FBI employees involved in these programs did what‘they
‘felt was eipecte? of them by the Presideﬁt, the Attorney Generﬁl,
the Congress, and the people of the United States.

Bomb expiosions rocked  public and private offices and
buildings; rioters led by revolutionary‘extremists laid seige
to military, industrial, and educ#tional;facilities; and
killings, maihings, and other atrocities accompanied such

acts of violence from New England to California.

MWW 65994 Docld:32
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' Thé victims of tﬁese acts were humanlpgings, men, women,
and children. &as i; the case in ;ime of'éé;il,‘wﬁéther real or
percéived, they looked to their"Goverﬁment, ﬁhéir elected and
appointed leadership, and to the ?§; ané other law enforcement
agencies to protect their lives, thei? property, and their
‘rights.

Therelwere many calls for action from Members of Congresé
and others, but few guidelines were furnishéd, The FBI and other
1aW‘enforéémept‘agencies were besieged by demands, imgatiént
demands, for immediate action. !

FBI employees recognized the danger; felt they had a

4 ‘ I
responsibility to respond; and in good faith initiated actions
designéd to counter conspiratorial éfforts of self;proclaimea
revolutionary groups, and to neutralizevviolent‘activities.

Inythe'development and execution of these programs,
mistakes of judgment admittedly were made.

Our concern over whatever abuses oé;urred in the Counter-
intelligence Programs, and there were some substantial ones,
should not obscure the underlying purpose of those programs.

We must recognize'that situations have occurred in the
past and will arise ih the future where the Government may well|
be expected éo départ from its tiaditional role, in the FBI's
case, as an investigative and intelligenge—gathering

agency, and take affirmative steps which are needed to meet
. .

an imminent threat - to human life .or property.
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out now, can we truly meet our responsibilities by investigating

“human life.

- 2455

_In short, if we learn a murder or bombing is to be carried
only after the crime has occurred, or should we' have the
ability to prevent? I refer to‘thbse.ihstances~where there is

a strong sense of urgency because of an imminent threat to

Where there exists the potential to penetrate and disrupt,
the Congress must consider the question of whether or not such
preventive action should be available to the FBI.

, .
Theée matters are currently being addressed by a task

force in the Justice Department, including the FBI,
v

and I am confident that Departmental guidelines and controls cah

be developed in cooperation with pertinent Committees of Congress

to insure that such measures are used in an entirely responsiblke
mannei.

Probably the most important: question here foday is what -
assurancés I can give that the errors and abuses which arose
under tﬁe Counter%ntelligence Programs will not occur again?

First, let me assure thé Committee that some very éﬁb4
stantial chaﬁgés have been made in key areas of the FBI's
methods of Operationé’since¥1 took the oath of office as .
Director on July 9, 1973.

Today we place a high premium on openness, openness

both within and without the service.

I have instituted a program of open, frank discussion
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; % 1 in the decision-making process which insurgg,that no future

N » ) S

é g 2 program or major policy decision will ever be adopted/Without a

| Jé 3 fullvgnd critical revieW'of-itsfprop;iéty.

5% 4 Participatory management ha§1@ecomé a fact in the FBI.

| v S

l} \ 5 I have made it known throughbut our Headquarters and

;? 6 Field Divisions that I welcome éll.employees,-regardless of

§- v position or degree of experience, to contributevtheir thoughts
8 and suggestions, and to voice whatever criticisms or
9 reservations they may have concerning any area oflour-operations.

N _

10 I The ultimate decisions in the Bureau are mine, and I take

11 | full responsibility for them. My goal is to achieve maximum

12 critical anhalysis among our personnel without in any manner

V]

13 weakening or undermining our basic command structure.

WARD & PAUL

14 The results of this program have been most beneficial, to
15 me personally, to the FBI's disciplined performance, andkto

16 the morale of our\employees°

17 In addition, since.some of the miétakes of the past
18 were occési;ned by direct ordgrs from higher authorities outsidé
19 the FBI, we have\welcomed Attorney General Edward Lévi?s

20 guidance, counsel, and his continuous availability, in his

21 own words, "as a 'lightning rod' to deflect improper requests."

99 Within days after taking office, Attorney General Levi

23 instructed that I immediately report to him any requests

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 or practices which, in my jddgmeht, were improper or which,

25 considering the context of the request, I believed presented
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the appearances of impropriety.

I am pleased to report to this Committee as I have to the

Attorney General that during my nearl& two and one half years as

Director under two Presidents andiébree‘Attorneys Géneral, no
one has appfoached me or made overﬁgg;s, directly or otherwise,
to use the FBI for partisan political Qr'othef imprdpér
purposes.

I can assure you that I would not for a moment consider
honoring any.sudh request.

I can assure you, too, in my administration of the FBI
I routinely bring to the"étténtién of the Attorney General and
the Deputy Attorney General major policy questiéns, including
those which arise in my continuing review of our oéerations and
practicesf ‘These.are discussed openly and’céndidly in order
that the Attorney General can exercise his respénsibi;ities

v

over the FBI.

vI am convinced that the basic sﬁructure of the FBI today
is sound. But it would be a mistake to think that integrity
can bé assured only through iﬁstitutional;means..

integri;y is a human guality. It depends upén the
character of the person who occupieé ﬁhe office of the
Director.and every member of the FBI under him.

I am proud Qf the 19,000 men and women with whom it is
my‘honor to serve today. Their dedication, their professionali]

N

their‘standards, and the self-discipline which they personally

Sm,
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§ 1 demand of themselves and expect of their a;ggciates are the
g 2‘ nation's ultimate assurance of proper and resPonsiblé conduct
| é. ) at all times by the FBI. i
| 4 The Cpnéress and the members:pﬁhgbis Committee in )
‘ 5 particular havé gained a great insight into the.probleﬁs
) confronting the FBI in the .security and inteliigence fields,
| > 7 problems‘which all too often we have left to résolve without
| 8 sufficient guidance %rom fhe Executive Branch or the Congress
9 itself.
10 As in all human endeavors, errors of judgment have been

11 made. But no one who is looking for the cause of our

12 failures should confine his search solely to the FBI, or even

S

WARD & PALL

13 to the Executive Branch.

,

14 . The Congress itself has long possessed the mechanism for

15 FBI oversight; yet, seldom has it been exercised.

16 An initial step was taken in the Senate in 1973 when the

17 || Committee on the Judiciary established a Subcommittee on FBI

18 Oversight. Hearings had been commenced, and we were fully

19 || committed to maximum participation with the members of that

20 |l Subcommittée.
21 I laud their efforts. However, those efforts are of very
2o || recent origin in terms of the FBI's history.

23 - One of the greatest benefits of the study this Committee

24 | has made is the expert knowledge you have gained of the complex

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

o5 | problems confronting the FBI. But I respectfully submit that
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1 those benefits are wasted if they do not lead to the next step,

a step that I believe is absolutgly essential,\a legislative

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

charter, expressing Congressional.detérminatioh of intelligence

4 jurisdiction for the FBI.

' 5 Action to resolve the problems c§nfronting us in the
;, 6 security and intelligence\fields is urgently ﬁeeded; and it
2 7 must be undertaken in a forthright mannér. Neither the'Cangress
j: 8 nor the public can affordbto look the other way, leaving it to
9 the FBI to do what must be done, as too often has occurred in

/

10 the past.
11 - This means too that Congress must assume a continuing role

12 || not in the iﬁitial decision-making process but in the review of

13 our performance.

WARD & PAUL

14 I would caution against a too-ready reliance upon the

15 ||, courts to do our tough thinking fof us. Some prop$sals that
16 | - have been advanced during these hearings would extend the role
17 of the courts into the early sﬁages of the investigative

18 process and, thereby, would take over what historically have
Ié been Executive Branch decisions. |

20 I frankly feel that such a trend, if unchecked, would

21 seriously undermine the independence of the Judiciary and cast
22 them in a role not contémplated by the authors of our R
23 Constitution. Judicial review cannot be‘é substitute for Con-

. . N . A Y
24 gressional oversight or Executive decision.

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003
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25 ( The FBI urgently needs a clear and workable determination

i
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2460
of our jﬁrisdiction in the intelligence fie;d,"a jurisdictional
statement that the Congress finds to be reggbnsive to both
‘the will and the needs of the,Americah people.”  h

Senators, first and foremosﬁ{;F am a police officer, a -
career police officer.: Infmy polié;ﬁéxperience, the must
frustrating,of all problems that I have discbvéred facing
la& épforcement in this country, Federal, state, and local, is
when demands are maae of them to perform their traditional

 role as protector of life and property wiﬁhbut-clear and
understandable legal bases to do so.

I recognize that the formulation/bf such a legislative

~charter will be a most precise'énd demanding task.

It mast be sufficiently flexible that it does ﬁot stifle
the FBI's effectiveness in combating thé growing incidence
of crime and violence across the United States. That charter

umust clearly address the demonstrated problems of the past;
yet, it must amply recognize the_fact that'times,phaﬁge-and

so also do the nature and thrust of our criminal and subversive

challenges.

The fact that the Department of Justice has commenced

the formulation of operational_guidelines governing our

intelligence activities does not in any manner dimihish the need

for legislation. The fesponsibility for conferring juris-

diction resides with the Congress. o [

In this regard, I am troubled by some proposals which
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Government- has enough information to meet any future crisis
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\
question the need for intelligence gathering,\suggesting that
information needed.for the prevention of viéléncehcan be
acquired in the nérmal course of‘criﬁinal invegtigations.

.As a pfactical matter, the,iiégmbetween intelligence
work and regular criminal investigations is often difficult
to describe. What begins as an intelligence investigation may
well end in arrest and prosecution of the subjeect. But there
are some fuhdaﬁental differénces between these investigatioﬁs
that should be recognized, differencgs in séope, in objective

and in the time of initiation. In the usual criminal case, a

crime has occurred and it remains only for the Government to

for prosecution. Since the investigation normaily follows
the elements of the crime, the scope of the inquiry is
limited and fairly well defined.

By‘contrast, intelligence work involves the gathering of
informatioh,\not neéessarilg evidence. The purpose may well be

not to prosecute, but to thwart crime or to insure that the

or emergency. The_inquiry is necessarily brdad because it
must tell us not énly the nature of the threat, but also wheth$r
tha‘tyreat is imminent, the}persqns involved, and the

meansrby which the threat will be carried out. The ability

of the Government to prevent criminal acts is dependent on

our anticipation of those criminal acts. Anticipation,
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for intelligence work can be documented to the full satisfaction
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in turn, is dependent on advance information, ‘that is, intelli-

gence.
Certainly, reasonable people cah differ oﬁ'these issues.

Given the opportunity, I am confiaent that the continuing need

of the Congress. We recognize that what is at stake here is not
ST S v

the interests of the FBI, but rather the inﬁerests of every
citizen of this country. We recognize also that the resolution
of these matters wiil demand extensive and thoughtful
deliberation by the Congress. To this end, I pledge tge
compietélcooperation of the Bureau with this Committee.or
its successors in this important task.

In any event, you have my unqualified assuranée as

Director that we will carry out both the letter and the spirit

of such legislation as the Congress may enact.

{
- 8

That is the substance of my érepared statement.

I would also like to say extemporaneoﬁsly that I note
that on this panel are some gentlemen who were on the Judiciary
Committee Which heard my testimony at the time I wés’pre%ented
to them for caﬁdidacy as Di:ector of the fBI. At thét time
I took very seriously the charge which may poséibly.result
in the deliberatién of thislgommittee and of the full Senate.
I have been well aware of the problems of the FBI sincé that

t

time. I have also been well aware of the capabilities of

the FBI to discharge those responsibilities. I don't take

~
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‘will not be completély without fault in the future.\ But I

19

a0

them lightly. I ém of sufficient experience and age that I
have pledged myself to do What is good andﬁgrdper. I‘say this
not as a self-serving statementﬁbut in order théthe might
place in context my position wiﬁhin theé FEI. I éould seek
sapctuary and perhaps a safe saﬁééﬁéf§ by saying during the
period these things occurred I Qés with the local police
department in Kansaé City, Missouri. Prior to that time,
however, I was in the FBI, (

During the time I was with the FBI; during the .time I
was with the police department, I continued throughoﬁt that
period a close acquaintance with and a strong affection for
the FBI. |

I only want to point out that baéed on those years, based
on those ob;erQations, we have here a very fine and very
sensitive and a very capable organization. I feel that there

is much that can still be done. I know that we are not without

fault. I know that from those experiences I have had..We

assure you that we look upon this inquiry, we look upon any
mandate which ydu may feel you have, that you should loék at -t
this is good and proper, and we do not intgnd -- I only want
to place in your thinking the fact that you have hére a
matchless organization, one which I continue to say was

not motivated in some of these instanceé, and in most of

them, and I cannot justify some, that the motivation was of th

/

W

\
§



end

Phone {Area 202) 544-6000

41}
8-

)

0]

13

WARD & PAUL,

14
15
16
17

18
19
20
21
22
23

24

410 Flrst Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

'

2464

best.‘ I am not pleading,'as does a defense;gttorney.' I am
only putting in your thinking my‘objectivei;LseryaFions as
a citizen who is somewhat conce;ned agbut'the fﬁture of this
organizaﬁion. It is too précious;fé;_u; to havévit in
a condition of jeopardy.

Thank you very much.

fhe Chairman. Thank yoﬁ, Director Kelley.

I want to turn first to Senator Hart who won't be able
to remain through the whole morning. I think he has one

gpestion he would like to ask.
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covered by others, but the ones -that I have is a result of

“than a bug or a tap because he éan follow me anywhere. He
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Senator Hart of Michigan. Thank you, 'Mr. Chairman.
Senator Mathias and I have Judiciary Committee hearings at 10:30.

/

Tahve several questions, and I'm sure they'll be

reading your testimony and listening to it this morning, and
it relates to your comment at the foot of page.lo and at the
top of ll{

There you are indicating that you caution us about
extending the court's role in the early stages of investigations
suggesting that this might take us be&ound the role comtemplateq
for the courts under the Constutution.

Now as you have said, aside from the so~called national
security wiretap problem, the main focué oonur discussions
aﬁd concern has beeﬁ on the possibility requiring court
approval for the use of informants, informants directed to
penetrate and report on soﬁé grouﬁ;

And one of the witnesses yesterday, Professor Dorsen,
pointed our that really those informants are the mést pervasive

type of an eavesdropping device. It is a human device. It's

really, an informant is really more intrusive on my privacy

can ask me questions to get information the government would
like to have.
Now we certainly involve the courts in approval of the

wiretaps for physical searches with the intent of the drafters
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/

of the Constitution to have a neutral thi;qiparty.mégisfrate
screén use of certain investigatiye techniQues;!;And th%
informant is,such”é technique. %H? fuhqﬁions\sgft of like a .
general warrant, and I don't see?whx“;equiriﬁg»courﬁapproval
would violate the role envisaged for the courts.

And as I leave, I would like to get your reactions ;o
my feelings.

Mr. Kelley. I do not feel that there is any use of the

informant in intrusion, which is to this extent objectionable.

It has of course been approved, the concept of the informant,

by numerous court decisions.

—~

Let us go down not to the moral conhotation of the use
of the informant. ’ |
| I think, as in meny cases, that is a matter of‘balance.
You have only very few ways of solving crimes. You have
5asigally in the use of the informant( I thihk, the protecFiqn
of the right of the victim to be victimized. You have within
the Constitution certain grants that are under ordinary

circumstances abrogation of rights. The right of search and

) 1 . . -
seizure, which, of course, can't be unreasonable, but none-

»

theless, vou have the right.

I think that were we to lose the right of the informant,

o 7 L '
we wauld lose to a great measure ouxr capability of doing our
job.

Now I'm not arguing with you, Senator, that it is not an

NV 65994 Docld:32176524 -Page 156 ---
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unusual procedure. I'm not even gding to ggy‘that itjis not
an intrusion, because it is,. But:it has to ba'Oﬁe I think
that is by virtue of the benefits must be couhtad.

We don't like to use it. Wéﬁgggft‘like the problems that

e

are attendant. Ve take great care.
Now you say about the court having possibility taking
jurisdiction over them and guiding. I think that possibly we

could present the matter to the court but what are they going

N

- to do insofar as monitoring their effort? Are they going to

have to follow it all the way through?

Also, there isf of course, urgency in the other contacts.
Must the court be contacted for each and approval of the court
given fbr each contact?

There are‘a graat many problemé insofar as administration
of if.

I frankly feel, and again, all I can da is give you ny
idea -- I frankly feel that there is a satisfactory control over
the informants as we now exercise it today. Yes, there are
going to be some who will get beyond our cantrol, but this
is going to happen no matter whatvyou do.

Senator Hart of Michigan. Well, I appreciate your
reaction. |

I was not suggesting that there is consideration here to
prohibit’informants. I was reflecting a view that I felt and

hold that the use of an informant does require some‘balance, as

~WNUW 65994 Docld:32176524 -Page 157 - --
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you yourself said, and I would be more comﬁgrtgbie wiih a
thiré party ﬁaking a judgment as to whether th§ int:usion is
warranted by the particular cirdﬁmgtahcg.' But I do understand
yéur position.

', Thank you, Mr. Chairmag.‘
fhe Chairman. Thank you, Senator Hart.
(Senator Hart leaves thé hearing room.)
The Chairmaﬁ. Senator Bakef, do you have questions?
Senator Ba#er. Mr. Chairman, thank you'véry‘much.
Mr. Kelley,-I have-a great respect for you and your
organization ahd I‘personally regret that the organization is

in political distress, but we've both got to recognize that

it is, along with other agencies and departments of the
government, | ,

I think ydu'érobably would agree with mevthat even though
that is extraordinarily unpleasant and iﬁ many respects
unfortunate, that it also has a plus side. That is, it gives
us an indiqation of éur futureﬂdirecﬁion and the opportunity,
at least, to/improve the level of coﬁpetency and service of
the government itself.

With fhat hopeful\note,'would vou be agreeable then to

volunteering for me any suggestions you have on how to improve

the responsiveness of the Federal Bureau-of Investigation, or

to the Congress, to the Attdiney Geheral, to the President, and

76524 -Page 158 - ~-
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beyond that, would vou give me ahy suggestignsfyou have on
how yvou would provide the method55 the accéés,:thg documents,
the fedords, thé authority, for?the égngress tg.perform its
essential, I believe, essential,éigfféght_respdnsibility fo
see thatithese funétions, these délicate functioﬁs'are being
undertaken properly?
And before yoﬁ apswer; let me teii you two or three things
I am concernedqaboutt | .
It hasn't been long ago that the FBI Director wés not
even confirmea by the Senate of the United States. I believe
you aré the first one to be confirmed hy the Senate of the

United States. I think that is a movement in the right

direction. I think the FBI has taken on a stature that, an

additional importance that requires it to have closer supervisipn

and scrutiny by us.
: ]

At the same time I rather doubt that wé can become
involved in the daily relatianship between you and the Attorney
General.

Therefqre, I tend to believe that the Attorney General
needs to be more directly invplved in the operationé of the
FBI.

I would appreciate any comments on that.

Second, I rather believe that major decisionsbof the

intelligence community and the I'BI ought to be in writing, so

that the Congress can, if it needs to in the future, take a
. \ : )
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lock at these decisions and the process byjyhich they. were /
made to decide that you are.or you are not perfbrming your
services diligently. | ) “

I doh't think you can havé¢§y§§sight unless you have

- access to records; and in many cases records don't exist
'and in some cases the ﬁeople who made those deéisions are now
departed and iﬁ other cases you have conflicts. j

lHow would you suggest: then that you improve the quality
of service of your agency? How would you propose that you
increase the opportunity for oversight of the Congress of the

- United States? What oﬁher suggestions do you have for improviﬁq
the level of law enforcement in the essential activity that
is required?

Mr._Kelley. I would pos;ibly be repetitious in answering
this Senator, but I get a great deal of ?leasure from telling
what I\think is necessary and what I hope that I have followed,
one which is beyond my ¢ontrol, but which I think is very
important is that the position of Director, the one to which
great attention should bhe p;id in choosing the man who will
properly acquit himself.

I feel that the Judiciary Committee, at least in géing
over mé, did.a pretty good job. I feel that it is most

' necessary that cafe be taken that his philosophy, his ﬁeans

of management, his facility to adapt to change, his tendency

toward consulting with other members of the official family,

"NW-65334 Docld:32
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that:he be Qilling to, for exémple, go thrqﬁéh'oversight’with
no reticence, and that I think that he should 5e‘dhdsen very
carefully.

I think further th;t he should be responsible for those

matters which indicate impropriety or illegality.

Senator Baker. Could you stop for just a second? Who
does he work for? Does the Director, in your view, work for
the Piesident,of the United States, for the Attorney General,
for the Justice Department, for the Executive Branch?

Who‘does the execut%vé,of the FBI, the Director of the

" 'BI, be responsible to, who should he be responsible to?

Mr. Kelley. Jurisdictionally, to the Attorney General,
but I think ﬁhis is such an important field of influence fhat

it is not at all.unlikely that we can expand it to the

judiciary, the legislative, apd of codrsé, we are under the
;Attorney General.
vSenator Baker. Do you have any prbblems with the idea
of the President of the Un%ted States calling the Diréctor of

‘the FBI and asking for performance of a particular task?

Does that give you any difficulty? Or do you think that

the relationship bhetween the FBI Director\and the President
is such that that is desirable, or should it bhe conduited
through the Attorney General?

Mr, Kélley. I think it should be ih tﬁe_great majority
of the cases conduited through the Attorney General. There

I6524 Page 181 ...
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| 3
E aqh§8 1 has been traditionally some acceptance of the fact that if
S . ‘
; é 2 | the President wants to see and talk with the Director, he
i- E S may do so, call him directly.
E' 4 - It has been my practice in-such -an event to thereafter
| S report to thé»Attorney General, whoever it might be, that I
6 have been called over and I discussed and was.to;d, And this
“, 7 was revealed in full to them. /
8 Senator Baker. I suppose we could pass a statute that
9 |I. says the President has to go through the Attorney General,
10 although I rathér'suspecf it would be a little presumptuous.,.
llv Bﬁt to go the next step, do you think it is necessary
4
% 12 for the pursuit of effective ovefsight on the part of the
§ 13 Congress, to have some sort of décument written, or at least
14 some sort. of accoﬁntAof a Presidential order or an order of
15 the Attorney General given to a Director of the FBI?
16 | Do you think that ﬁhese things need to/be‘handled in
17 é.more formal way?
’18 Mr., Relley. Personally, it would be m} practice in
§ 19 | the event I receive such an order, to request that it be
3]
2 20 documented. This is a protection as well as a clarification
§ 21 || as tQ whether or not it should be placed as part of iegislation
g 22 || I frankly would like to reserve that for some mére considera-
% 23 tion.
§ o4 I don't know whether it would be, but I think that it
| 25. can. be worked very easily. |
-MVW 65994 Bocld:32176524 -Page 162 - --
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{

Senator Baker. Mr. Xelley, Attorney. General Levi, I

believe, has already established some :sort of agency or

function within the Departmentwfhat”is,serving as the equivalent,

I suppose, of an Inspector Genefa};gg the Justice Depa:tment,
including\the FBI.

Are you familiar with the steps that Mri Levi has
taken in that réspect? I think he calls itlthe Office of
Professional Responsibility. \

“r. Kelley. Yes, sir, I'm familiar with it.

Senator Baker. Do you have any comment on that? Will
you gilve us any observations as to whether vou think that
will be useful, helpful, or whethef it will not be useful or
helpful, how it affecﬁs the FBI, how you visualize yéur

relationship to it in the future?

Mr. RKelley. I don't object to this, which is to some

" extent an oversight within the Department of Justice under the

Attorney General.

Frankly, it just came out. I have not congsidered it

>60mpletely, but to the general ‘concept, ves, T very definitely

subscribe.

s

Senator Baker. How would you feel about extending that
concept of government-wide operation, a national Inspector

General who is involved with an oversight of all of the

agencies of government as they interface with the Constitutionall

protected rights of the individual citizen? Would you care

WYY 65994 BDddﬂEH?%%Ed*Page1ﬁz ek
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i, gsh%lo 1 to comment cn .that, or would you rathgr save that for a while?
% E 2 Mr. Kélley. I would 1iké tg rgserve thafione.
EV E S Senator Béker. I'm not Sﬁrpriéeg. Woula vou think about
! 4 it'and let us know what you thiﬁkﬁa@gut_it?
!: : 5 _ﬁr. Kelley. I will..
: 6 Senator Baker. all right. Mr. Chairmaﬁ, thank you very
; , 7 much. \
8 The Chairman. Senator Huddleston.
9. : - Senator Huddleston. Thank you, Mr. Chai;man.
10 . Mr. Kelley, you descfibe on page 4 the ;onditions,that
11 existed when much\of éhe abuée that we have talked»abodt during
ol ) .
% 12 this inquiry occurred, indicating that the people within the
% 13 |- Bureau felt like they were_dqing what was expectéd.of them

14 by the President, by the Attorney General, the Congress and

N
15 he people of the United States.
16 ' Does not this suggest that there has been a reaction

o

17 there to prevailin; attitudes that might have existed i; the
18 country becaﬁse of certain circumstances rather than any

19 élear and specific direct instructions that might have been

20 received from proper autﬁorities? And if éhat is the case,

21 is it,possiblg\in developing this charte;, this guidélihe,

22 to provide for that kind of specific instruction?

23 | Mr. Kelley. I think so, yes. I think that they can

410 Flirst Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003 -

24 logically be incorporated and that -- » )
™
.25 Senator Huddleston. You can see there would be a continuil
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danger if any agency is 1l&ft to simply react to whaté&er the
attitudes maQ he.at a spécific‘time'ip this co?ptry‘becéuse _—

Hr. Kellef. Senator; I d&ﬁft ééntemplaté it might be
a continuing danger, but it certainly.would be. a very acceptahl

guidepost whereby we can, in the event such a need seems

} ~

to arise/ know what we can do.
| Genator Huddleston. Vell, in pursuing the area which

Senator Har£ wvas discussing, that is wﬁether or not we can
pgovide sufficient guidelines would replace a decision by the
court invdetermining What action mighﬁ bé proper and specific -
.ally in protecting individual's rights, can't we also
provide the restrictions gnd.guidelines and the va;ious_
>techniques that might be used?

For -instance, supposing we do establish the fact, as
has already been done, that informants are necessary and
desirable. Ilow do we keep that informant operating within the
proper limits so that he in fact is not vialating individual
rights? )

Mr, Kalley. Well, of course, much of the reliance mﬁst
be -placed on the agent and.the supervision of the FBI to assure
that there is no infringement of rights.

Senator Huddleston. But thisris an aware we've gotten
into some difficulty in the past. We have assumgd that the

particular action was necessary, that there was a present

threat that some intelligence programs should be initiated, but

176524 -Page 165 - --
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in many cases it has gone beyond what wou;gfappear to have been
necessary to’have addressed £he o:ié?nal threat;L

How do we.keep within théfproﬁérAb;lancebthere?

Mr, Kelley. Well,.actuali&w;;g's just aboﬁt like any
other offense. It is an invasion of the ofher individual's
right and it is by an officer and an FBI agent is an officer.
Theré's the possibility'of'criminal progecution againét him.

This is one which I think might flow if he counsels;

"the informant.

Now insofar as his %nability to‘contrdl the'informant,

I don't suppose that would warrant prosecution, but there is
.still supervisory control over that agent and ovér that
informagt by insiSting that control is exercised on a continuing
basis.

Senator Huddleston. It brings up an interesting point
as to whether or not a law enforcement agencyvoﬁght to be

\

very alert to any law viclations of its\owﬁ members or anyone
else,

If a Whi;e House official asks the FBI or someone to do
something unlawful, the question seems to me to occur as to
whetﬁer.or not tha£ is not a violation thaﬁ should #é reported
by thé FBI. .

Mr. Kelley. I think that any violation which comes to
oﬁr attention should either be han&led by us or the proper

-

authority.
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Senator Huddleston. But that hasn't&pgep the case'in the
past.:

M. Kelley. ¥Well, I don't know what you'ré referring
td but I would think your statemépt;%§;§roper.

Senator Huddleston. Well, we cértainly have evidence

of .unlawful activity taking place in various projects that

have been undertaken, which certainiy were not brought to

light willindly by the FBI or by other law enforcement agencies|
The question that I'm really concerned about is .as

we attempt to draw a guideline and charters that would give

tﬁe Agency the best flexibility that they may neeq, a wide

range of threats, how do we control what happens Qithin‘each

of those actions to keep them from going beyond Qha£

wasvintended to begin with?
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Mr. Kelley. You're still speaking ofkinformants. ' ”

Senatof.Huddleston. Not onLy iﬁforménts bﬁ§ the agenﬁs
themselveg és ﬁhey go into sur&éill;hqe, wireééps, or whatever ;
intelligence gathering techniquéﬁg%mf | ' v |

:The original thrust of'my question was, even though_we
may be able to provide guidelines of .a broad ﬁéture, how do
we gontrél,the teqhniques that might be used, that ini themselvds
migﬁt be used, that in themselveé might be a serious violation

(
of the rights.

Mr.-Kélley. Well, first, I don't know whether it's 'j
germané to yvour question but I do féel that it should be pointgd
out that the association to, the relationship between the
informant and his agent handler is a very confidén£ial one,
and I doubt very seriously whether we could have any guide-~
lines, where there might be an gxﬁension of any monitors here
because theréby'you do have a destruction of tﬁat relationship. !
Insofar as the activitigs of agents, informants or others :
which may_be illegal, we\ﬁave on many occasioﬁs learned of
violations of the Iﬁw on the part of informants, and either
prosecuted ourselves, through the reporting of it to the

jUnited States Attorney, or turned it oﬁer to the'{pcal authority.;
We have done this on many a time, many occasions.v Insofar
_és oui own personnel, we\ha&e an internal organization, thé

Inspection Division, which reviews this type of activity, and

if there be any violation, yes, no question about it, we would

~

6524 ‘Page 168 -~



|

.g-

Phone {Area 202) 544-6000 [

10

11

12

WARD & PAUL

13
14
15
16
17

18
19

20
21
22
23

24

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

-MIAL65954 Docld: 321

2479
pursue it to the point of prosecution.

Senator Huddleston. But it could be helped by periodic

review.

4>Mr. Kelley. We do, on an apﬁyal basis, review the
activi£ies of our 59 offices thrquégmthat same Inspectioﬂ
Division, and they have a clear charge to go évér this as wéll
as -other matters.
Senator Huddleston. Mr. Kelley, you pointed. out Fhe
difference in the approaches whenrgathering intell;gence, in

gathering evidence after a crime has been committed.

Would there be any advaﬁtage, or would it be feasible to

_attempt to separate these functions within the Agency, in the

departments, for instance, with not having a mixiné of

gatheéring intelligence”and gathering evidence? Are the techniqv

definable and different?:
Mr. Kelley. Seﬁator, I think they are\compatibie. 1
see novobjection to the way that they are now being handled
on a management basis. I think, as a matter of fatt, it is
a.vefy fine association whereby the intelligence, stemming as
it does from a substantive violéﬁion, is a natur&i complement.
Senator Huddléston. ’Now, another area, the FBI furnishes
information ﬁo numerous government agencies. b
'Is this propefly restricted and controlled at the.pfesent

time in your judgment as to just who can ask the FBI for

information, what kind of information they can ask for, and

Lﬁm Page. 169 - -~
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who might also be inclined to call the Director and ask him

to do specific things?

Could there be some clearcut understandiﬁé as to whether

‘or not the Director would be obliggted to undertake any such

projedt, that just anybody at the White House might suggest?
7 Mr. Kelley. It's very clear to me thatvény reguest must
comé_froh Mr. Buchen's office, and that it be, in any case,
wherein it'is a request for action, that it be followed with
a letter so requesting.

Thi; has come up before during the Watergate hearings, as
I think it has been placed very vividly in our minds, in»
take care that you just don't follow the requgstvof some
underflng who does not truly reflect;therdgsire of:thg Presider

Senator Huddleston. Just one more question about -

techniques, aside from the guidelines of adthority on broad

A

/projects’undertaken.

Would it be feasible from time to time in a .Congressional
o%ersight committee, would be agle to discuss with the Departme
with the Bureau various techniques so that they could have
soméiinput as to whether or not these actions are consistent
'with the overall guidelines, to start with, and consistent
with the very protections? \

| Mr. Kelley. Senator, I have already said to.the

oversight committee of the Senate that so far as I can now

see, the only thing that would be withheld is the identity of

176524. Page 170 . .
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probably even more- importantly, wha£ restrégtions can be éut
on the use of that information once it ha;Tbeén §upplied by
the FBI? e - |

Mr. Kelley. I think so, S?qgfg;;

Senator Huddleston. You think there are proper restrictig

now? .

Mr. Kelley. I don't know that we can ourselves judge
in all cases whether or not there is good and sufficient reason
for an Agency to inquiry. I think that there should!be a
very close delineation by the ggencies as to what they*re
going to ask for, but I think that we do have sufficient rules

N

that at least to us we are satisfied.

Senator Huddleston. You're confident that the informatio? i

your agency supplies is not being misused, to the @etriment
of the riéhts of any individuals.

Mr. Kelley. Senator, I'mzonly confident in what I
do myself. I would say that I am satisfied.

Senator Huddleston. I was wdndering whether some

who specifically can request, what limits ought to betplacgd
on what the request, and what they can do with it after they
get it. |

Mr., Kelley. Yes.

Senator Huddleston. I have some concerh about the fact

-

that in intelligence gathering, you gather, you are just

ns -
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bound to gather a great deal of informatiggﬁabbut some
individual that is useless as fapAas}the inten£ of the intelli-
gence gathering is concerﬁed, bﬁt(miéhp be in éome way embarrast
sing or harmful to the individuél;;whether or ﬁgt theré's aﬁy
effort to separate this kind of information out of a person's
file that is really initiated for a purpose, for a specific
purpose unrelated to this information.

Is theré any effort, or could any direction bé given to
doing that? |

Mr. Kelley. We would be very happy to work under the
guidelinés or rules or anything else to purge material which
is extraneous, irrelevant, or for any other reason objection-
able.

Senator Huddleéton. And how about the length of time
that these files are keét-in thevagency?

Mr. Kelley. We are willing to work within that framework,
too. .

Senétor Huddleston. I think that might be done.

Now, I think in developing the chain of command, so to

“séeak, it certainly would be very difficult to prevent the

President of the United States from calling up the head of
the FBI or anyone else and aiscussingfany law enforcement
problem’he might so desire, and perhapé'even give directioh

to the agency.

But how about that? What about White House personnel

16524 Page 172 - ~-
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informants. We'xl discuss techqiques, wef%lrdiscuséléur
present activities. I think thi§ is/the only wéy that we can
exchange‘our oéinions and get aé¢0mpii§hed whaé you want to-
accomplish and what I want to aééqmg}ish. i

Sénator Huddleston. I feei-that is an important aspect
.of it because even though you have a charter thch gives broad
direction for all the guidelines and to the types of projects
that enter into it, if we don't get down to specifics, such
things as how intelligence is to>be collected, how‘evidence
is to be collécted, what is done after it is collected, this
:type of thing, itvseems to me we are leaving a wide gap
again for the Bureau to assume that it has total instruction
and ﬁotal permission to move in a certain direction and go
béyond what is intended or what was authorized.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and Mr. Director.

The Chairman. Senator Goldwater?

Senator Goldwater. Mf. Kelley, as‘part of the FBI‘
electronic surveillance of Dr. King,Aseveral tapes of
specific conversatibns,hand later a composite King tape were
produced. |
Are'these tapes still in the poésession of the FBI? * /
Mr. Keiley. Yes, sir.
Senator Goldwater. Have they been - -reviewed by you?

Mr. Kelley. ©No, sir.

Senator Goldwater. Have they been reviewed by any of youx

%6524-939&173 .-
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1 staff, to your knowledge?
? ) /ﬂMr. Kelley. Senator, I think th;t they ha;2 been reviewed
1 3 I know that at léast some have reviewed itfwithin the area-of
4 this particular section. There has beeé!no.£eview of them
5 since I came to the FBI, I cén tell you ;g;t.
6 . Senator Goldwater. Would these tapes be available to
g | the Committee if tﬁe Committee felt they would like to hear
a 8 them?
9 Mf. Kelley. This, Senator Goidwater, is a matter which ig
10 of, as I said before, scme delicacy, and there would have to
11 be a discussion of this in an executive session.
13 © The Chairman. I might say in thatlconnection that the
13 Committee staff gave some consideration to this ma;tér and
14 decided that it would compound the original errdr for the
" 15 « staff to. review ghe tapes, because tha£ would be a still
16 further invasion éf privacy, and so the staff refrained from
17 insisting on obtaining the tapes, believing that it was
1g || . unnecessary, and quite possibly improper, in order to get at
19 what,we,needed to know about the King case.
20 So the staff did refrain, and for that reason the issue
2i never came to a head. I just wanted to lay that informgtion
99 before the Senator.
23 Senator Goldwater. I realize‘ﬁhat's_a prerggative of
o4 fhe staff, but it's also the prerogative of the Committee 1f,
55 and I'm not advocating it, if we wanted to hear them.to

MW 65994 Pocld: 32176524 -Page 174 - -- ' .
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% 1 ourselves whether Mr. Hoover was off on a&%ild'goose'chase
(3] . . i .
2 2] or whether there was, in effect, some reason;w‘AQain, I am
< : :
E .3 not advocating it, I am merelyféskihg-a question. They would
4 | -be available if the Committee téok-a vote to hear them and
5 decidea on it.
6 | Mr. Kelley. I éon:t think it would be within my ‘juris-
ry diction to respond to this, Senator. It would‘have to be the-
8 Attorney General.
9 Senator Goldwater. I éee.
10 Now, are these tapes and other pfoducts‘of surveillance
11 routinely retained even after an individual ceased to be a
g 12 target of inquiry?
[
g \13 Mr, Kelley. They are retained‘usually for ten years.
’ ‘l4 Senator Goldwater. Ten years.
15 Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir. !
16 \Senator\Goldwater. What is the future value, if any,
A 17 to the Bureau of retaining such information?
18 Mr. Kelley. If there be guidelines that set out a
§ | 19 destruction or erasure,we will abide by it. We will, on those
§ 20 occasions where we think that matters might come up within
2 . .
g 21| that perioa of time which may need the reténtion of them, we
; 29 will express our opinion at thgt timé, but other thén that
; oz || we would be guiaed by guidelines.
é 24 Senator Goldwater. Is it your view that legitimate
q v
25 law enforcement needs should outweigh privaby considerations
NYV 65994 Docld:32176524 -Page-175 - ~~ 0
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with respect to retention of .such informat;on, or do. we need

p voRTR

the clear guidelines on the destruction of théseLmaterials
when'ﬁhe investigatién purposeéifor:;hich the;;were collected
have been served? M

Mr. Kelley. We feel that there should bg a good close

look at the retention of material, and we would of course like

- to have an input. But we welcome consideration of this.

Senator Goldwater. That is all I have, Mr. Chairman. Thgnk".

you very much.
The Chairman. Thank you, Senator.

Senator Mondale?

/ .
Senator Mondale. Mr. Director, it seems to me that the

most crucial question before the Congress is to accept the
y :

invitation of the FBI to draw Congressionally imposed lines,
limits of authority so the FBI will know clearly what yvou can
(and cannot do, so you will not be subject to later judgments,

and the question is, where should that line be drawn?
: / 6\) .
As you know, in 1924 when the FBI was created, and

Mr. Stone later became the Chief Justice, he drew the line at

/7

criminal law enforcement. He said that never again will we

A

go beyond the authority~imposed(upon_us to get into political
ideas. We will stay in the area of law enforcement.
Would you not think it makes a 'good deal of sense to

draw the guidelinés in a way that your activities are

restricted to the enfomcement of the law, investigatiohs of

176524 Page 176 - ~-
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crime, investigations of conspiracies to ggmmit crimé.rather
than to leave this very difficult to define and control area
of political ideas?

Mr. Kelley. I don't know-&het@gr Ivunderétand your last
statement of involving’the.area;of‘political ideas. 1I-say that
I feel that certainly we should be yested_and.should continue
in the field of criminal investigations as an investiéatory
objective. These are conclusions, of course, which are based
on statutes in the so-called security fiéld, national or
foreign. /

These are criminal violations. I feel that they should
be -in tandem. I feel, having workedﬂmany years in this
atmosphere, that.ydu have more ears and eyes and‘you have
more personnel working togethér, covering the same fields. .

I do not think theré should be a separation of the intelligence
matters, because it is a concomitant. It'natufally flows |
from the ?nvestigation of the security matters and the
criminal.

'Senato; Mondale. Mr. Kelley, what-Mr;IStone said was -
this, that the Bureau of investigation is not concerhed
with political!or other opinions of individuals. It is
concerned only with suchlconduct as is forbidden by the laws
of the United States. When thg police system goes beyond
these limits, it is dangeroﬁs to proper administration of

justice and human liberty.

76524. Page 177 ___
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Do.you object to that definition?
Mr. Kelley. I think that life has become. much more

sophisticated and we have added to the so-called policeman's

area of concern some matters which-were probably not as important °

at that time. I think that the fact that the FBI has been in
touch with the security'inveétigations and the gathering of
intélligence is sometﬁing which has proved éo be at times
troublesome aqd given us great concern, but it is a viable,
productive procedure. |

I don't know what Mr, Stone was thinking of entirely
of this course, but I can tell you about the procedure today.

Senato; Monda;e. You see, I think you recogniée, if
that further step is taken, as you're recommending here, that
at that point it becomes so difficult to guarantee, and in

~

fact, in my opinion, imbossible to guarantee that we won't
see a recurrence of some of the abuses that we've seen in
tﬁe past, and I don't know How you establish any kind of
meaningful oversight bn a function as nebulous as the one
you've just defined. i

If the FBI possesses the authority.to investigate

ideas that they consider to be threats to.this nation's
\

security, particularly in the light of the record that we have

seen how that definition can be stretched to include practi-

cally.everybody, including moderate civil rights leaders,

war dissenters and so on, how on earth can standards be develog

e
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that would provide any basis for oversighﬁgg‘

How can you, from among other things, be’pfbtected from
criticism later on that you excééded‘yQur autho?ity or didn't
do something that some politicidﬁﬁtgéed to preésure you into
doing? |

Mr. Kelley. It might well be} Senator, tﬁat ten years
from now a Director of the FBI will be seated here and will be
criticized for doing’thatvwhich today is construed as very
acceptable.

Senator Mondale. Correct. 2nd I\have great sympathy
for the predicament the FBI finds itself in.

Mr. Kelley. And the Director.

Senator MQnQale. And the Director especially, and that is
why I think it's in the interest of the FBI to get these lines
as sharply defined as poséible, so thétlwhen you are pressured
to do things, or when, after thé fact, people with good 20/20
hindsight can criticize you or the Bureau, that you can say
well, here are the standards that you gave us, and they gpecific—
ally say this, and that is your answer.- We have to ;ive by
the law. If we don't define it specifically,it seems to me
thaﬁ these ékcesses could rebccur, because I don'trthink it's
possible to define them, and the FBI is inevitably going to
be kicked baékﬂand forth, depending on personal notions of what

you should have done.

Don't you fear that?

“MUW-65994 Docld:32
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- Mr. Kelley. No£ too much, Senator. I;think we learnéd a
great lesson by virtue of Watergate, Fhe revelg?ions*that have
come up as a result of this Comﬁiptee;sAinguiries, the fact
that I think that we have a different type of spirit today
in tﬁe Bureau, the fact that, as I said before. you came in,
that I think the Bureau is a matchléss organization, and theéy
are eager to do that which is wvital and proper, and the fact
that we are getting a number of very fine young people in the
qrganization, people of the other ethnic backgrouﬁds than we
had years ago. I think there is a greater understanding in
the Bureau today of what is the proper type of conduct.

We may‘hot/be able to project this on ail occasions, .
because we must equate this with the need'and with our
experience, but if the precise guidelines be the goal, you're
going to have trouble. If, on the other hand, there be a
flexibility, I think that we can work very well within thoée
guidelines. |

Senator Mondale. I think, as you know, I don't think
there is a better trained or higher professionally qualified'
law énfordement organization in thé world than the FBI: I/
think we all agree it is $Qperb; ‘But the problem has been,
from time to time, that when you govbeyond the area of

enforcing the law into the area of political ideas, that you

are subject to and in fact you leave the criminal £field, you

H
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3 1 great controversy exists, and where you are almost’ inevitably
] : DR R .
o R .
E o5 I going to be subjected to fierce criticism in the future, no
< . Bl e
! é 3 matter how you do it. Once you éét into politics, you get - N
I L o
|
i 4 into trouble.
? 5 | Mr. Kelley. I agree to that, and I point out that in almost
| ' . ‘
| 6 every branch of the government and in every part, as a matter
7 of fact, every segment of our society, there are some who deviate
8 from the normal course.. I feel that within the Bureau there is

9 less likelihood of this to happen, 'and I think that working
10 | with you we can at least make some achievements that will be
11 significant. ' B

12 Now, whether it be lasting, I don't think so, but I

. \
13 think we've made a good start.

WARD & PAUL

14 Senator Mondale. In your speech in Montreal on August
15 ‘9th,_you said we muét be willing to surrender a éﬁall_measure
16 of our liberties to preserve the great bulk 6f them.

17 Which liberties did you have in mind?

1

18 Mr. Kelley. Well, of course, this speech has been mis-

-

19 understood many, many times.

20 , Senator Mondale. Well, I want you to haye a chance to

21 'clear it up. - - L

23 Mr. Kelley. All that was intended here was a restatement :
é3 of the)approach which the  courts historically have used in

s

24 resolving most issues of Constitutional importance, and its

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

o5 recognition that rights are not susceptible to absolute \

\
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protection. It‘é a matter of balance. Even&in.the Fourth
Amendment, for example, which pfoteéfa the right;of privacy, it
does not prohibit searches and séiéurésh I mention, Ef only

I came from the police fiedd. What is more restrictive
to more people than traffic regulation? But what would be-f
more chaotic is of you did not have tréffic regulation. We
do have to , 1in order to love in the complexities and
intricacies of éodéy's life, have to ;ive up some of our
rights. |

Some may construe this as an extravagant statement; If‘it
is os, I wish tovsay that I only was pointing out that there
has té be a balancé.

Senator Mondale. So that when you say we have to give -
up some liberties, or as yoﬁ just said, some rights, what you
mean -- let me'ask{' Let me scratch . that and ask again; you
have to give up some tigﬂts. Which rights would you have us
give up? .

Mx., Keliy. Well, undervthe Fourth Amendment Ybu would
have the right for search and seizﬁre.

Senatof Mondale. You wouldn't give up the Fourth Aménd~
ment right. : .

Mr; Kelley. Oh, no not the fighﬁ.v

Senator Mondale. What right do you have in mind?

Mr. Kelley. The right to be free from search and seizuxy
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Senator Mondale. There's no such riggtAin the Consti-

tution. You can have such seizures, but they must be reasonablpg,

undeﬁ court warrantf\

Did you mean to go beyond ﬁhatz,

Mr. Kelley. That's right.

Senator Mondale. - That you should be'ablé/to go beyond
thaf? |

Mr. Kelley. No, no. I do not mea; that we should ever
go ﬁéyond a Constitutiona} right guaraﬁtee. \

Senator Mondale. Well, would you say, Mr. Kelley, that
that sentence might haVe'beenvinartful in your speech?

Mr. Kelley. \I said that if it was misunde;stood, I
made a mistake, because I should never make a statément which o
yes, it was inartful.

Senator Mondale. I think I know about your recdrd in
saying sbmething different, that it was taken to meah something
different than I think you intended.

Wkat you are saying is that in the exercise of your law
enforcement powers, the rights of individuals'is determined
by the laws and the courts, but the courts, in the handling
of thosé_issueé, have to balance rights and other wvalues.

That's what you're essentially saying, is that correct?

Mr. Kelley. Senator, I ought to have you write my

speeches so that I don't have any misunderstandings. i didn't

i
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understand that to be at the time anythingrthat was unusual.

I have to admit that maybe I made a mistake.

o

Senator Mondale. What you “are saying in effect is that
in effect, the rights: of fhe Amégigan pebple can 5e determined
not by the Director of the FBI buﬁ by the courts and by the
law. ' | g
You meant that.

Mr. Kelley. Indéed, ves, sir.
Senator Mondale.

All right.

Thank you.
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kTap? 1 The Chairman. Senator Hart.

| S _ , .

| e : A

| g 2 Senator of Colorado. Mr. Kelley, in response to

( . R . : - B v

: E 3 a question by Senaotr Mondale,.oﬁéiof‘h;s first questions about

it ) R ‘ ° - . /

| 4 laying down guldelines, it seems to-me what you were saying was

5 we could work together. That is to say the Bureau and the

A

6 Congress,‘léy down guidelines that would not unreasonably
‘ ' 7 || hamper you from investigations of crime control in the

8 country. )
9 But I think implicit in his question was also an area
10 || that you didn't respond to, and that is how do you, what kind

11 || of guidelines do you lay down to protect you and the Bureau

12 || from political pressure, the misuse of the Bureau by political

- WARD & PAUL

1% || £igures, particularly in the White House?
14 And we've had indications that at least two of your
15 || predecessors, if not more, obwiously were corrupted and Mr.

16 Gray was under great pressure from the White House to use

t

17 || the facilities af the Bureau and their capabilities to accomplijsh !

18 || some plititcal end.

19 Well, it seems to me you were arguing»in favor of fewer

o0 | restrictions so you could get on with your job, but that is

o1 || not what Sehator Mondale and the rest of us are interested in.

29 What .Kindof restrictions can we lay down to protect you

N

o7 || £rom political pressures? 1'd be interested in that sign of the |

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 coin, if you would.

v

o5 , Mr. ‘Kelléy. I would welcome any guidelines which would
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protect me or any successor from this type of thing. I think
that would be splendid. I have not reviewed thé guidelines
as prepared to the present date by the Department. It might

be that they are well defined iﬁxpgere. But I welcome any

~

consideration of such directives,. =

~

!

Mr. Kelley. No, sir, not with me.

Senator Hart of Colorado. Do you tbink‘that it has been
a problem for the peoPle,that’preceded’you?

Mr. Kelley. I think so.

Senator Hart of ColQraao. And that's a p:obiem the
Coﬁgress ought to address? .

Mr. Kelley. I think so. : | -

Senator Hart of Colorado. The Committee received a
letter from the Depértment of Justice a couple of days,'the
Assistaht Attorney General‘asking'ouf cooperation in c;rrying
.out the investigation or their efforts to review the iﬂvesti—'
gation conducted by the FBI into the death of lMartin Luther
King, Jr., in order to determine whether that investigation
should be re-opened. They asked our ¢doperation, they asked
for our transcripts, the testimony before tﬁe Committee, all
material provided to the Coﬁmittee'by the FBI which relates
to Dr. King and the Southern Christian Leadership Conferehce.

‘I guess my question is this: Why is the Justiée Depart-

ment asking this Comnmittee for FBRI files?

-HVW 65994 Bocld:3X

%6524—Page18? -

Senator Hart of Colorado. Do you think this is a problem?




-

J
u
Phone {Area 202¥544-6000

(9]

11
12

. 13

WARD & PAUL

14
15
16

17

19
20
21
22
23

24

410 First Street, S.E., Washlngton, D.C. 20003

25

MWL B5984 Docld:32

18

2497

Mr., Kelley. I don't think they're asking fo£ files.

4 . . B

I think they're asking for what testimony was given'by

witnesées whose testimony has né£~beéﬁ<given up. I\don't know,
Senator Hart of Colorado. “I%Ll quote it. "And all

material provided to the Committee by the FBI which relates

to Dr. Xing and the Southern Christian Lgadership Conference."

I repeat the question. Why is the Justice Department

asking this Committee for naterial provided to us by the

FBI?

Mr. Kelley. Frankly, I don't know. Do you nind if I
just ask —

(Pause)

Mr. Kelley. I am informed, and I knew this one. S

Everyth;ng that was sent to you was sent through them. Did
/ . : .

7

they have a copy also? VYes, they had a retained copy. I

don't know why.

Senator Hart of Colorado. So there'’s nothing you
érovided US'th?t,S not available to1the Justice Departﬁent?

Mr, Kélley. That's fight.

Senator Hart of éolorado. And you can't account for why
an offiqial of the Justice Department would ask this Committee
for your .records? /

Mr. Relley. No, sir,

Senator Ilart of Colorado. You released a statement on

. " :
November the 18th of '74 regarding the FBI's. counter-intelligen

)
6524 Page 187 -. -
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program and yoﬁ said you made a detailed.stﬁaywqf COINTELPRO
activities aﬁd reached the following gonclgsioﬁs;“and I quoteg

nThé purpose of these‘couAtér~intelligenqe proérams was
to prevent dangérotsly and potentially deadly acts against

individuals’, organizations and institutions both public

.and private across the United States."

Now we had an FBI informant in the éther déy before this
Committee and he stated he told the FBI on a number of
occasions he planned violentiacts againstxblack people in
groups. And vet, he said few, if any, instances in which the
FBI actually prevented violence from taking place.

How does his testimony square witﬁ your statement that
I havevquoted? )

Mr, Kelley. It doesn't, and I don't know if any of
his statements contrary to what we have said is the truth.

We don't subscribe to what te said. We have checked into it
and we know of no instances where,.fgr example, 15 minutes
and -that tyﬁe of thing has been substantiated.

Senator Hlart of Colorado. You're saying the testimony
he gave us under oath was not accgrate? v

Mr., Kelley. Right.

Senator Hart of Colorado. You also said in that statement,
and I quote: "I want to assure yéu that'Directo; ﬁoover didd
not conceal from superior authérities the fact that the F3I

~

was engaged in neutralizing and disruptive tactics against
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& % 1 || revolutionary and violence-prone groups. . ;'
| 8 : , :
? g 2 : Now the Committee has receive@‘testimony.that the New
! E 5 Left COINTELPRd programs was ndﬁfinffapt'told fo higher
| . .
? 4 authorities, the Attorney Gereral-and Congress.
L 7 5 Do you have any informéfion in this regard?
! ‘ 6 I know %n that statement you cite onw or two instances,
v but in terms éf the bulk of COINTEL programst the record
8 seems to date at least to be clear that there was not systeﬁatic
9 information flowing upward through the chain of command to
16 Director Hoover's superiors?
11 Mr. Xelley: May I ask that I be given the opportunity
g 12 to substantiate that with documentation?
e
gv 13 Senator Hart of. Colorado.  Sure.
; 14‘ ‘Mr. Kelley: Or respond to itf
1is Senator Hart of Colorado. Dorector Kelley, just in
16 passing, do you agree with tﬁe statement made by President
17\ Ford that those responsible for harassing and trying to destroy
18 Dr. ﬁing should be brought to justice.
19 | Mf. Kelley. Those who directly responsible énd upon whese orders
20 the éctivities were taken responsible. I don't know if he intended to say
21 |t that, but if he did not, I would say that it would be more proper. Insofar
29 as my own opihion is concerned, that it be centered on those who said
23 Il to do itfand those who are responsible. -
24 I.took the responsibility for ény such program and I
25 don't expect that those under me would be not acting in
{
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accerdanée with what they bﬁink is.pfopervena,may-even have
.SOme resefvetion, but they do it on my orders.;.Ikaccept that
\responsibility;

) I think fhat it shouldlreSt?Onmthose who instructed that

¥

\that be done.

Senator Hart of Colorado. But you agree t@aﬁ the perle
who give the orders shouid be brought to justice.

Mx. Kelley. I do.

The Chairman. Aren't they all dead?

Mr. Kelley. Mo .

The Cﬁairﬁan. Not. quite?

Mr. Kelley. Mot quite.

Senator Hart of Coloraﬁo.' That's all, !r. Chairman.

The Chairman. Thank you, Senator.

Director Kelley, in the Committee's review of ' the
COINTELPRO program and other political involvemenes of the

A

FBI, it seems to me that we have encountered two or three
basic.questions.

Since the investigatioﬂ is over insofar as the Committee
is concerned, we're now turning our attention to‘remedies for
tHe future, what I weuld think would be our constructive
legislative work, it ié vefy important that we focus on what
we learned in. that investigatioﬁ.

And one thing that we have learned is that Presidents of

the United States have from time to time ordered the FBI to

MWL 65994 Docld:321
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obtain for them certain kinds of informat;gn,by exercising the

necessary surveillance to obtain .and to have a purely

e

political éharacter, that they-gimplg wanﬁed to have for their
own peréonal purposes. | |

I think that you would agree that that is not a proper
function of the fBI,,and you agree.

Yet it's awfllly difficult for anyone in the TBI,
including the Director, to turn down a President of the United
States if he re;eives a direct oxrder froﬁ the President. It
is always possible, of course, to say no, énd if you insiét,

I &ill resign. But that puts a very haéd burdén on any man
serving in your.,position, particularly if fhe President puts
a good face on the request and makes it sound plausible or
even invents some excuse, It is alwavs easy for him to say,
you know, I am‘considering Senator White for an impértant‘
position in my administration, and I need to know more about
his activities; particularly of'late. I've had some cause
for concern and I want to be certain ‘that there is nothiﬁg in
his record that wouid Tater embarrass me, and I just want you
to keep careful track of him and report to me on what he's
been doing lately.

It's difficult for you to say back to the President, M.
President, that's a very guestionable activity for the FBI,

and I frankly don't believe that you've given me the real

reason why you want this man followed. I think his opposition

-HAN-B5954 Bocld: 3
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(
to your current policy is politically embarrassing to you and

you want to get something on him. .

I mean, you know, the Direéfor can hardly talk back that

way, and I'm wondering what we‘gquldeo in the way of protecting

your office and the FBI from politicalrexploitation in this
basic charter that we write. |
, . Now, I want your suggestions, but let's begin with one
or two of mine. I would like your reépOnse.
If we were to write into the law £hat/any order.given you
either by the ?resident or by the Atto:ney General“should bhe
£ransmitted in writing and shoﬁld.clearly state the objective

[
and purpose of the request and ‘that the FBI would maintain

* those written orders and that furthermore they would bhe

available .to any oversight committee of the Congress. If the
joint cormittee on intelligence 1is established) that committee

would have access to such a file.
- (
So that the committee itself would be satisfied that

orders were not being given to the FBI that were improper or
~

unlawful.

—

“What would you think of writing a provision of that kind
inéb a chartexr for the TFBI?

Hr. Kelley.A I would say writing into the law?any order
issued by the President that is a request for action by the

Attorney General should be in writing, is certainly, in my

opinion, is a very plausible solution. I'm sure that in

‘76524 -Page 192 - - —
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contemplation of this there would be some that~hil} say yes
O6r some that will say no, but I th&nkiwe could éefing an
‘érea‘where you are trying to curé;éggﬁébuées and we could
do that.

Now as to the availability to any oversight committee
of Congress, I would say generally that I certainly would havé
no objectioﬁ to this, but I again, there may be some request
for something éf high confidentiality that the Presidept might
put in writing such as some nati;nal or foreign security
matter.

I would like to have such a consideration be given a
great deal of thoﬁght and that the overéight cormittee review
be conditiqned'with thaE possibility. I don't think it would
present a problemn.

I have said previously that I feel I can discuss every-
thing except;the identity of the informants to the oversight
committee. I welcome that.'

The Chairman. ﬁell, that has been of course the way we
proceeded with this Committee. It has worked pretty well,

- e

I think. 3 . /
low Senator Goldwater brought’ﬁp a questio% on the
Martin Luther Xing tapes. I would liké to pursue that question|

If these tapes do not contain any evidence that needs .

to he preserved for ongoing criminal investigations, and since

Dr. King has long since been violently removed from the scene,
6524 _Page 193 - . _
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|

why are they preserved? Why aren't they siﬁﬁlyidestroyed?

>

Is there a problem that we can help through new”law to enable
the FBI to remove from its files sc much of this information
that is has collected that it is nbtléﬁger needed or may.never

have connected the person with any criminal activity?  And

vear after year.

YThat can we do? How can a law he changéd? If that's
not the problem, then what i1s? thy are these tapes sEill down
there at the FBI?

Mr.'ielley.’ 1211, of course, we do have the rule tnat
they are maintained ten years. Now why the rule is your
question and why right now are thef maintained? Since we
do maintain everything since the inquiry has sta?ted and until
that's 1lifted, we can't destroy anything.

I would say that this is a proper area for guidelines

some flexibility and I know that's a broad statement but there

might be some areas wherein that the subject of the investigation - |

hinself may want them retained because it shows his innocence.
I think you have to deliberate this very carefully, but

it can he done and we age'willing to be guided by those

rules’, \

The Chairman., Let me ask you this. The FBI is conducting

thousands of investigations every year on possible appointees

6224 -Page 194 .. -
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to Federal positions. As a matter of fact}wéhé'only time T

ever see an FBI agent is when heﬁpbmes_around and flashes his

vbadge and asks me a question or twd about what I know of Mr.

so and so, who's being considered for an executive office.
And we have a very brief conversation in which ‘I tell him that
as far as I know, he's a loyal and patriotic citizen, and that

\

is about the extent of it.

Then when this file is completed aAd the person involved
is either:appointed or not éppointed; what happens to fhat
£ile? I know it's full of all kinds of gossip because it is
in the nature of the investigation to'goﬁout to his bld
neighborhoods and talk to'everybody yho mighé/have known him.

What happens to the file? 1Is that just retained forever?

Mr. kelley; We have some capability of destroying some
files and they are rather lengthy insofar as retention. Ve
have some archival rules which govern thé retention of mateial
and is developed in cases involving certain members of the
Executive Branch of the government.

I see no reason why this would not be a propef area
for consideration of legislation. - | h

The Chairman. Can you give me any idea of how much —-
do ybu have records that would tell us how much time and mdnoy
is being spent by the FBI just in condﬁcting these thousands
of routine investigations on possible Presidential appointments

to Federal offices?
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"I can get you, I think, the exact amount of time and the -
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Mr. Kelley. I feel coﬁfident we can;éét'it. I do not
have it now, but if you would 1ige'to*have the ahnﬁal cost
for the investigation of Federal appointees --

The Chairman. Yes. Plus, you know, plus any other

\

information that would indicate to us what proportion of the

time and effort of the FBI was absorbed in this kind of

Mr. Kelley. I can tell you it is relatively small, hut’

-

approximate expense.

The Chairman. I w}sh you would do that because this is
a matter we need mére information about. And when you supply"
that data to the Committee, would you also supply the number
of suéh'inQestigations‘each year?

You know, I don't expect you to dgo back 20 br,25 years,
but give usla good idea of the last few years. For exanple,

enough to give us an idea of how much time and how broad the

reach of these investigations may be. i
Mr. Kelley. Through '707?
The Chairman. That wouid be sufficieﬁt,?l would think.
The other matter that is connected to this Same subject
that I would like your bhest judgﬁeﬁt on- is whether theée

investigations could not be limited to offices of sensitivity.

That is to say where legitimate national security interest might

be involved so that there is a reason to make a close check on
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past associations, attitudes and expressions of belief.
I have often wondered vhether wb couldn't'eliminate

routine Federal offices that are not particularly sensitive

in the'national security sense f;gﬁtzﬁe reach o0f these FEI
checks.

And so when you-respond to the series of questions, I
wish you would include the offices that are.now covered by
such checks and give us an idea of how far down‘inﬁo the
Féderal bureaucracy this extends.

Could you do that?

Mr. Rellev. Yes, sir.

The Chairman. Fine.

Now there is a vote. The vote always cones just at
he wrong time, but Mr. Sch&arz wanﬁs to ask you some additiqnal
gquestions fof tﬁe record, and there may be other questions,
too that\would be posed by the staff, after which I will ask
Mr., Schwérz to adjourn the heérings. It looks like we're going
to be tied up on the floor with votes. 3

: N

But before I leave I want to thank'you for your testimony,
iir. Xelley, and to express my appreciation to YOu for the
way you have cooperated with the Committee in the course of
its investigatioﬁ during the past months.

\ N

Mr. Kelley. Thank you.
Al

The Chairman. And I hope, as you do, that as a result

of the work of the Committee we can write a generic law for
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Mr. Schwarz. M;.aKelley} I'li try to%bé-ve;y brief.
On paée 5 of your -statement f-‘
Mr. Kelley. What? {

Mr. Schwarz. On page 5 of Y6ﬁ%“3tatement, the third

full paragraph, you said the following, and I would like then

. to question about what you said. "We must recognize that

situations have occurred in the past and will arise in the
future where the Government may well be expected to depart from
its traditional role, in the FBI's case, as an-investigative

and intelligence-gathering agency, and take affirmative stebs

‘which are needed to meet an imminent threat to human life or

< .
property." -

Now, by that you mean to take what kind of steps in what
kind of situation? |

And can you give some concrete examples under your, general
prinéiples stétement?

Mr. Kelley. I think that Mr. Adams addressed himsélf to
that fhe\other day, where you have an extremist who is an
employee at the waterworks; and he makes a statement that he's
going to do something which is devastating to the city, ana you
have no way to attack this under the ordinary procedures, and
so therefore you must take some steps to}meet that imminent
threat to human life or property. '

Mr. Schwarz. So let us take that case as a test of the

principle. You are saying the extremist has said he is going

hﬁﬁzi,Pagaﬂgﬂ e
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|

to do somethin§ to the waterworks, poison }t,or something, and
he is on the way down there with the pois;n in his car.

Is that thé-presumption?‘ ﬁ

Mr. Kelley. We hadn't goné;pgiF faﬁ, but all right, you

i r

\ Mr. Schwarz. All right, now, in that caéé/you have the

traditional law enforcemént tool, which is the power of arrest.

Mr. Kelley. ©Not under probéble cause where he has not
ggne down there. The hypothetical we gave was one where he had
not taken any overt acts in perpetration of thié.

-

Mr. Schwarz. Well, if he hasn't taken any overt acts,
human life or property?

Mr. Kelley. I think so.

Mr. Schwarz. How so? Unless he has taken an overt act:

. ( '
to buy the poison or to get in the car with the poison, there

is not by definition any ;hreat to life or propert?.
f Mr. Kelley. Mr. Schwarz, I've been around in this business.
a long time. I've heard a number of threats which were issued,|
and they thereafter materialized into act%ons. I don't think -+ g
take these threats as being empty ones,"because‘so many times
they have been acted upoh,

I was criticdized one time when tﬁere was a threat made to

kill me, and it was said later on, it's not rhetoric, it's

not rhetoric to me, because when they say they're going to -

“HWE595%d Docld:321
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kill me, that just means one thing.

~

Mr. Schwarz. But I'm not disggregiﬁg with.Y§u,

Mr; Kelley. But you are digggreéipg with ﬁe. You're saying
on the basis of experience that-jéu;ggnnot deteét a possible |
threat. That's the whole area of concern that we have here, whg
we don't lose the capability of doing somethiné. We don't
say we should initiate ourselves. We say that we should go to
the Attorney General. We do not subscribeyto the ideé thgt
we should act indepéndently because maybe we don't have the
judicial review, the capability of determining, but we do
think that we/;hould report'it and_thereafter see what can
be done. |

Mr; Schwarz. Well, have you changed in the céurse of
our discussion the standard on page 5.

On page 5 you're talking about an imminent threat.

Mr. Kelley.. Yes. .

Mr. Schwarz. And I hear you now as saying a possible
threat.

Mr. Kelley. An imminent possible threat.

Mr. Schwérz. An imminent possible threat. Ali ;ight.

Now,; would a fair standard for éither action, other than
arrest, I don't know what you have in mind, but something to
prevent the person from carrying out his,activities, other

than arrest, for instance, what is an exaﬁple of what you have

in mind?

76524 Page 201 ~~.
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Mr. Kelley. Removing him from his position or whatever

I3

is necessary in order to make it impqssible or at“least as
impossible as possible to»perpeéﬁéte'this thing. . \

Mr.chhwarz.‘ You mean have”him¥lose his job or --

Mr. Kelley. I don't know whaﬁ it would be.

Mr, Schwarz.. Isolate him in some fashion.

Mr. Kelley. In some fashion perhaps.

Mr.‘Schwarz. ‘Now, for such acﬁivity and for opening
an‘inVestigatiqn into & domestic gfoup, could you live with
a standard which said you would have to have an immediate
threat that someone was likely to commit a serious federal
crime involving violence? \

Mr. Kelley. I think that this thing could be worked out
so that ‘there could be an adequate basis for an evaluation.

Mr. Schwarz. So those wérds, without trying to commit
ydu‘entirely to them, do not seem ﬁo you to depart far from
what you think would be an acceptable standard.

Mr. Kelley. Well, an imminent, immediate threat might
be, by virtue of the word "immediate" that he's going tou
‘do iﬁ the next minute. In that case it may be necessary for
you to, not with the presence or the possibility,‘not able
to do anYthing except put him under arrest or anything.

Mr. Schwarz. Of course, of course.-

And nobody would at all disagree with that kind of action.

Mr. Kelley. I don't think they would either.

~MVW 65984 Bocld:321
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Mr. Schwarz. But on the question, let's take the opening
of an investigation into a domestic group;‘

Is it basically consistent’withi;racticaliéy to make the

\test\immediate threat of a Serioﬁé¥§?§erai crime involving
violence?

Mr.Kelley. To open a domestic security cése;

Mr. Schwarz. Yes.

Mr. Kelley. It appears to me that éhis is a terrorist
activity, in effect. We certainly have terrorist-activities
under our jurisdiction as a threat against the United, States.

M?. Schwarz. Now, are there othér circumstances where
it is justifiable to open an investigation of the domestic
group where you do not have aﬁ immediate threat of éerious
federal crime involving violence? |

Mr. Kelley. Oh, I think- there are other criteria, and
they have been well defined as to what is the possible
opening, the basis for a possible opening. We haven't been
discussing tﬁgt, we have beeh discgssing particular instances,
but there are other criteria that are used, vyes.

Mr. Schwarz. What would‘the other criteria be?

Mr. Kelley. Well, the possible statutory violat%ons
over which we have jurisdiction are, generally speaking, the
mést used oftmebésis, and then yoﬁ havé, of course} some
intelligence investigations which should, of course, be of
shart duration. If there is no showing of‘this into-action

J
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or a viable intent.
~

Mr. SchWarz. So that's what_yoqfre léokiné.fo; in the
intelligence investigation? |

‘Mr. Kelley. . By intelligencéﬂinyestigation, ves, you
are looking to prevent. : N

Mr. Schwarz. And what you afe looking to prevent, and
what you're looking to find is a likelihood of action combined
wigh an intent to take an issue?

Mr. Kelley. gnd the Fapability.

Mr. Schwarz. And the.capability.

All right. I just have two other lines, Mr. Kelley, and
I appreciate very much your time.

er. Kelley. That's all right.

Mr.:Schwarz. Assuming a legitimate investigation has
been started into a domestic intelligence matter, is it legiti-
mate for the FBI, in addition to obtéiniﬁg information that
relates to what we'ye just been talking about, the likelihood
of violent action, is it also legitimate for the FBI to
collegt, A, retain, B, disseminate, C, information cénce:ning
let's say the séx life of a persoﬁ on the oﬁe'hand, and the
\political views of a person on the other?

Mr. Kel}ey. I think, Mr. Schwarz, that this is‘just what
many of our p;oblems and perhabs the'guidelines‘can/define

this typé of thing. I think probably you will agree that

within the determination of the deviations possibly of sex

| NVV 65994 I}ocld:SZ—“TS&ZéL Page 204 -~
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livés,_there/might'be éomething that is rg&gvaﬁt. I would say
érdinarily it's not. And so far as political‘fie&é, yes, I
think that this could be, if héfis eéégusihg ééme cause or
some view that advocates viblenéébggmthe overthrow of the
governmentl

Mr. Schwarz. Would those be the two limiés on political
views? |

Mr. Kelley. What?

Mr. Schwarz. Would.those be the only limits on politicgl
views that you think are(okéy to collec%, advocants of violence

-
or advocants of oﬁerthrow? ’
: /

Mr. Kelley. Weil, I don't think because he's a Democrat

or a Repub;ican it wéuld be anything that would be aémaging,‘

!

but it might on the other hand counter the report that %e's
a member of some other organization. |

Mr.'Schwarz. .Is the standard you used on collection of
sex life information, might be relevant? I suppose anything
migﬁt be relevant, but don't you think that as a function of
balance, it has to have a high degree of relevance before it's
justifiable to collect that kind of information on American
citizens who are not suspected of having éommitted crimes? \

Mg. Kelley. Insofar as doing it presently, it has been
included in some reports as a result éfﬂthe requirement that

v

that is what is required by our rules, that when a person

- MUW-659594 Docld:321
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‘as a,determination by guidelines thgt mighﬁ{be prepared later,
I think that we can certainly deliberate $n thié to see whether
or not this is something we éhoﬁldrretgin, anduwe would not
object to anything reasonable iﬁ;tggg.regard.‘";

Mr. Schwarz. I just have one final question.

L :

-?aking the current manual and trying to understand its
applicability laid against the facts in the Martin Lutﬁer King
case, under Section 87 there is a -- permission is granted to
open investigations of the infiltration of non-subversive
groups, and the first sentencé reads: "When information is
received indicatiné that a sﬁbversive group is seeking to
systematically infiltrate and control a nén—subversive group
or organization, an investigation can be opened." |

AN
Now, I take it that is the same standard that was used

in opening the investigation of the Southern Christian Leadership

Conference in the.1960s, so that invéstigation coulq still be
open today under the FBI manual, the current FB;_maﬁﬁal.

Mr. Kelley. We areyihterested in the infiltratidon of
clearly subversive groups into non-subversive groups inasmuch
as this is a‘éloy that is used many times, and havigg infii—
trated} they then get control, and they have a self~léundered
6rganiiation which they can use, and not, certainly, to the
benefit of the country.

Mr. Schwarz.. But is the answer to my question yes, that

_undér that standard, the SCLC investigation could still be

6524 -Page 206 ---
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opened today?
Mr. Kélley. I think so. I o o : '
Mr, Schwarz. All right, ﬁhép, 5ust one final question.
Do you agree that special care.needs to be Fakeﬁ not only

of the standards for initially opening an investigation of a

group, but perhaps extra care needs to be taken when the investi
gation goes beyond the initial target group to individuals
or people who come into contact with it?

Mr. Kelley. T don't know if I agree with that entirely. If
you méan that we go into thé_non~subversive group, that we

then investigate people in that non-subversive group, not the

infiltrators, but the non, that we conduct a lengthy investigatilon

' /
of them without any basis for doing so other than that they

are in an infiltfated group, I would likely have said -= but
off the top of my head I would séy probably that's not necessary
Mr. Schwarz. Thank you very much.
‘Mr. Smothers. Just a couple of very brief lines of
ingquiry, Mr. Kelley.
I think that the questions of the Chief Céunsel.was
raising is one that goes further into your statement, when you
talk abdut the difficulty of setting_odt the lihe between

intelligence gathering and law enforcementrkinas‘bf functions. .

Nevertheless, though, I think that yoﬁ have made an effort,

~

indeed, the Bureau's organizational scheme reflects i o« i !

to distinguish some of this has been made.
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Putting aside for one moment the couhtgrespionage
effort, and looking strictly at what we hé:é 'béén calling the
Domestic Intelligence, is it your-viéw that thé retention of
this function in the Bureau is_g%%yicai to the Bureau's
law,enfofcement position? -
Mr. Kelley. My personal opin}on is that the Bureau does

a sﬁlendid job in this area. I feel further that the background

of criminal investigatory activities and experiences which

all counterintelligence people have is very helpful'. It is help-.

ful not only in gathering knowledge and experience, it aléo
enters into this field, a person with a broad understanding ™
of the rights and privileges, and you don't have so much that
spy type, that cloak and dagger, that very, very secret type
of an operation.

I subscribe to the present system heartil?.

Mr. Smothers. Would it be of assistance g; ydﬁr mission
if within the Buréau guidelines were established that
éffectively liﬁited access or controlled dissemination of
the intelligence pro?uct? 19 other words, if we had a
situation where ‘the intelligence product is criﬁical to assist
thg law enforcement'effort, I don't think there's any question
that the:e should be acceés to it'l
Isn't ouf problem one of controlliqg the use of that

intelligence product and preventing the kind of murky crossing

of lines there with the information legitimately needed for

\
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law enforcement? i

Mr. Kelley. There is always'a problém whénkthere is wide
dissemination, because that juéﬁ‘nuﬁé;@cally ihcreases,the
possibility of misuse, abuse of;s;ggger,rlibei, or anything
of that matter, and I think that it would be well worthwhile
to re&iew'the diésemination rules to make them.subject to
¢close guidance in the guidelines that we're speaking of.

Mr. Smothers. Let me just,raise one final area with you.

We talked a littie bit about, or a questioh was raised about
the investigation now being conducted by the_Justice Départment»
regarding the improper actionsvoﬁ the COINTELPRO, and the
King case in particular. ’

As we look at allegations of impropriety by ydur personnel}
I ﬁhink it would be helpful for our record here to have some
insight into the procedure the Bureau would normally follow.

What does the Bureau do when you geﬁ an allégation that
anvagent or admiﬂistrative official in the Bureau has behaved
impropérly?

Is an investigation conducted internally, or is it

routinely referred to the Justice Department? *

Mr. Kelley. There may be a revision in this type of

Professional Responsibility. At present it would be in the
great majority of the cases turned over to our Investigative

Division for investigation. There might, on some unusual
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occasion, be a designation.of'a special tgik force made up,
perhaps, of division heads.r That is most.unliﬁély, but it is
handled internaily at present. | | :
| Mr. Smothers. Would these;iéggfnal deterﬁinations be
reviewed by Jugtice, or do you think that is a necessary | !
step?

I guess what we are searching for here is, first of all,
I ;hink you answered that, well, to what. extent does the
Bureau police itself, and then secondly, is the Department of
Justice involved in thé police determinations?

For instance, what if the Attorney General disagreed with
the assertion that only thévhigher up officials who ordered

L ’ ’ '
the action against King should be the subject of investigation

and maybe prosecution?

!

Howxdoes thé inte;play work there between you and Justice?
Mr. Kelley. We do report to the Attorgey General those
activities which we construe as improper or possibly illegal.
There is a possibility that the Department; having been-advised
of the situatiqn, might take it on their own to do thgir own
investigating, and ¢his is something that we feel is a
decision to be made only rather rarely, because we feel we
have within our own organization sufficient capability to

L

handle that. But we do not protest it. . It is handled

independently of us.

Mr. Smothers. Thank you. -

“HW 65994 Docld:3217
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That is all I have.
Mr. Schwarz. Thank you.

(Wﬁereupon, at 12:12 o'clock p.g., the Cd
subject to the call of the Chaiiéi;m%A |

\
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